

THE CITY RECORD

Official Journal of The City of New York

THE CITY RECORD

PRICE \$4.00

Printed on paper containing 40% post-consumer material

VOLUME CXL NUMBER 212

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 1, 2013

TABLE OF CONTENTS	
DIDITO HEADINGS & MEDICAL	$\overline{}$

FUBLIC REARINGS & MEETINGS
Brooklyn Borough President
Staten Island Borough President3105
City Planning Commission3105
Community Boards3110
Housing and Community Renewal3110
Small Business Services3110
Transportation
PROPERTY DISPOSITION
Citywide Administrative Services 3111
Auction
Office of Citywide Purchasing3111

Office of the Mayor
Criminal Justice Coordinator's Office 3113
Parks and Recreation
Revenue and Concessions
School Construction Authority
Contracts
AGENCY PUBLIC HEARINGS
Administration for Children's Services .3113
Office of Criminal justice Coordinator $$ 3113
Cultural Affairs
Environmental Protection3113
Finance
Health and Mental Hygiene
Homeless Services

Human Resources Administration 3114

Police
Small Business Services
Transportation
AGENCY RULES
Office of Administrative Trials and
Hearings
Transportation
SPECIAL MATERIALS
Administration for Children's Services .3119
Citywide Administrative Services3119

Office of the Mayor3120 Mayor's Office of Contract Services 3120

THE CITY RECORD

MICHAEL R. BLOOMBERG, Mayor

EDNA WELLS HANDY, Commissioner, Department of Citywide Administrative Services. **ELI BLACHMAN,** Editor of The City Record.

Published Monday through Friday, except legal holidays by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services of the City of New York under Authority of Section 1066 of the New York City Charter.

Subscription–\$500 a year; daily, \$4.00 a copy (\$5.00 by mail) POSTMASTER: Send address changes to THE CITY RECORD, 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007 - 1602

Periodicals Postage Paid at New York, N.Y.

Editorial Office 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor New York N.Y. 10007-1602 Telephone (212) 386-0055

Subscription Changes/Information 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor New York N.Y. 10007-1602 Telephone (212) 386-0055

The City of New York Home Page provides Internet access via the world wide web to THE DAILY CITY RECORD http://www.nyc.gov/cityrecord

PUBLIC HEARINGS AND MEETINGS

See Also: Procurement; Agency Rules

BROOKLYN BOROUGH PRESIDENT

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Marty Markowitz will hold a meeting of the Brooklyn Borough Board in the Community Room, First Floor, Brooklyn Borough Hall, 209 Joralemon Street, Brooklyn, New York 11201, commencing at 6:30 P.M. on Tuesday, November 12, 2013.

I. Approval of Minutes of Borough Board Meeting held on July 9, 2013.

II. Presentation by the School Construction Authority and Brooklyn Borough President's Office on discretionary capital funding programs.

Note: To request a sign language interpreter, or to request TTD services, call Mr. Kai Feder at (718) 802-3642 at least five business days before the day of the hearing.

o30-n6

STATEN ISLAND BOROUGH

■ PUBLIC MEETING

The Staten Island Borough Board will hold a Public Meeting on Wednesday, November 6, 2013 in Conference Room 122 at 5:30 P.M. at Staten Island Borough Hall, Stuyvesant Place, Staten Island, New York 10301.

CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT RESOLUTIONS Have been adopted by the City Planning Commission Scheduling public hearings on the following matters to be held in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY, on Wednesday, November 6, 2013 at 10:00 A.M.

> BOROUGH OF THE BRONX Nos. 1 & 2 ST. PATRICK'S HOME No. 1

CD 8

C 110102 ZSX

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by St . Patrick's Home for the Aged and Infirm pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for the grant of a

special permit pursuant to Section 74-90 of the Zoning Resolution to allow a 4-story enlargement of an existing 8story nursing home on property located at 66 Van Cortlandt Park South (Block 3252, Lot 76) in an R7-1 District.

Plans for this proposal are on file with the City Planning Commission and may be seen in Room 3N, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY 10007.

C 140051 ZSX

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by St. Patrick's Home for the Aged and Infirm pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for the grant of a special permit pursuant to Section 74-90 of the Zoning Resolution to legalize a 260-bed nursing home within an existing 8-story building on property located at 66 Van Cortlandt Park South (Block 3252, Lot 76) in an R7-1 District.

Plans for this proposal are on file with the City Planning Commission and may be seen in Room 3N, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY 10007.

Nos. 3 & 4 ARTSBRIDGE No. 3

C 140044 PQX

C 140045 HAX

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of Housing Preservation and Development, pursuant to Section 197-c of the New York City Charter, for the acquisition of property located at 1448 Plimpton Avenue (Block 2874, Lot 27).

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of Housing Preservation and Development

pursuant to Article 16 of the General Municipal Law 1) of New York State for:

> the designation of property located at 1446-1458 Plimpton Avenue (Block 2874, Lots 3, 6, 8 and part of 10) as an Urban Development Action Area; and

an Urban Development Action Area Project for such area; and

pursuant to Section 197-c of the New York City 2) Charter for the disposition of Block 2874, Lots 3, 6, 8, 27 and part of 10, to a developer to be selected by

to facilitate the construction of a seven-story senior residence with approximately 61 dwelling units and community facility

BOROUGH OF QUEENS No. 5

DISPOSITION OF CITY-OWNED PROPERTY C140018 PPQ

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services (DCAS), pursuant to Section 197-c of New York City Charter, for the disposition of four (4) city-owned properties located at Block 5281, Lot 113, Block 4971, Lot 32, Block 3935, Lot 101 and Block 4699, Lot 32, pursuant to zoning.

DISPOSITION OF CITY-OWNED PROPERTY

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services (DCAS), pursuant to Section 197-c of New York City Charter, for the disposition of one city-owned property located at 135-15 40th Road (Block 5036, Lot 50), pursuant to zoning.

No. 7 OZONE PARK REZONING

C 140079 ZMQ IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the City of New York Department of City Planning pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for the amendment of the Zoning Map, Section Nos. 18a, 18b, 18c and 18d:

A.

- eliminating from within an existing R4A District a C1-2 District bounded by a line 150 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 135th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, and 133rd Street:
- eliminating from within an existing R5 District a 2. C1-2 District bounded by:
 - a line 150 feet southeasterly of Atlantic Avenue, a line midway between 83rd Street and 84th Street, a line 280 feet southeasterly of Atlantic Avenue, 84th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 95th Avenue, and 83rd Street;
 - a line 100 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, 99th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, and 93rd
 - a line 150 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, Van Wyck Expressway, Liberty Avenue, 133rd Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, and
- eliminating from within an existing R3-1 District a C2-2 District bounded by:
 - 91st Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 77th Street, and Rockaway Boulevard; and
 - a line 150 feet northeasterly of Rockaway b. Boulevard, a line 150 feet northerly of Atlantic Avenue, 81st Street, Atlantic Avenue, Rockaway Boulevard, and 79th
- 4. eliminating from within an existing R4-1 District a C2-2 District bounded by:
 - a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, 103rd Street, a line 150 southeasterly of 101st Avenue, and a line midway between 102nd Street and 101st
 - a line 150 feet northwesterly of 101st b. Avenue, a line midway between 105th Street and 106th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, and 102nd Street; and
 - a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, a line midway between 112th Street and 113th Street, a line 150 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, and 105th Street:
- eliminating from within an existing R4A District a 5. C2-2 District bounded by:
 - a line 150 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, 127th Street, a line 100 feet

- northwesterly of 101st Avenue, and a line midway between 10th Street and 106th
- b. a line 150 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, 132nd Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, and 130th
- a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st c. Avenue, 132nd Street, a line 150 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, and 130th Street; and
- d. a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, 127th Street, a line 150 southeasterly of 101st Avenue, and a line midway between 113th Street and 112th
- eliminating from within an existing R5 District a 6. C2-2 District bounded by:
 - Rockaway Boulevard, Atlantic Avenue, a line 150 feet southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 75th Street, a line 100 feet northerly of 93rd Avenue, Eldert Lane, a line 150 feet northerly of 91st Avenue, and a line 100 feet easterly of Eldert Lane;
 - a line 150 feet northwesterly of 101st b. Avenue, 86th Street, Rockaway Boulevard, 87th Street, a line 150 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 88th Street, a line 150 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, 89th Street, Rockaway Boulevard, 88th Street, a line midway between 101st Avenue and 102nd Avenue, 81st Street, a line 150 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, 77th Street, Liberty Avenue, and Drew Street;
 - a line 150 feet northwesterly of 101st c. Avenue, 102nd Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, 127th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, 105th Street, 101st Avenue, 103rd Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, a line midway between 102nd Street and 101st Street, a line 150 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, 101st Street, 101st Avenue, and 100th Street; and
 - a line 100 feet northwesterly of 101st d. Avenue, 132nd Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, and 130th
- 7. changing from an R5 District to an R4-1 District property bounded by:
 - 95th Avenue, 78th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, a line midway between 77th Street and 78th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, a line midway between 76th Street and 77th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, and 76th Street;
 - a line 100 feet southeasterly of 95th Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard, Digby Place, 97th Avenue, 84th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 85th Street, a line 300 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, 86th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, a line midway between 81st Street and 82nd Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, 81st Street, 97th Avenue, and a line midway between 80th Street and 81st Street;
 - Atlantic Avenue, 86th Street, 95th c. northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 95th Avenue, 83rd Street, a line 175 feet southeasterly of Atlantic Avenue, and 82nd Street;
 - d. a line 200 feet southeasterly of 95th Avenue, 89th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 95th Avenue, a line midway between 89th Street and 90th Street, a line 50 feet southeasterly of 95th Avenue, 90th Street, 95th Avenue, a line midway between 91st Street and 92nd Street, a line 75 feet northwesterly of 97th Avenue, 91st Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, 92nd Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 95th Avenue, a line midway between 93rd Street and 94th Street, 95th Avenue, 96th Street, Atlantic Avenue, a line 115 feet northeasterly of 96th Street, a line 190 feet northwesterly of 95th Avenue, 97th Street, a line 260 feet northwesterly of 95th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 97th Street, 95th Avenue, 98th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue 88th Street, a line 450 feet. southeasterly of 97th Avenue, a line midway between 87th Street and 88th Street, a line 350 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, 87th Street, a line 50 feet

- northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, a line midway between 86th Street and 87th Street, a line 150 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, and 86th Street;
- a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, 88th Street, 102nd Avenue, 89th Street, 102nd Road, 90th Street, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 103rd Avenue, and a line 200 feet southwesterly of 86th Street;
- f. a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, a line midway between 97th Street and 98th Street, 103rd Avenue, 92nd Street, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, and 90th Street;
- a line 100 feet northwesterly 103rd g. Avenue, 114th Street, a line 90 feet northwesterly of 103rd Avenue, 127th Street, 103rd Avenue, and a line midway between 101st Street and 102nd Street; and
- h. a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, a line midway between 102nd Street and 101st Street, a line 150 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, and 101st
- 8. changing from a C8-1 District to an R4-1 District property bounded by 82nd Street, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, and a line 175 feet southeasterly of Atlantic Avenue;
- changing from an R5 District to an R4B District 9. property bounded by:
 - Rockaway Boulevard, 75th Street, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard, a line midway between 75th Street and 76th Street, a line perpendicular to the westerly street line of 76th Street distant 115 feet southerly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southwesterly street line of Rockaway Boulevard and the westerly street line of 76th Street, 76th Street, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 78th Street, Atlantic Avenue, 78th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Atlantic Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard, a line midway between 80th Street and 81st Street, a line 50 feet northwesterly of 95th Avenue, 81st Street, 95th Avenue, 76th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 97th Avenue, 75th Street, a line 120 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, Drew Street, 95th Avenue, and Eldert Lane; and
 - a line 100 feet southeasterly of 97th b. Avenue, a line midway between 78th Street and 80th Street, a line 300 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, a line midway between 80th Street and 81st Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, a line midway between 81st Street and 82nd Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, and a line midway between 77th Street and 78th Street:
- 10. changing from an R5 District to an R5B District property bounded by:
 - a line 100 feet northwesterly of 97th Avenue, 76th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, a line midway between 76th Street and 77th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, and 75th Street;
 - 95th Avenue, 82nd Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 95th Avenue, a line midway between 80th Street and 81st Street, 97th Avenue, 81st Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, a line midway between 80th Street and 81st Street, a line 300 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, a line midway between 78th Street and 80th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, and 78th Street: and
 - a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, 81st Street, Liberty Avenue, and 77th Street;
- changing from an R3-1 District to an R6B District 11. property bounded by 79th Street, a line perpendicular to the westerly street line of 80th Street distant 70 feet northerly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northwesterly street line of Atlantic Avenue and the westerly street line of 80th Street, 80th Street, a line perpendicular to the easterly street line of 80th Street distant 80 feet northerly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northwesterly street line of Atlantic Avenue and the easterly street line of 80th Street, a line midway between 80th Street and 81st Street. Atlantic Avenue, and Rockaway Boulevard;
- 12. changing from an R5 District to an R6B District property bounded by:
 - Rockaway Boulevard, Atlantic Avenue. a. 78th Street, a line 100 feet southwesterly

- of Rockaway Boulevard, 76th Street, a line perpendicular to the westerly street line of 76th Street distant 115 feet southerly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the westerly street line of 76th Street and the southwesterly street line of Rockaway Boulevard, a line midway between 75th Street and 76th Street, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard, and 75th Street;
- a line 100 feet southerly of Rockaway b. Boulevard, 81st Street, a line 50 feet northwesterly of 95th Avenue, and a line midway between 80th Street and 81st Street:
- c. a line 175 feet southeasterly of Atlantic Avenue, 83rd Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 95th Avenue, and a line 100 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard:

d.

- 95th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 85th Street, 97th Avenue, 86th Street, a line 150 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, a line midway between 86th Street and 87th Street, a line 50 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 87th Street, a line 350 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, a line midway between 87th Street and 88th Street, a line 450 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, 88th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, 132nd Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, 101st Street, 101st Avenue, 100th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, 90th Street, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 92nd Street, 103rd Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 90th Street, 102nd Road, 89th Street, 102nd Avenue, 88th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, 77th Street, Liberty Avenue, Drew Street, a line 120 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, 75th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, 86th Street, a line 300 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, 85th Street, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, 84th Street, Rockaway Boulevard, and the southeasterly centerline prolongation of 83rd Street;
- a line 100 feet northwesterly of Liberty e. Avenue, the Van Wyck Expressway, Liberty Avenue, and 133rd Street; and
- Digby Place, a line 100 feet southwesterly f. of Rockaway Boulevard, and 97th Avenue;
- changing from a C8-1 District to an R6B District 13. property bounded by Atlantic Avenue, 82nd Street, a line 175 feet southeasterly of Atlantic Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 95th Avenue, 83rd Street, Rockaway Boulevard, 84th Street, 97th Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 82nd Street, 95th Avenue, 81st Street, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Atlantic Avenue, and 78th Street:
- 14. changing from an M1-2 District to an R6B District property bounded by 101st Avenue, 101st Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, and 100th Street;
- 15. establishing within an existing R5 District a C1-3 District bounded by 95th Avenue, a line midway between 93rd Street and 94th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 95th Avenue, and a line midway between 91st Street and 92nd Street;
- establishing within an existing R3-1 District a C2-3 16. District bounded by 91st Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 77th Street, and Rockaway Boulevard;
- 17. establishing within an existing R4A District a C2-3 District bounded by a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, Lefferts Boulevard, a line 150 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, and a line midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 118th Street;
- establishing within an existing R5 District a C2-3 18. District bounded by Atlantic Avenue, 88th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Atlantic Avenue, and 86th Street:
- 19. establishing within a proposed R6B District a C2-3 District bounded by:
 - Rockaway Boulevard, 79th Street, a line perpendicular to the westerly street line of 80th Street distant 70 feet northerly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northwesterly street line of Atlantic Avenue and the westerly street line of 80th Street, 80th Street, a line perpendicular to the easterly street line of 80th Street distant 80 feet northerly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection

Avenue and the easterly street line of 80th Street, a line midway between 80th Street and 81st Street, Atlantic Avenue, 82nd Street, a line 175 feet southeasterly of Atlantic Avenue, 83rd Street, 95th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 85th Street, 97th Avenue, 86th Street, a line 150 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, a line midway between 86th Street and 87th Street, a line 50 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 87th Street, a line 350 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, a line 75 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, a line midway between 87th Street and 88th Street, a line 450 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, a line 75 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 88th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, 90th Street, 101st Avenue, 91st Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, 93rd Street, 101st Avenue, 94th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, 99th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, 90th Street, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 91st Street, Rockaway Boulevard, 103rd Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 90th Street, 102nd Road, 89th Street, Rockaway Boulevard, 88th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, 77th Street, Liberty Avenue, Drew Street, a line 120 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, 75th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, 86th Street, a line 300 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, 85th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 97th Avenue, 84th Street, 97th Avenue, Digby Place, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 82nd Street, 95th Avenue, 81st Street, a line 50 feet northwesterly of 95th Avenue, a line midway between 80th Street and 81st Street, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Atlantic Avenue, 78th Street, Atlantic Avenue, 78th Street, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 76th Street, a line perpendicular to the westerly street line of 76th Street distant 115 feet southerly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the westerly street line of 76th Street and the southwesterly street line of Rockaway Boulevard, a line midway between 75th Street and 76th Street, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard, and 75th Street;

of the northwesterly street line of Atlantic

- b. a line 100 feet northwesterly of 101st Avenue, 132nd Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, 105th Street, 101st Avenue, 103rd Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 101st Avenue, and 100th Street; and
- a line 100 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, Van Wyck Expressway, Liberty Avenue, and 133rd Street;

B. CD 10

- 1. eliminating from within an existing R3-2 District a C1-2 District bounded by:
 - a line 150 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 127th Street, Liberty Avenue, a line 150 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, 123rd Street, Liberty Avenue, and 123rd Street; and
 - b. Liberty Avenue, Van Wyck Expressway, a line 150 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, and 134th Street;
- 2. eliminating from within an existing R4 District a C1-2 District bounded by:
 - a. a line 150 feet northerly of Rockaway
 Boulevard, a line 150 feet northerly of
 Liberty Avenue, 98th Street, a line 150
 feet southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, a
 line 150 feet southerly of Liberty Avenue,
 Cross Bay Boulevard, 107th Avenue, a
 line midway between 93rd Street and
 Cross Bay Boulevard, a line 150 feet
 southerly of Liberty Avenue, 93rd Street,
 Liberty Avenue, and Woodhaven
 Boulevard;
 - b. a line 150 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 118th Street, a line 150 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, and 111th Street;
 - a line 150 feet northwesterly of 111th
 Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of
 Lefferts Boulevard, a line 150 feet
 southeasterly of 111th Avenue, 118th
 Street, 111th Avenue, and Lefferts
 Boulevard;
 - d. 109th Avenue, 107th Street, a line 150 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 108th Street, a line 150 feet southerly of

- Rockaway Boulevard, Centreville Street, Rockaway Boulevard, and the southeasterly centerline prolongation of 106th Street;
- e. 134th Avenue, the northerly centerline prolongation of 94th Street, Linden Boulevard, 95th Street, a line 150 feet southerly of Linden Boulevard, and Cross Bay Boulevard; and
- f. Pitkin Avenue, 86th Street, a line 150 feet southerly of Pitkin Avenue, and 84th Street;
- eliminating from within an existing R5 District a C1-2 District bounded by:
 - a. a line 265 feet northerly of Liberty
 Avenue, 98th Street, a line 150 feet
 northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, and a
 line midway between 98th Street and
 97th Street; and
 - b. a line perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of 94th Street distant 225 feet southeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southeasterly street line of 103rd Avenue and the southwesterly street line 94th Street, 94th Street, and Rockaway Boulevard:
- 4. eliminating from within an existing R3-2 District a C2-2 District bounded by:
 - a. a line 100 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 131st Street, 103rd Avenue, 133rd Street, Liberty Avenue, 134th Street, a line 150 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, 127th Street, Liberty Avenue, and 127th Street; and
 - b. Linden Boulevard, 114th Street,
 Rockaway Boulevard, 118th Street, 115th
 Avenue, a line midway between Lefferts
 Boulevard and 120th Street, a line 150
 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard,
 120th Street, a line 150 feet southerly of
 Rockaway Boulevard, and a line 275 feet
 westerly of 114th Street;
- 5. eliminating from within an existing R4 District a C2-2 District bounded by:
 - a. Liberty Avenue, 77th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Liberty Avenue, and 75th Street:
 - b. Liberty Avenue, 93rd Street, a line 150 feet southerly of Liberty Avenue, and 87th Street:
 - a line 100 feet northwesterly of Liberty
 Avenue, 111th Street, a line 150 feet
 southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, a line
 midway between 102nd Street and 101st
 Street, Liberty Avenue, and 103rd Street;
 - d. a line 150 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 110th Street, Rockaway Boulevard, and 109th Street; and
 - e. a line 150 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 113th Street, Linden Boulevard, Rockaway Boulevard, and 111th Street;
- 6. eliminating from within an existing R5 District a C2-2 District bounded by:
 - a. 103rd Avenue, 93rd Street, Rockaway
 Boulevard, 94th Street, a line 150 feet
 northerly of Rockaway Boulevard,
 Woodhaven Boulevard, Rockaway
 Boulevard, 94th Street, Liberty Avenue,
 93rd Street, a line 150 feet northerly of
 Liberty Avenue, and 92nd Street; and
 - a line 150 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 111th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 103rd Street, Liberty Avenue, and 102nd Street;
- 7. changing from an R3-2 District to an R3A District property bounded by:
 - a. a line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty
 Avenue, 133rd Street, a line 130 feet
 southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, 134th
 Street, a line 120 feet southeasterly of
 Liberty Avenue, 135th Street, a line 100
 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, the
 centerline of the northeasterly service
 road of Van Wyck Expressway, 105th
 Avenue and its northeasterly centerline
 prolongation, 133rd Street, 107th Avenue,
 and 123rd Street; and
 - b. a line 100 feet southerly of Rockaway
 Boulevard, a line midway between 118th
 Street and Lefferts Boulevard, a line 240
 feet southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, a
 line midway between Lefferts Boulevard
 and 120th Street, Hawtree Creek Road,
 135th Avenue, 115th Street, a line 100
 feet southerly of 135th Avenue, and 114th
 Street;
- 8. changing from an R4 District to an R3A District

- property bounded by 133rd Avenue, a northeasterly boundary line of the Long Island Rail Road right-ofway (Rockaway Beach Division), Pitkin Avenue, and 97th Street;
- 9. changing from a C8-1 District to an R3A District property bounded by a line 100 feet southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 114th Street, a line 500 feet southerly of 133rd Avenue, and a line 100 feet westerly of 114th Street;
- 10. changing from an R3-2 District to an R3X District property bounded by a line 100 feet southerly of 135th Avenue, 115th Street, a line 200 feet southerly of 135th Avenue, a line midway between 115th Street and 116th Street, a line 180 feet northerly of 149th Avenue, 116th Street, a line 100 feet northerly of 149th Avenue, 117th Street, a line 150 feet southerly 135th Avenue, 118th Street, 135th Avenue, a line midway between 118th Street and Lefferts Boulevard, 149th Avenue, a line midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 120th Street and its southerly prolongation, Southern Parkway, and 114th Street and its southerly centerline prolongation;
- 11. changing from an R4 District to an R3X District property bounded by Pitkin Avenue, a northeasterly boundary line of the Long Island Rail Road right-of-way (Rockaway Beach Division), North Conduit Avenue, Albert Road, a line 200 feet westerly of 95th Street, a line 90 feet southerly of Albert Road, Cross Bay Boulevard, 149th Avenue, a line 100 feet easterly of Cross Bay Boulevard and its southerly prolongation, a line 100 feet northerly of 149th Avenue, and 97th Street;
- 12. changing from an R3-2 District to an R4-1 District property bounded by a line 150 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 127th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, and 123rd Street;
- 13. changing from an R4 District to an R4-1 District property bounded by:
 - a. Liberty Avenue, a northwesterly boundary line of Bayside Cemetery and its northeasterly and southwesterly prolongations, 80th Street, Pitkin Avenue, a line midway between 80th Street and 79th Street, a line 260 feet northerly of Sutter Avenue, 79th Street, a line 160 feet northerly of Sutter Avenue, a line midway between 78th Street and 79th Street, Glenmore Avenue, and 79th Street;
 - b. a line 100 feet southwesterly of Pitkin Avenue, 81st Street, Sutter Avenue, Pitkin Avenue, 86th Street, 133rd Avenue, a line midway between 85th Street and 86th Street, a line 160 feet southerly of 133rd Avenue, 85th Street, Dumont Avenue, 83rd Street, a northeasterly and easterly boundary line of Joseph P. Addabbo Memorial Park and its southeasterly and northerly prolongations, 133rd Avenue, 81st Street, a northerly and northeasterly boundary line of Joseph P. Addabbo Memorial Park and its easterly and northwesterly prolongations, and 80th Street;
 - Sutter Avenue, Cross Bay Boulevard, a line 90 feet southerly of 133rd Avenue, Silver Road, Cross Bay Boulevard, Gold Road, a line 525 feet southeasterly from Sitka Street, Desarc Road, a line 200 feet northwesterly of Redding Street, a line perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of Desarc Road distant 160 feet northwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southwesterly street line of Desarc Road and the northwesterly street line of Redding Street, Pitkin Avenue, a line 100 feet northwesterly of Redding Street, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Albert Road and its northwesterly prolongation, a line 200 feet southeasterly of Redding Street, Albert Road, 149th Avenue, North Conduit Avenue, 88th Street, Pitkin Avenue, a line 360 feet northwesterly
 - d. of Sitka Street, Desarc Road, 133rd
 Avenue, a line perpendicular to the
 northeasterly street line of Gold Road
 distant 180 feet southeasterly (as
 measured along the street line) from the
 point of intersection of the northeasterly
 street line of Gold Road and the easterly
 street line of 89th Street, Silver Road, a
 line 130 feet southerly of Sutter Avenue,
 Gold Road, a line 175 feet northerly of
 133rd Avenue, and 88th Street;
 - e. a line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty
 Avenue, a line midway between 109th
 Street and 110th Street, 107th Avenue,
 108th Street, a line 375 feet
 northwesterly of 107th Avenue, a line
 midway between 106th Street and 107th
 Street, a line 175 feet northwesterly of
 107th Avenue, 105th Street, 107th
 Avenue, a line 200 feet southeasterly of
 107th Avenue, a line midway between
 105th Street and 106th Street, a line 100
 feet northeasterly of Rockaway
 Boulevard, and 104th Street;

- f. a line 100 feet southerly of Liberty
 Avenue, 118th Street, a line 200 feet
 southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, a line
 midway between Lefferts Boulevard and
 120th Street, a line 100 feet
 northwesterly of 107th Avenue, a line
 midway between 122nd Street and 123rd
 Street, a line 200 feet southeasterly of
 Liberty Avenue, 123rd Street, a line 100
 feet northwesterly of 109th Avenue,
 122nd Street, 107th Avenue, 121st Street,
 a line 125 feet northwesterly of 109th
 Avenue, 120th Street, 107th Avenue, and
 117th Street:
- a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway g. Boulevard, Centreville Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 108th Street, Linden Boulevard, 107th Street, a line 180 feet southerly of Sutter Avenue, 106th Street, a line 170 feet southerly of Sutter Avenue, 105th Street, a line perpendicular to the southeasterly street line of Centreville Street distant 250 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southerly street line of Sutter Avenue and the southeasterly street line of Centreville Street, Centreville Street, and 103rd Street;
- h. 109th Avenue, a line midway between 109th Street and 110th Street, a 120 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 109th Street, a line 100 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard, and 107th Street;
- a line 350 feet northwesterly of 111th Avenue, 113th Street, a line 80 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard, and a line midway between 111th Street and 112th Street;
- j. Albert Road, North Conduit Avenue, a northeasterly boundary line of the Long Island Rail Road right-of-way (Rockaway Beach Division), Nassau Expressway, and a line 120 feet easterly of 95th Street and its southerly prolongation; and
- k. a line 150 feet northerly of Liberty Avenue, 118th Street, a line 100 feet northerly of Liberty Avenue, and 111th Street;
- 14. changing from an R5 District to an R4-1 District property bounded by:
 - a. 103rd Avenue, a line 100 feet
 southeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard,
 92nd Street, a line 100 feet northerly of
 Liberty Avenue, and 88th Street;
 - b. 103rd Avenue, 98th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 103rd Avenue, 97th Street, a line 200 feet southeasterly of 103rd Avenue, a line midway between 96th Street and 97th Street, a line 150 northerly of Liberty Avenue, 96th Street, a line 150 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, Cross Bay Boulevard, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, a line midway between 93rd Street and 94th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of 103rd Avenue, and 93rd Street; and
 - 103rd Avenue, 131st Street, a line 100 c. feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 127th Street, a line 150 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 123rd Street, a line 200 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, a line midway between 120th Street and 121st Street, a line 280 feet southeasterly of 103rd Avenue, 120th Street, a line 200 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, a line midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 120th Street, a line 220 feet southerly of 103rd Avenue, Lefferts Boulevard, a line 300 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, a line midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 118th Street, a line 200 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 118th Street, a line 150 feet northerly and northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 111th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 102nd Street, Liberty Avenue, and 101st Street;
- 15. changing from a C4-2 District to an R4-1 District property bounded by:
 - a. a line 200 feet northwesterly of Liberty
 Avenue, a line midway between Lefferts
 Boulevard and 118th Street, a line 300
 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue,
 Lefferts Boulevard, a line 400 feet
 southeasterly of 103rd Avenue, a line
 midway between Lefferts Boulevard and
 118th Street, a line 480 feet southeasterly
 of 103rd Avenue, and 118th Street;
 - b. a line 200 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 120th street, a line 150 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, and a line midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 120th Street;

- c. a line 200 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 123rd Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, and a line midway between 120th Street and 121st Street:
- d. a line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, 123rd Street, a line 200 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, and a line midway between 122nd Street and 123rd Street; and
- e. a line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty
 Avenue, a line midway between Lefferts
 Boulevard and 120th Street, a line 200
 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, and
 118th Street;
- 16. changing from a C8-1 District to an R4-1 District property bounded by:
 - a. Desarc Road, a line perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of Desarc Road distant 160 feet northwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southwesterly street line of Desarc Road and the westerly street line of Redding Street, and a line 200 feet northwesterly of Redding Street:
 - a line 100 feet northerly of Albert Road, a line 225 feet easterly of Redding Street, Albert Road, and a line 200 feet easterly of Redding Street; and
 - c. 103rd Avenue, 88th Street, and a line 100 feet northerly of Liberty Avenue;
- 17. changing from an M1-1 District to an R4-1 District property bounded by a line 350 feet southerly of 103rd Avenue, 101st Street, a line 100 feet northerly of Liberty Avenue, and 100th Street;
- 18. changing from an M1-2 District to an R4-1 District property bounded by 103rd Avenue, 99th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 103rd Avenue, and 98th Street;
- 19. changing from an R3-2 District to an R4A District property bounded by Linden Boulevard, a line midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 118th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 115th Avenue, a line 80 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard, and 114th Street;
- 20. changing from an R4 District to an R4A District property bounded by:
 - a. Liberty Avenue, 78th Street, Glenmore
 Avenue, a line midway between 78th
 Street and 79th Street, a line 160 feet
 northerly of Sutter Avenue, 79th Street, a
 line 260 feet northerly of Sutter Avenue, a
 line midway between 79th Street and
 80th Street, Pitkin Avenue, 80th Street,
 North Conduit Avenue, and 75th Street;
 - b. a line 100 feet southerly of Liberty Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 93rd Street, 107th Avenue, Cross Bay Boulevard, a line 150 feet southerly of Liberty Avenue, 95th Street, a line perpendicular to the easterly street line of 95th Street distant 150 feet southerly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the easterly street line of 95th Street and the southerly street line of Rockaway Boulevard, 96th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 98th Street and the southeasterly centerline prolongation, 133rd Avenue, 97th Street, a line 100 feet northerly of 149th Avenue, a line 100 feet easterly of Cross Bay Boulevard, a line 200 feet southerly of 134th Avenue, a line 100 feet westerly of 94th Place, 134th Avenue, a line 100 feet easterly of Cross Bay Boulevard, 133rd Avenue, Cross Bay Boulevard, Sutter Avenue, 88th Street, 133rd Avenue, a line midway between 87th Street and 88th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Sutter Avenue, 87th Street, a line 260 feet southerly of Sutter Avenue, a line midway between 86th Street and 87th Street, Pitkin Avenue, 133rd Avenue, 86th Street, Pitkin Avenue, and 84th Street;
 - c. a line 375 feet northwesterly of 107th
 Avenue, 108th Street, 107th Avenue,
 109th Street, 109th Avenue, a line 100
 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard, a
 line midway between 105th Street and
 106th Street, a line 200 feet southeasterly
 of 107th Avenue, 105th Street, 107th
 Avenue, 105th Street, a line 175 feet
 northwesterly of 107th Avenue, and a line
 midway between 106th Street and 107th
 Street;
 - d. a line 100 feet southeasterly and southerly of Liberty Avenue, 117th Street, 107th Avenue, 120th Street, 109th Avenue, a line midway between 118th Street and Lefferts Boulevard, Linden Boulevard, 113th Street, a line 350 feet northwesterly of 111th Avenue, a line midway between 111th Street and 112th Street, a line 80 feet northerly of

- Rockaway Boulevard, 110th Street, a line 120 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard, a line midway between 109th Street and 110th Street, 109th Avenue, 112th Street, 107th Avenue, and a line midway between 109th Street and 110th Street:
- e. a line 200 feet southeasterly of Liberty
 Avenue, a line midway between 122nd
 Street and 123rd Street, a line 100 feet
 northwesterly of 107th Avenue, and a line
 midway between Lefferts Boulevard and
 120th Street; and
- f. a line 100 feet northwesterly of 109th
 Avenue, 123rd Street, Linden Boulevard,
 a line midway between Lefferts Boulevard
 and 120th Street, 111th Avenue, 120th
 Street, a line 425 feet southeasterly of
 109th Avenue, a line midway between
 120th Street and 121st Street, a line 100
 feet southeasterly of 109th Avenue, 121st
 Street, 109th Avenue, and 121st Street;
- 21. changing from a C4-2 District to an R4A District property bounded by a line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, a line midway between 122nd Street and 123rd Street, a line 200 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, and a line midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 120th Street;
- 22. changing from a C8-1 District to an R4A District property bounded by a line 75 feet westerly of 94th Street, a line 130 feet northerly of Pitkin Avenue, and a line 100 feet easterly of Cross Bay Boulevard;
- 23. changing from an R4 District to an R4B District property bounded by:
 - a. 133rd Avenue, 87th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of 133rd Avenue, a line midway between 86th Street and 87th Street, Dumont Avenue, the southerly prolongation of the westerly street line of 86th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Dumont Avenue, the northeasterly boundary line of a park and its northwesterly prolongation, Dumont Avenue, 85th Street, a line 160 feet southerly of 133rd Avenue, and a line midway between 85th Street and 86th Street;
 - a line 100 feet southerly of Sutter Avenue,
 a line midway between 87th Street and
 88th Street, 133rd Avenue, Pitkin
 Avenue, a line midway between 86th
 Street and 87th Street, a line 260 feet
 southerly of Sutter Avenue, and 87th Street;
 - c. 107th Avenue, 112th Street, 109th Avenue, and 109th Street; and
 - d. 107th Avenue, 122nd Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 109th Avenue, and 121st Street:
- 24. changing from an R4 District to an R5D District property bounded by:
 - a. 133rd Avenue, a line 100 feet easterly of Cross Bay Boulevard, 134th Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of 94th Place, a line 200 feet southeasterly of 134th Avenue, a line 100 feet easterly of Cross Bay Boulevard, a line 75 feet westerly of 94th Street, a line 150 feet southerly of Linden Boulevard, Cross Bay Boulevard, Silver Road, a line 90 feet southerly of 133rd Avenue, and Cross Bay Boulevard; and
 - b. a line 200 feet northwesterly of Redding Street, Pitkin Avenue, and a line perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of Desarc Road distant 160 feet northwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southwesterly street line of Desarc Road and the northwesterly street line of Redding Street;
- 25. changing from a C8-1 District to an R5D District property bounded by Gold Road, Cross Bay Boulevard, a line 75 feet westerly of 94th Street, a line 100 feet easterly of Cross Bay Boulevard and its southerly prolongation, 149th Avenue, Albert Road, a line 225 feet southeasterly of Redding Street, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Albert Road and its northwesterly prolongation, a line 100 feet northwesterly of Redding Street, Pitkin Avenue, a line 200 feet northwesterly of Redding Street, a line perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of Desarc Road distant 160 feet northwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southwesterly street line of Desarc Road and the northwesterly street line of Redding Street, Desarc Road, and a line 525 feet southeasterly of Sitka Street;
- 26. changing from an R5 District to an R6A District property bounded by:
 - a. a line 220 feet southeasterly of 103rd Avenue, a line midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 120th Street, a line 300 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, and Lefferts Boulevard; and

- b. a line 280 feet southeasterly of 103rd
 Avenue, a line midway between 120th
 Street and 121st Street, a line 200 feet
 northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, and
 120th Street;
- 27. changing from a C4-2 District to an R6A District property bounded by 118th Street, a line 480 feet southeasterly of 103rd Avenue, a line midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 118th Street, a line 400 feet southeasterly of 103rd Avenue, Lefferts Boulevard, a line 300 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, a line midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 120th Street, a line 150 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 120th Street, a line 200 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, a line midway between 120th Street and 121st Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 123rd Street, Liberty Avenue, 123rd Street, and a line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue;
- changing from an R3-2 District to an R6B District 28. property bounded by a line 100 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 131st Street, 103rd Avenue, Liberty Avenue, the centerline of the northeasterly service road of the Van Wyck Expressway, a line 100 feet southerly of Liberty Avenue, 135th Street, a line 120 feet southerly of Liberty Avenue, 134th Street, a line perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of 134th Street distant 130 feet southeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southerly street line of Liberty Avenue and the southwesterly street line of 134th Street, 133rd Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, 123rd Street, Liberty Avenue, and 123rd Street;
- 29. changing from an R4 District to an R6B District property bounded by:
 - Liberty Avenue, Cross Bay Boulevard, Woodhaven Boulevard, a line 150 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 96th Street, a line 150 feet northerly of Liberty Avenue, 98th Street, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 96th Street, a line perpendicular to the easterly street line 95th Street distant 150 feet southerly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the easterly street line of 95th Street and the southerly street line of Rockaway Boulevard, 95th Street, a line 150 feet southerly of Liberty Avenue, Cross Bay Boulevard, 107th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 93rd Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Liberty Avenue, and 84th Street; and
 - b. a line 100 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 118th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, a line midway between 101st Street and 102nd Street, Liberty Avenue, and 103rd Street;
- 30. changing from an R5 District to an R6B District property bounded by:
 - a. 103rd Avenue, 93rd Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 103rd Avenue, a line midway between 93rd Street and 94th Street, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, Woodhaven Boulevard, Cross Bay Boulevard, Liberty Avenue, 93rd Street, a line 150 feet northerly of Liberty Avenue, 92nd Street, and a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard;
 - b. a line 100 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 103rd Street, Liberty Avenue, and 102nd Street; and
 - c. a line 480 feet southeasterly of 103rd Avenue, 98th Street, a line 150 feet northerly of Liberty Avenue, and a line midway between 97th Street and 98th Street:
- 31. changing from a C8-1 District to an R6B District property bounded by a line 100 feet northerly of Liberty Avenue, 92nd Street, a line 150 feet northerly of Liberty Avenue, 93rd Street, Liberty Avenue, and 103rd Avenue;
- 32. changing from an M1-1 District to an R6B District property bounded by:
 - a. a line 100 feet northerly of Liberty Avenue, 101st Street, Liberty Avenue, and 100th Street; and
 - b. Rockaway Boulevard, 99th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Rockaway
 Boulevard, a line perpendicular to the northeasterly street line of 98th Street distant 150 feet southeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southerly street line of Rockaway Boulevard and the northeasterly street line of 98th Street, and 98th Street;
- 33. establishing within an existing R3-2 District a C1-3
 District bounded by Linden Boulevard, a line
 midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 120th
 Street, 115th Avenue, and a line midway between
 Lefferts Boulevard and 118th Street;
- 34. establishing within an existing R4 District a C1-3

- District bounded by a line 100 feet northwesterly of 111th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Lefferts Boulevard, 111th Avenue, a line midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 120th Street, Linden Boulevard, a line midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 118th Street, 111th Avenue, and Lefferts Boulevard;
- 35. establishing within a proposed R4-1 District a C1-3 District bounded by:
 - a. Pitkin Avenue, a line 100 feet easterly of 85th Street, a line 100 feet northerly of 133rd Avenue, 85th Street, a line 195 feet northerly of 133rd Avenue, and a line 100 feet westerly of 85th Street; and
 - Sutter Avenue, Cross Bay Boulevard, a line 100 feet southerly of Sutter Avenue, and a line 100 feet westerly of Cross Bay Boulevard;
- 36. establishing within a proposed R4A District a C1-3 District bounded by:
 - a. Linden Boulevard, 95th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Linden Boulevard, and 94th Street; and
 - a line 340 feet southerly of 134th Avenue, a line 100 feet westerly of 97th Street,
 Linden Boulevard, a line 90 feet easterly of 96th Place, a line 100 feet southerly of Linden Boulevard, 96th Place, a line 280 feet northerly of Pitkin Avenue, a line 80 feet easterly of 96th Street, Linden Boulevard, and a line 175 feet westerly of 97th Street:
- 37. establishing within a proposed R5D District a C1-3 District bounded by:
 - a. 133rd Avenue, a line 100 feet easterly of Cross Bay Boulevard, 134th Avenue, a line 100 feet westerly of 94th Place, a line 200 feet southerly of 134th Avenue, a line 100 feet easterly of Cross Bay Boulevard, Linden Boulevard, Cross Bay Boulevard, Silver Road, a line 75 feet westerly of Cross Bay Boulevard, a line 90 feet southerly of 133rd Avenue, and Cross Bay Boulevard; and
 - b. Pitkin Avenue, a line 100 feet easterly of Cross Bay Boulevard and its southerly prolongation, 149th Avenue, Albert Road, a line 225 feet southeasterly of Redding Street, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Albert Road and its northwesterly prolongation, and a line 100 feet northwesterly of Redding Street;
- 38. establishing within an existing R3-2 District a C2-3
 District bounded by Linden Boulevard, 114th
 Street, Rockaway Boulevard, 117th Street, a line
 100 feet northwesterly of 15th Avenue, 118th
 Street, 115th Avenue, a line midway between
 Lefferts Boulevard and 120th Street, a line 100 feet
 northerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 120th Street, a
 line 100 feet southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, a
 line midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 120th
 Street, a line 240 feet southerly of Rockaway
 Boulevard, a line midway between Lefferts
 Boulevard and 118th Street, a line 100 feet
 southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, and a line 275
 feet northerly of 114th Street;
- 39. establishing within a proposed R3A District a C2-3
 District bounded by a line 100 feet southeasterly of
 Liberty Avenue, a line 65 feet northeasterly of
 123rd Street, a line perpendicular to the
 northeasterly street line of 123rd Street distant 125
 feet southerly (as measured along the street line)
 from the point of intersection of the southeasterly
 street line of Liberty Avenue and the northeasterly
 street line of 123rd Street, and 123rd Street;
- 40. establishing within an existing R4 District a C2-3 District bounded by:
 - a. 109th Avenue, 107th Street, a line 100 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 108th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, Centreville Street, Rockaway Boulevard, and the southeasterly centerline prolongation of 106th Street;
 - b. a line 120 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 110th Street, Rockaway Boulevard, and 109th Street; and
 - c. a line 80 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 113th Street, Linden Boulevard, Rockaway Boulevard, and 111th Street;
- 41. establishing within a proposed R4-1 District a C2-3 District bounded by:
 - a. a line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, a line midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 118th Street, a line 500 feet northerly of 107th Avenue, and 118th Street;
 - b. a line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, a line midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 120th Street, a line 510 feet northwesterly of 107th Avenue, and Lefferts Boulevard; and

- c. a line 400 feet southeasterly of 103rd Avenue, 121st Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, and a line midway between 120th Street and 121st Street:
- 42. establishing within a proposed R4A District a C2-3 District bounded by:
 - a. a line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, 121st Street, a line 580 feet northwesterly of 107th Avenue, a line midway between 120th Street and 121st Street, a line 560 feet northwesterly of 107th Avenue, and 120th Street;
 - b. a line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty
 Avenue, a line midway between 122nd
 Street and 123rd Street, a line 610 feet
 northwesterly of 107th Avenue, and a line
 midway between 121st Street and 122nd
 Street: and
 - c. Liberty Avenue, 77th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Liberty Avenue, and 75th Street:
- 43. establishing within a proposed R5D District a C2-3
 District bounded by Linden Boulevard, a line 100
 feet easterly of Cross Bay Boulevard, Pitkin
 Avenue, a line perpendicular to the southwesterly
 street line of Desarc Road distant 160 feet
 northwesterly (as measured along the street line)
 from the point of intersection of the southwesterly
 street line of Desarc Road and the northwesterly
 street line of Redding Street, Desarc Road, a line
 525 feet southeasterly of Sitka Street, Gold Road,
 and Cross Bay Boulevard;
- 44. establishing within a proposed R6A District a C2-3District bounded by a line 480 feet southeasterly of 103rd Avenue, a line midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 118th Street, a line 400 feet southeasterly of 103rd Avenue, Lefferts Boulevard, a line 220 feet southeasterly of 103rd Avenue, a line midway between Lefferts Boulevard and 120th Street, a line 150 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 120th Street, a line 450 feet southeasterly of 103rd Avenue, a line midway between 120th Street and 121st Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of Liberty Avenue, 123rd Street, Liberty Avenue, 123rd Street, a line 660 feet northwesterly of 107th Avenue, a line midway between 122nd Street and 123rd Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, a line midway between 121st Street and 122nd Street, a line 630 feet northwesterly of 107th Avenue, 121st Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue and 118th Street; and
- 45. establishing within a proposed R6B District a C2-3 District bounded by:
 - 103rd Avenue, 93rd Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 103rd Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, Woodhaven Boulevard, a line $150~{
 m feet}$ northeasterly of Rockaway Boulevard, 96th Street, a line 120 feet northerly of Liberty Avenue, 97th Street, a line 150 feet northerly of Liberty Avenue, a line midway between 97th Street and 98th Street, a line 480 feet southeasterly of 103rd Avenue, 98th Street and its southeasterly centerline prolongation, Rockaway Boulevard, 99th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, a line perpendicular to the northeasterly street line of 98th Street distant 150 feet southeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection from the northeasterly street line of 98th Street and the southerly street line of Rockaway Boulevard, 98th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 96th Street, a line perpendicular to the northeasterly street line 95th Street distant 150 feet southeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northeasterly street line of 95th Street and the southerly street line of Rockaway Boulevard, 95th Street, a line 150 feet southerly of Liberty Avenue, Cross Bay Boulevard, 107th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 93rd Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Liberty Avenue, 87th Street, Liberty Avenue, 103rd Avenue, a line 100 feet northerly of Liberty Avenue, 92nd Street, and a line 100 feet southwesterly of Rockaway Boulevard:
 - a line 100 feet northerly of Liberty Avenue, 101st Street, Liberty Avenue, and 100th Street;
 - c. a line 100 feet northwesterly and northerly of Liberty Avenue, 118th Street, a line 100 feet southerly and southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, a line midway between 101st Street and 102nd Street, Liberty Avenue, and 102nd Street; and
 - d. a line 100 feet northwesterly of Liberty
 Avenue, 131st Street, 103rd Avenue,
 Liberty Avenue, Van Wyck Expressway, a
 line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty
 Avenue, 135th Street, a line 120 feet
 southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, 134th
 Street, a line perpendicular to the
 southwesterly street line of 134th Street

distant 130 feet southeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southeasterly street line of Liberty Avenue and the southwesterly street line of 134th Street, 133rd Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, 123rd Street, Liberty Avenue, and 123rd Street;

as shown on a diagram (for illustrative purposes only) dated September 9, 2013 and subject to the conditions of CEQR Declaration E-320.

YVETTE V. GRUEL, Calendar Officer City Planning Commission 22 Reade Street, Room 2E New York, New York 10007 Telephone (212) 720-3370

o23-n6

COMMUNITY BOARDS

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 10 - Wednesday, November 6, 2013 at 6:00 P.M., Community Board 10 Office, 215 West 125th Street, 4th Floor, New York, NY

Budget Priorities Request hearing for Fiscal Year 2015.

31-n6

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

BOROUGH OF QUEENS

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 11 - Monday, November 4, 2013 at 7:30 P.M., M.S. 158, 46-35 Oceania Avenue, Bayside, NY

BSA# 528-64-BZ

An application to the NYC Board of Standards and Appeals to amend a previously granted variance which will include the enlargement of a existing automobile showroom and the addition of a parking deck and canopy at the rear of the building at 240-02 Northern Boulevard, Queens.

o29-n4

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

BOROUGH OF THE BRONX

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 09 - Thursday, November 7, 2013 at 7:00 P.M., Bronx Community Board 9 Office, 1967 Turnbull Avenue, Room 7, Bronx, NY

Public Hearing regarding: Capital and Expense Budget for FY 2015.

o31-n7

HOUSING AND COMMUNITY RENEWAL

OFFICE OF RENT ADMINISTRATION

NOTICE

NOTICE OF MAXIMUM BASE RENT PUBLIC HEARING

Public Notice is Hereby Given pursuant to Section 26-405a(9) of the New York City Rent and Rehabilitation Law that the New York State Division of Housing and Community Renewal (DHCR) will conduct a public hearing to be held at the New York City Department of City Planning, Spector Hall, 22 Reade Steet, (First Floor), New York, NY on Friday, November 22, 2013 for the purpose of collecting information relating to all factors which the DHCR may consider in establishing a Maximum Base Rent (MBR) for rent controlled housing accommodations located in the City of New York for the 2014-2015 biennial MBR cycle. The morning session of the hearing will be held from 10:00 A.M. to 12:30 P.M.; the afternoon session will run from 2:00 P.M. to 4:30 P.M.

Pre-registration of speakers is advised. Those who wish to pre-register may call the office of Michael Berrios, Executive Assistant, at (718) 262-4816 and state the time they wish to speak at the hearing and whom they represent. Preregistered speakers who have reserved a time to speak will be heard at approximately that time. Speakers who register the day of the hearing will be heard in the order of registration at those times not already reserved by preregistered speakers. Speaking time will be limited to five minutes in order to give as many people as possible the opportunity to be heard. Speakers should be prepared to submit copies of their remarks to the DHCR official presiding over the hearing. The hearing will conclude when all registered speakers in attendance at the hearing have been heard. DHCR will also accept written testimony submitted prior to the end of the hearing. Submissions may also be sent in advance to Michael Berrios, Executive Assistant, 6th Floor, Division of Housing and Community Renewal, Gertz Plaza, 92-31 Union Hall Street, Jamaica, NY 11433. To obtain a report on the DHCR recommendation for the 2014-2015 MBR cycle, interested parties should call (718) 262-4816.

☞ n1-21

SMALL BUSINESS SERVICES

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

On behalf of THE CITY COUNCIL NOTICE OF A PUBLIC HEARING

The City Council, by resolution adopted on October 30, 2013, set November 14, 2013 as the date, 10:00 A.M. as the time, and the City Council Committee Room, 2nd Floor, City Hall, New York, New York 10007, as the place for a public hearing (the "Public Hearing") to hear all persons interested in the proposed legislation which would establish the Hudson Yards Business Improvement District (the "District") in the Borough of Manhattan. The District shall be established in accordance with a district plan (the "District Plan") on file at the Office of the City Clerk. The City Council has authorized the New York City Department of Small Business Services to publish, on its behalf, this notice of the Public Hearing containing the information required by Section 25-406(c) of the Administrative Code of the City of New York and summarizing the resolution adopted.

The District Plan was submitted to, and reviewed by, the City Planning Commission and Manhattan Community Board Number 4. The Community Board and the City Planning Commission have approved the District Plan.

The District Plan provides that the proposed District shall generally include properties bounded by West 42nd Street to the north, 11th Avenue to the west, West 30th Street to the south, and 9th Avenue to the east. Services in the District shall include, but not be limited to sanitation, street and park maintenance, security, advocacy, new initiatives, administration, and additional services as may be required for the promotion and enhancement of the District (hereinafter "Services"). Pursuant to the District Plan, capital improvements (hereinafter "Improvements") may include, but shall not limited to: street and sidewalk amenities to enhance the pedestrian environment and beautify the District, which may include but shall not be limited to, improvements to pedestrian circulation and safety, supplemental pedestrian area lighting, plantings, sanitation receptacles, and other permanent structures & equipment. The Improvements shall be implemented on an as-needed basis. During the existence of the BID, the maximum cost of the Improvements, if any, shall not exceed \$7,500,000. The District shall be managed by the Hudson Yards District Management Association, Inc.

To defray the cost of Services and Improvements provided in the District, all real property in the District shall be assessed in proportion to the benefit such property receives from the Services and Improvements. Each property shall be assessed at a rate, determined annually by the Hudson Yards District Management Association, Inc., to yield an amount sufficient to meet the District's annual budget. The annual budget for the District's first year of operation is \$1,200,000, with a maximum allowable annual budget of \$3,000,000 entering the District's fifth year of operation.

All properties as classified in the most recent New York City tax rolls and as described in BID Classes will be assessed based on the formula specified above for each applicable BID Class. However, in order to reflect the relationship among the many variables (ie, Total Budget, Square Footage, Assessed Value, BID Class), the following defines how each rate is determined.

Square Footage (SF) Rate: Utilizing a Square Footage rate is assigned to BID Classes A, B, C, F and selected taxlot lots in Class E only. The base rate (ie., Class A rate) for the square footage part of the equation is calculated as follows:

[(TOTAL ANNUAL BUDGET – Class D Flat Fee Sum – Class E Flat Fee Sum) * 50%]

[Class A SF+ (80% * Class B SF) + (95% * Class C SF)+ (50% * Class F SF]

Assessed Value (AV) Rate: Utilizing an Assessed Value rate is assigned to BID Classes A, B, C, F and selected taxlot lots in Class E only. The base rate (ie Class A rate) for the assessed value part of the equation is calculated as follows:

[(TOTAL ANNUAL BUDGET – Class D Flat Fee Sum – Class E Flat Fee Sum) * 50%]

[Class A AV + (80% * Class B AV) + (95% * Class C AV) + (50% * Class F AV)]

All properties within the District, which are devoted wholly commercial use, including commercial condominium units, are defined as Class A.

All properties within the District, which contain both commercial and residential use, are defined as Class B and assessed at 80% of Class A rates, except for pre-2005 rezoning (built prior to 2005) properties where only the commercial part is assessed at Class A rates.

All properties within the District, which are vacant or undeveloped, are defined as Class C and assessed at 95% of Class A rates.

All properties within the District, which are Not-for-Profit owned and are fully occupied by not-for-profit uses, are defined as Class D and shall be assessed at \$1.00 per year. Not-for-Profit owned properties occupied with for-profit uses shall be assigned to the appropriate BID class and the proportion of the property devoted to for-profit uses shall be assessed in the same manner as defined by that appropriate BID class.

All properties within the District, which are wholly residential properties, including individual residential condominium units, are defined as Class E and assessed at \$1.00 per year, except single condominium taxlots that contain multiple units which are assessed at Class B rates.

The full block property, which is bounded by West 30th Street, 11th Avenue, West 33rd Street, and 10th Avenue, is defined as Class F. Class F property shall be assessed at 50%

of Class A rates and shall apply once 4 million square feet of commercial development is completed on the site and a Temporary Certificate of Occupancy is granted by the NYC Department of Buildings.

All properties tax-exempt by the NYC Department of Finance will constitute Class G properties.

The amount, exclusive of debt service, assessed and levied in any given year against benefited real property within the District may not exceed twenty percent (20%) of the total general City taxes levied in such year against such properties.

Copies of the resolution adopted by the City Council, which include a copy of the District Plan, are available for public inspection from 9:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M. Monday through Friday at the Office of the City Clerk located at 141 Worth Street, New York, New York 10013. In addition, copies of the resolution are available free of charge to the public at the Office of the City Clerk.

Any owner of real property, deemed benefited and therefore within the District, objecting to the District Plan, must file an objection at the Office of the City Clerk, on forms made available by the City Clerk, within thirty (30) days of the close of the Public Hearing concerning the establishment of the proposed District. If owners of at least fifty-one percent (51%) of the assessed value of benefited real property situated within the boundaries of the District proposed for establishment, as shown on the latest completed assessment roll of the City, or at least fifty-one percent (51%) of the owners of benefited real property within the area included in the District proposed for establishment file objections with the City Clerk, the District shall not be established.

● n1

TRANSPORTATION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, pursuant to law, that the following proposed revocable consents, have been scheduled for a public hearing by the New York City Department of Transportation. The hearing will be held at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor, Room 945 commencing at 2:00 P.M. On Wednesday, November 6, 2013. Interested parties can obtain copies of proposed agreements or request sign-language interpreters (with at least seven days prior notice) at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor SW, New York, NY 10041, or by calling (212) 839-6550.

#1 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing 50 Restaurant Group LLC to continue to maintain and use a sidewalk hatch under the east sidewalk of Clinton Street, between Stanton and Rivington Streets, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2023 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014 - \$1,165 For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - \$1,198 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - \$1,231 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - \$1,264 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - \$1,297 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - \$1,330 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - \$1,363 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - \$1,396 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - \$1,429 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - \$1,462

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$2,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#2 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing 186 Manhattan Associates, LLC to continue to maintain and use a stoop and a fenced-in area on the south sidewalk of East 93rd Street, west of Third Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2023 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014 - \$598 For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - \$613 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - \$628 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - \$643 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - \$658 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - \$673 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - \$688 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - \$703 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - \$718 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - \$733

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$2,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#3 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing 484 8th Operating Inc. to continue to maintain and use a ramp on the east sidewalk of Eighth Avenue, north of 34th Street, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2023 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period from July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2023 - \$25/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$2,500 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (2,000,000) aggregate.

#4 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Ashley Realty Corp. to continue to maintain planted areas and planters on the west sidewalk of Madison Avenue, north of East 71st Street, and one planted area on the north sidewalk of East 71st Street, west of Madison Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2023 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period from July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2023 - \$278/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$5,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#5 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing The Brooklyn Union Gas Company d/b/a/ National Grid USA to construct, maintain and use gas main (Brooklyn-Queens Interconnect - Phase ll) under and along Brooklyn Marine Park, parallel to Flatbush Avenue, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following

From the date of Approval to June 30, 2014 - \$33,746/annum.

For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - \$34,708 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - \$35,670 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - \$36,632 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - \$37,594 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - \$38,556 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - \$39,581 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - \$40,480 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - \$41,442 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - \$42,404 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - \$43,366

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$103,500 and the insurance shall be in the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Thirty Five Million Dollars (\$35,000,000) aggregate.

 $\pmb{#6}$ In the matter of a proposed modification of revocable consent authorizing Museum of Arts and Design to construct, maintain and use four (4) additional benches on the west sidewalk of Broadway at 2 Columbus Circle, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2019 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the city according to the following schedule:

From the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2019 -\$1,350/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$5,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per-location annual aggregate limit.

 $\pmb{\#7}$ In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Mary White to construct, maintain and use a fenced-in area and a snowmelt system on the north sidewalk of East 78th Street, between Park Avenue and Lexington Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the city according to the following schedule:

From the Approval Date to June 30, 2024 - \$25/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$5,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per-location annual aggregate limit.

#8 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Strong and Harrison, LLC to construct, maintain and use fenced-in planted areas on the south sidewalk of Kane Street, west of Strong Place, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the city according to the following schedule:

From the Approval Date to June 30, 2024 - \$25/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum \$5,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per-location annual aggregate limit.

#9 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Sugar Shack LLC to construct, maintain and use a snowmelt system on the south sidewalk of East 75th Street, between Fifth Avenue and Madison Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the city according to the following schedule:

From the Approval Date to June 30, 2024 - \$25/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum \$5,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per-location annual aggregate limit.

COMMUTER VAN SERVICE AUTHORITY

o16-n6

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Department of Transportation is conducting a public hearing on the expansion of vehicles of a Van Authority in the Borough of Queens. The van company requesting expansion is Citivan

Lines Corp. The address is 117-28 165th Street, Jamaica, NY 11434. The applicant currently utilizes 14 vans daily to provide service 12 hours a day and is requesting an additional 10 vans.

There will be a public hearing held on Friday, November 15, 2013 at the Queens Borough Hall, 120-55 Queens Blvd., Room 213, Part 2, Kew Gardens, New York 11424 from 2:00 P.M. - 4:00 P.M. In addition, written comments in support or in opposition to this application may be sent to Ms. Dorothy Szorc at the New York City Department of Transportation, Division of Traffic and Planning, 55 Water Street, 9th Floor, NY 10041, no later than November 15, 2013. Any written comments received after this date may not be considered. Those opposing the application must clearly specify why the proposed service will not meet present and/or future public convenience and necessity.

o28-n1

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Department of Transportation is conducting a public hearing on the six year renewal and an expansion of vans of a New York City Commuter Van Authority in the Borough of Queens. The van company requesting the renewal is JAH LOVE Transportation. The address is 582 East 88th Street, 2nd Floor, Brooklyn, NY 11236. The applicant currently utilizes 4 vans daily to provide service 24 hours a day and is requesting 6 additional vans.

There will be a public hearing held on Friday, November 15, 2013 at the Queens Borough Hall, 120-55 Queens Blvd., in Large Conference Room 213, Part 2, Kew Gardens, New York 11424 from 2:00 P.M. - 4:00 P.M. so that you may have an opportunity to voice your position on this application. In addition, written comments in support or in opposition to this application may be sent to Ms. Dorothy Szorc at the New York City Department of Transportation, Division of Planning and Sustainability, 55 Water Street, 9th Floor, NY 10041, no later than November 15, 2013. Any written comments received after this date may not be considered. Those opposing the application must clearly specify why the proposed service will not meet present and/or future public convenience and necessity.

o28-n1

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Department of Transportation is conducting a public hearing on the expansion of vehicles of a Van Authority in the Borough of Brooklyn. The van company requesting expansion is Blackstreet Van Lines, Inc. The address is 310 Lenox Road, Apt. 4H, Brooklyn, NY 11226. The applicant currently utilizes 16 vans daily to provide service 24 hours a day and is requesting an additional 5 vans.

There will be a public hearing held on Wednesday, November 13, 2013 at Brooklyn Borough Hall, Community Room, 209 Joralemon Street, Brooklyn, New York 11201 from 2:00 P.M. - 4:00 P.M. In addition, written comments in support or in opposition to this application may be sent to Ms. Dorothy Szorc at the New York City Department of Transportation, Division of Traffic and Planning, 55 Water Street, 9th Floor, NY 10041, no later than November 13, 2013. Any written comments received after this date may not be considered. Those opposing the application must clearly specify why the proposed service will not meet present and/or future public convenience and necessity.

o28-n1

PROPERTY DISPOSITION

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE **SERVICES**

AUCTION

PROPOSED SALE OF CERTAIN NEW YORK CITY REAL PROPERTY PARCELS BY PUBLIC AUCTION

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT The Department of Citywide Administrative Services proposes to offer the properties listed herein for sale at Public Auction.

In accordance with Section 384 of the New York City Charter, a Public Hearing was held on October 30, 2013 for these properties at Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, 2nd Floor Conference Room, Borough of Manhattan.

These properties will be sold in accordance with the Standard Terms and Conditions of Sale dated August 26, 2013. An asterisk (*) appears adjacent to those parcels subject to Special Terms and Conditions.

They have been approved for sale by the Mayor of the City of New York, and will be offered at public auction on December

The brochure for this sale is available on the DCAS website at nyc.gov/auctions. Additionally, brochures are available at $\boldsymbol{1}$ Centre Street, 20th Floor North, New York, New York 10007, or by calling (212) 386-0622.

18 Parcels

Borough of The Bronx

Block	Lot(s)	Upset Price
*2575	31	\$234,000
2575	34	\$3,082,500
3844	1000	\$225,000

Borough of Brooklyn

Lot(s)	Upset Price
29,42,43,44	\$274,000
102	\$525,000
302	\$360,000
	29,42,43,44 102

Borough of Queens

Block	Lot(s)	Upset Price
2573	124	\$7,950,000
10193	85	\$9,000
14243	1119	\$34.500
14243	1169	\$33,000
and		
14246	1169	
*14246	1189	\$50,500
14253	1512,1513,1514	\$115,000
14254	1638,1639,1640,	\$115,000
	2037	
*15306	11	\$154,500
16066	50	\$26,500
16103	83,84	\$88,500
16290	999	\$295,500
	Borough of Stat	en Island

Block **Upset Price** Lot(s)

☞ n1-d4

OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PURCHASING

The Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Purchasing is currently selling surplus assets on the internet. Visit

http://www.publicsurplus.com/sms/nycdcas.ny/browse/home.
To begin bidding, simply click on 'Register' on the home page.
There are no fees to register. Offerings may include but are not limited to: office supplies/equipment, furniture, building supplies, machine tools, HVAC/plumbing/electricalequipment, lab equipment, marine equipment, and more. Public access to computer workstations and assistance with placing bids is available at the following locations:

- DCAS Central Storehouse, 66-26 Metropolitan Avenue, Middle Village, NY 11379
- DCAS, Office of Citywide Purchasing, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007.

jy24-d1

POLICE

OWNERS ARE WANTED BY THE PROPERTY CLERK DIVISION OF THE NEW YORK CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT.

The following listed property is in the custody, of the Property Clerk Division without claimants. Recovered, lost, abandoned property, property obtained from prisoners, emotionally disturbed, intoxicated and deceased persons; and property obtained from persons incapable of caring for

Motor vehicles, boats, bicycles, business machines, cameras, calculating machines, electrical and optical property, furniture, furs, handbags, hardware, jewelry, photographic equipment, radios, robes, sound systems, surgical and musical instruments, tools, wearing apparel, communications equipment, computers, and other miscellaneous articles.

Inquiries relating to such property should be made in the Borough concerned, at the following office of the Property Clerk.

FOR MOTOR VEHICLES

(All Boroughs):

- Springfield Gardens Auto Pound, 174-20 North Boundary Road, Queens, NY 11430, (718) 553-9555
- Erie Basin Auto Pound, 700 Columbia Street, Brooklyn, NY 11231, (718) 246-2030

FOR ALL OTHER PROPERTY

- Manhattan 1 Police Plaza, New York, NY
- 10038, (646) 610-5906. Brooklyn - 84th Precinct, 301 Gold Street,
- Brooklyn, NY 11201, (718) 875-6675.
- Bronx Property Clerk 215 East 161 Street, Bronx, NY 10451, (718) 590-2806.
- Queens Property Clerk 47-07 Pearson Place, Long Island City, NY 11101, (718) 433-2678.
- Staten Island Property Clerk 1 Edgewater

Plaza, Staten Island, NY 10301, (718) 876-8484.

PROCUREMENT

"Compete To Win" More Contracts! Thanks to a new City initiative - "Compete to Win" - the NYC Department of Small Business Services offers a new set of FREE services to help create more opportunities for minority and women-owned businesses to compete, connect and grow their business with the City. With NYC Construction Loan, Technical Assistance, NYC Construction Mentorship, Bond Readiness, and NYC Teaming services, the City will be able to help even more small businesses than before.

Win More Contracts at nyc.gov/competetowin

"The City of New York is committed to achieving excellence in the design and construction of its capital program, and building on the tradition of innovation to the City's prestige as a global destination. The contracting opportunities for construction/construction services and construction-related services that appear in the individual agency listings below reflect that commitment to excellence.'

HHS ACCELERATOR

To respond to human services Requests for Proposals (RFPs) released Fall 2013 and later, vendors must first complete and submit an electronic prequalification application using the City's Health and Human Services (HHS) Accelerator System. The HHS Accelerator System is a web-based system maintained by the City of New York for use by its human services Agencies to manage procurement. To establish this, the City of New York is using the innovative procurement method, as permitted and in accordance with Section 3-12 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules of the City of New York ("PPB Rules"). The new process will remove redundancy by capturing information about boards, filings, policies, and general service experience centrally. As a result, specific proposals for funding will be more focused on program design, scope, and budget.

Important information about the new method

- Prequalification applications are required every three years
- Documents related to annual corporate filings must be submitted on an annual basis to remain eligible to compete
- Prequalification applications will be reviewed to validate compliance with corporate filings, organizational capacity, and relevant service experience Approved organizations will be eligible to compete and

would submit electronic proposals through the system. RFPs to be managed by HHS Accelerator are listed on the NYC Procurement Roadmap located at

http://www.nyc.gov/html/hhsaccelerator/html/roadmap/road map.shtml. All current and prospective vendors should frequently review information listed on roadmap to take full advantage of upcoming opportunities for funding. Participating NYC Agencies

HHS Accelerator, led by the Deputy Mayor for Health and Human Services, is governed by an Executive Steering Committee of Agency Heads who represent the following NYC Client and Community- based Services Agencies:

Administration for Children's Services (ACS) Department for the Aging (DFTA)

Department of Corrections (DOC)

Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH)

Department of Homeless Services (DHS) Department of Probation (DOP)

Department of Small Business Services (SBS)

Department of Youth and Community Development (DYCD)

Housing and Preservation Department (HPD)

Human Resources Administration (HRA)

Office of the Criminal Justice Coordinator (CJC)
To sign up for training on the new system, and for additional information about HHS Accelerator, including background materials, user guides and video tutorials, please visit www.nyc.gov/hhsaccelerator.

ADMINISTRATION FOR CHILDREN'S **SERVICES**

SOLICITATIONS

Human/Client Services

NON-SECURE DETENTION GROUP HOMES -Negotiated Acquisition – Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN# 06813N0006 – DUE 06-30-15 AT 2:00 P.M. – The Administration for Children's Services, Division of Youth and Family Justice is soliciting applications from

organizations interested in operating non-secure detention group homes in New York City. This is an open-ended

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Administration for Children's Services, 150 William Street,
9th Floor, New York, NY 10038.

Michael Walker (212) 341-3617; Fax: (917) 551-7239;
michael.walker@dfa.state.ny.us

o31-a20

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Services (Other Than Human Services)

OFF-SITE RECORD AND STORAGE MANAGEMENT -Negotiated Acquisition - PIN# 06808N0004CNVN004 -DUE 11-04-13 AT 9:00 A.M. – 1) CitiPostal E-PIN#: 06808N0004CNVN004.

In accordance with Section 3-04(b)(2)(iii) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules, ACS intends to use the Negotiated Acquisition process to extend the above subject contract's terms to ensure continuity of service until ACS records currently in storage are transferred to a vendor performing these services under a Citywide requirements contract.

Suppliers may express interest in future procurements by contacting Doron Pinchas at ACS Administrative Contracts Unit, 150 William Street, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10038; doron.pinchas@dfa.state.ny.us; or by calling (212) 341-3529 between the hours of 10:00 A.M. and 4:00 P.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Administration for Children's Services, 150 William Street, 9th Floor. Doron Pinchas (212) 341-3529;

Fax: (212) 341-9830; Doron.Pinchas@dfa.state.ny.us

 $\begin{array}{l} \textbf{DAY CARE COUNCIL} - Sole \ Source - Available \ only \ from \\ a \ single \ source - PIN\# \ 06814S0001 - DUE \ 11-04-13 \ AT \ 2:00 \\ P.M. - The \ Administration \ for \ Children's \ Services \ (ACS) \end{array}$ contracts with over 115 not-for-profit organizations to operate childcare programs and provide services in 290 locations throughout the five boroughs. These organizations are the employers of over 6000 child care professionals and support

The Day Care Council of New York Inc. ("The Council") has been designated by the Child Care Not-for-Profit providers represented by District Council 1707/Local 205 of AFSCME and The Council of Supervisors and Administrators (CSA) to serve as their representative in all collective bargaining issues negotiations and agreements. Additionally, The Council provides all grievance-mediation services recruitment and personnel assistance. Training and technical assistance is also provided to ensure consistency and efficiency throughout the childcare community.

ACS cannot perform these negotiations with the unions on behalf of the contracted agencies and their staffs, because ACS is not the employer. However, City funding is used to adjudicate any grievances, fund collective bargaining issues and other negotiations affecting contracts with our child care vendors. It is therefore, advantageous to the City to provide funding to The Council to advocate for ACS' not-for-profit agencies. Additionally, based upon correspondence from the City of New York's Office of Labor Relations (OLR) pertaining to lawsuits brought by unions against the City claiming the City was a "joint employer" with contract vendor agencies; the City prevailed in these cases because it was not a signatory to collective bargaining agreements between these unions and the vendor agencies and it did not directly provide wages or benefits to these employees. The Council's contract will eliminate the appearance that the City is a joint employer of the not-for-profit employees.

The Council's unique expertise, service and configuration are the primary basis for this sole source method determination. It conforms to the first condition for a sole source procurement, that there be only one source for the required service pursuant to Section 3-05 of the PPB rules.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Administration for Children's Services, Office of Procurement, 150 William Street, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10038.

Sherene Hassen (212) 341-3443; sherene.hassen@dfa.state.ny.us

o28-n1

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE **SERVICES**

■ SOLICITATIONS

Goods & Services

CORRECTION: IN HOUSE PURCHASING SOFTWARE **SOLUTION** – Request for Information – PIN# 85614RFI001 – DUE 11-19-13 AT 3:00 P.M. – CORRECTION: The purpose of this RFI is to determine the interest and capability of the vendor community to deliver solutions for the development and integration of procurement software to perform the functions of the CLIPS system within a more malleable and accessible foundation, preferably web-based, with desired augmented services including, but not limited to, solicitation, contract and procurement management, to better facilitate the procurement process.

A copy of the Request for Information (RFI) can be downloaded and/or viewed at www.nyc.gov/cityrecord.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Citywide Administrative Services, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor North, New York, NY 10007. Marissa Newman (212) 386-0435; mnewman@dcas.nyc.gov

City Certified Minority and Women - Owned Business $Enterprises\ (M/WBEs)\ are\ encouraged\ to\ respond\ to\ all$ DCAS solicitations for competitive Bids/Proposals.

o31-n7

OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PURCHASING

■ SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

PUBLIC SURPLUS ONLINE AUCTION - Other -PIN# 0000000000 - DUE 12-31-14.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Citywide Administrative Services, 66-26 Metropolitan Avenue, Queens Village, NY 11379. Donald Lepore (718) 417-2152; Fax: (212) 313-3135; $dle pore@d\bar{c}as.nyc.gov$

s6-f25

● n1

AWARDS

Goods

AMMUNITION, SPEER GOLD DOT 38 SPECIAL PLUS ${f P}$ – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 8571300231 – AMT: \$823,200.00 - TO: Federal Cartridge Company,

2299 Snake River Avenue, Lewiston, ID 83501.

■ VENDOR LISTS

Goods

EQUIPMENT FOR DEPARTMENT OF SANITATION -In accordance with PPB Rules, Section 2.05(c)(3), an acceptable brands list will be established for the following equipment for the Department of Sanitation:

A. Collection Truck Bodies

B. Collection Truck Cab Chassis

C. Major Component Parts (Engine, Transmission, etc.)

Applications for consideration of equipment products for inclusion on the acceptable brands list are available from: Mr. Edward Andersen, Procurement Analyst, Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Procurement, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007. (212) 669-8509.

COMPTROLLER

ACCOUNTANCY

SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

FINANCIAL STATEMENT AND SINGLE AUDITS Request for Proposals – PIN# 01514ACCT02 – DUE 12-04-13 AT 2:00 P.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Comptroller's Office, 1 Centre Street, Room 2500, NYC, NY 10007. Maria Nicola Castiglione (212) 669-8211; mnicola@comptroller.nyc.gov

CONSUMER AFFAIRS

SOLICITATIONS

Human/Client Services

GPR CARD REQUEST FOR EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST – Other – PIN# 2013XX – DUE 11-18-13 AT 5:00 P.M. – The NYC Department of Consumer Affairs, Office of Financial Empowerment, is releasing a request for expressions of interest to vendors who may be able to provide a general purpose reloadable (GPR) prepaid card which can be distributed year-round. The connections established with GPR prepaid card providers through this initiative will enable community-based organizations, employers, and other entities to link their clients, participants, or employees to safe, affordable GPR prepaid card products.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Consumer Affairs, 42 Broadway, 8th Floor, New York, NY 10004. Mage Diop (212) 436-0206; Fax: (212) 500-5959; mdiop@dca.nyc.gov

o28-n1

CORRECTION

CENTRAL OFFICE OF PROCUREMENT

SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

TESTING AND MONITORING OF PORTABLE WATER SYSTEM AND MAINTENANCE OF IONIZATION SYSTEM – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 072201349EHS - DUE 11-25-13 AT 11:00 A.M. – Bid packages must be picked up in person with a \$25.00 check or money order payable to Commissioner of Finance between the hours of 9:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. at NYC Department of Correction, The Bulova Corporate Center, 75-20 Astoria Boulevard, Suite 160, East Elmhurst, NY 11370. A Pre-Bid meeting will be on November 15, 2013 at James A. Thomas Center (JATC) facility on Rikers Island, 14-14 Hazen Street, Second Floor Conference Room, E. Elmhurst, NY 11370.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, $\,$ vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

The Bulova Corporate Center, 75-20 Astoria Blvd., Suite 160, East Elmhurst, NY 11370. Shaneza Shinath (718) 546-0684; Fax: (718) 278-6218; shaneza.shinath@doc.nyc.gov

CULTURAL AFFAIRS

SOLICITATIONS

Goods

PIANOS FOR NATIONAL DANCE INSTITUTE AND PIANOS FOR NATIONAL DANCE INSTITUTE AND HARLEM SCHOOL OF THE ARTS – Sole Source – Available only from a single source - PIN# 12614S0002 – DUE 11-19-13 AT 5:00 P.M. – Vendors may express their interests in providing similar goods, services, or construction in the future by contacting DCLA, 31 Chambers Street, 2nd Floor, NY, NY 10007, Attn: Louise Woehrle, ACCO, (212) 513-9310; lwoehrle@culture.nyc.gov

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Cultural Affairs, 31 Chambers Street,
2nd Floor, New York, NY 10007.

Louise Woohle (212) 513-9310; Fax: (212) 341-3813;

o31-n7

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

SOLICITATIONS

lwoehrle@culture.nyc.gov

Construction Related Services

CS-FB-BWR CM: CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT SERVICES FOR THE FLUSHING BAY HIGH LEVEL INTERCEPTOR REGULATOR MODIFICATIONS -

Request for Proposals - PIN# 82613WP01285 DUE 12-09-13 AT 4:00 P.M. - DEP seeks a consultant to provide construction management services for Flushing Bay High Level Interceptor Regulator Modifications. Construction Management services will include EHS management, project administration, quality management, schedule management for the modification of Bowery Bay WWTP Regulators BB-04, BB-05, BB-06, BB-09, BB-10 and 24th Avenue Weir.

Minimum Qualification Requirements: None

Pre-proposal Conference: November 13, 2013, 3:30 P.M., NYC DEP, 59-17 Junction Blvd., 3rd Floor Cafeteria, Flushing, NY Attendance to the Pre-proposal Conference is not mandatory but recommended. Please limit to no more than two persons from each firm to attend.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Environmental Protection, 59-17 Junction Blvd., 17th Floor Bid Room, Flushing, NY 11373. Jeanne Schreiber (718) 595-3456; Fax: (718) 595-3278; jeannes@dep.nyc.gov

HEALTH AND HOSPITALS CORPORATION

The New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation is regularly soliciting bids for supplies and equipment at its Central Purchasing Offices, 346 Broadway, New York City, Room 516, for its Hospitals and Diagnostic and Treatment Centers. All interested parties are welcome to review the bids that are posted in Room 516 weekdays between 9:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. For information regarding bids and the bidding process, please call (212) 442-4018.

SOLICITATIONS

Goods & Services

OPERATE RESTAURANT WITHIN BELLEVUE

HOSPITAL – Request for Proposals –
PIN# RESTAURANT WITHIN – DUE 12-13-13 AT 5:00 P.M.
– This Request for Proposals (RFP) is being issued to assist the New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation (HHC or the Corporation), in selecting a Proposer who will provide a high-quality, cost-effective Restaurant operation for Bellevue Hospital Center patients, visitors, and staff.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date

other information, and for opening and reading or old at a data and time specified above.

Health and Hospitals Corporation, 125 Worth Street,
Room 502, New York, NY 10013. David Larish (212) 442-3869;
Fax: (212) 788-5483; larishd@nychhc.org
Bellevue Hospital Center, Office of Network Contracts,
462 First Avenue, MN33, New York, New York 10016.

o25-n18

Services (Other Than Human Services)

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE RECOVERY, RISK ASSESSMENT AND AUDIT SERVICES – Request for Information – PIN# DCNXXX – DUE 12-13-13 AT 4:00 P.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date

and time specified above. Health and Hospitals Corporation, 160 Water Street, 6th Floor, Room 635, NYC, NY 10038. James Linhart (646) 458-2054; Fax: (646) 458-2005; James.Linhart@nychhc.org

HEALTH AND MENTAL HYGIENE

AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

Services (Other Than Human Services)

APPLICATION/SYSTEM SERVICES-SUPPORT AND MAINTENANCE - Negotiated Acquisition - Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN# 14MI012101R0X00 – AMT: \$1,975,000.00 – TO: JYACC, Inc., 114 West 47th Street, 20th Floor, New York, NY 10036.

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Goods & Services

LABORATORY TEST KITS AND SUPPLIES - Sole

Source – Available only from a single source PIN# 14LB019501R0X00 - DUE 11-20-13 AT 4:00 P.M. - The Department intends to enter into a Sole Source contract with GenProbe Sales and Services, Inc., to provide Accuprobe laboratory test kits and supplies to detect the presence of tuberculosis complex in respiratory specimens. The term of the contract will be from 09/03/2013 to 08/31/2014.

Any vendor that believes it can provide these services for such procurement in the future is invited to submit an expression of intent which must be received no later than November 20, 2013, 4:00 P.M. Any questions regarding this Sole Source Award should be address in writing to the above Contracting Officer.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Health and Mental Hygiene, 42-09 28th Street, 17th Floor, CN30A, Long Island City, NY 11101.

Paul Romain (347) 396-6654; Fax: (347) 396-6758; promain1@health.nyc.gov

o29-n4

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

CRIMINAL JUSTICE COORDINATOR'S OFFICE

SOLICITATIONS

 $Human/Client\ Services$

CORRECTION: INDIGENT FAMILY COURT LEGAL SERVICES FOR RESPONDENTS IN ARTICLE 10 CASES – Competitive Sealed Proposals – Judgment required

in evaluating proposals - PIN# 00214P0003 – DUE 12-04-13 AT 3:00 P.M. – CORRECTION: For the provision of Family Court legal services to indigent adults in Article 10 cases and subsequent Termination of Parental Rights (TPR) proceedings in each of the five counties within New York City. In addition to the City Record website, the Request for Proposals and other solicitation documents can be downloaded from the Criminal Justice Coordinator's Office website at http://www.nyc.gov/html/cjc/html/solicitations/solicitations.shtml from October 30, 2013 to December 4, 2013.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date

and time specified above.

Mayor's Office, 1 Centre Street, Room 1012, New York, NY 10007. Jennifer Jack (212) 676-4952; jjack@cityhall.nyc.gov

o30-n6

PARKS AND RECREATION

REVENUE AND CONCESSIONS

■ SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

RENOVATION, OPERATION, AND MAINTENANCE OF A CATERING FACILITY, SNACK BAR AND/OR A RESTAURANT - Competitive Sealed Proposals - Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN# Q99-C-R-2013 – DUE 12-04-13 AT 3:00 P.M. – At the Heliport Building at Flushing Meadows Corona Park, Queens.

There will be a recommended site visit on Tuesday, November 12, 2013 at 11:00 A.M. We will be meeting at the lobby of the facility. If you are considering responding to this RFP, please make every effort to attend this recommended site visit.

TELECOMMUNICATION DEVICE FOR THE DEAF (TDD) 212-504-4115.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, The Arsenal-Central Park, 830 Fifth Avenue, Room 407, New York, NY 10021. Charlotte Hall (212) 360-3407; Fax: (212) 360-3434; charlotte.hall@parks.nyc.gov

o23-n6

n1

SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION AUTHORITY

CONTRACTS

■ SOLICITATIONS

Construction / Construction Services

FIRE ALARM UPGRADE – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# SCA14-14987D-1 – DUE 11-21-13 AT 11:00 A.M. – IS 318 (Brooklyn). Fire Alarm Upgrade. Non-refundable document fee (\$100.00).

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date

and time specified above.

School Construction Authority, 30-30 Thomson Avenue,
First Floor, Long Island City, NY 11101.
Ricardo Forde (718) 752-5288; Fax: (718) 472-0477; rforde@nycsca.org

AGENCY PUBLIC HEARINGS ON CONTRACT AWARDS

NOTE: Individuals requesting Sign Language Interpreters should contact the Mayor's Office of Contract Services, Public Hearings Unit, 253 Broadway, 9th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007, (212) 788-7490, no later than SEVEN (7) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC HEARING. TDD users should call Verizon relay services

ADMINISTRATION FOR CHILDREN'S **SERVICES**

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Public Hearing will be held at the Administration for Children's Services, 150 William Street, 9th Floor, Room 9A-2, Borough of Manhattan, on Monday November 4, 2013, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER of (1) one proposed contract between the Administration for Children's Services of the City of New York and the contractor listed below, for the provision of child care services. The term of the contract will be for (12) twelve months from approximately July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014.

VENDOR/ADDRESS

1) East Harlem Block Nursery, Inc. 215 East 106th Street, New York, NY 10029 **E-PIN** 06814L0019001 **Amount** \$594,000

The proposed contractors have been selected by means of Discretionary Funds, pursuant to Section 1-02 (e) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A copy of the draft contract is available for public inspection at the New York City Administration for Children's Services, Office of Child Care Contracts, 150 William Street, 9th Floor, Borough of Manhattan, on business days from November 1, 2013 through November 4, 2013, exclusive of holidays, between the hours of 10:00 A.M. and 4:00 P.M. Please contact Sherene Hassen of the Office of Procurement at (212) 341-3443 to arrange a visit.

OFFICE OF THE CRIMINAL JUSTICE **COORDINATOR**

PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, November 14, 2013, at 125 Worth Street, 2nd Floor Auditorium, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed contract between the Criminal Justice Coordinator's Office and The Legal Aid Society, located at 199 Water Street, New York, NY 10038, for the provision of legal services and consultations to community members affected by gun violence within the five target neighborhoods. The contract term shall be from July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2013. There shall be no option to renew. The contract shall be in an amount not to exceed \$550,000. E-PIN#: 00213L0014001.

The proposed contract is being funded through City Tax Levy Discretionary Funds appropriation pursuant to Section 1-02 (e) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

The proposed contract shall be available for inspection by members of the public from November 1, 2013 to November 14, 2013, excluding Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays, during the hours of 9:00 A.M. and 12:00 P.M. and 2:00 P.M. and 4:00 P.M. at One Centre Street, Room 1012N, New York, NY

Anyone who wishes to speak at this public hearing should request to do so in writing. The written request must be received by the Agency within 5 business days after publication of this notice. Written requests to speak should be sent to Ms. Migdalia Veloz, Agency Chief Contracting Officer, Mayor's Office of the Criminal Justice Coordinator (CJC), 1 Centre Street, 10th Floor, Room 1012, New York, New York 10007, or email to: mveloz@cityhall.nyc.gov. If CJC receives no written requests to speak within the prescribed time, CJC reserves the right not to conduct the public hearing.

IN THE MATTER of a proposed contract between the Criminal Justice Coordinator's Office and The Vera Institute of Justice, Inc., located at 233 Broadway, 12th Floor, New York, New York 10279, for the provision of oversight and administrative services to the New York Immigrant Family Unity Project (NYIFUP). The contract term shall be from July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014. There shall be no option to renew. The contract shall be in an amount not to exceed \$500,000. E-PIN#: 00214L0004001.

The proposed contract is being funded through City Tax Levy Discretionary Funds appropriation, pursuant to Section 1-02 (e) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

The proposed contract shall be available for inspection by members of the public from November 1, 2013 to November 14, 2013, excluding Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays, during the hours of 9:00 A.M. and 12:00 P.M. and 2:00 P.M. and 4:00 P.M. at One Centre Street, Room 1012N, New York, NY 10007.

Anyone who wishes to speak at this public hearing should request to do so in writing. The written request must be received by the Agency within 5 business days after publication of this notice. Written requests to speak should be sent to Ms. Migdalia Veloz, Agency Chief Contracting Officer, Mayor's Office of the Criminal Justice Coordinator (CJC), 1 Centre Street, 10th Floor, Room 1012, New York, New York 10007, or email to: mveloz@cityhall.nyc.gov. If CJC receives no written requests to speak within the prescribed time CJC. no written requests to speak within the prescribed time, CJC reserves the right not to conduct the public hearing.

CULTURAL AFFAIRS

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, November 14, 2013, at 125 Worth Street, 2nd Floor Auditorium, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER of a proposed contract between the Department of Cultural Affairs of the City of New York and Ghetto Film School, Inc., 79 Alexander Avenue, Suite 41A, Bronx, New York 10454, for Ghetto Film School - acquisition Bronx, New York 10454, for Gretto Film School - acquisition and installation of cameras and post-production equipment at The Cinema School, located at 1551 East 172nd Street, Bronx, New York 10472. The contract amount shall be \$699,789.00. The contract term shall be five (5) years from the date of registration. PIN#: 12614L0001001

The proposed contract is being funded through Borough President Discretionary Funds Appropriation, pursuant to Section 1-02 (e) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract is available for public inspection at the Department of Cultural Affairs, Contracting Unit, 31 Chambers Street, 2nd Floor, New York, NY 10007, from November 1, 2013 to November 14, 2013, excluding Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays, from 9:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M. Please contact Louise Woehrle at (212) 513-9310 to arrange a visitation.

Anyone who wishes to speak at this Public Hearing should request to do so in writing. The written request must be received by the Agency within 5 business days after publication of this notice. Written requests to speak should be sent to: Louise Woehrle, ACCO, at the Department of Cultural Affairs, 31 Chambers Street, 2nd Floor, New York, NY 10007, lwoehrle@culture.nyc.gov. If the Department of Cultural Affairs receives no written requests to speak within the prescribed time, the Department of Cultural Affairs reserves the right not to conduct the public hearing.

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

WATER SUPPLY

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Public Hearing will be held at the Department of Environmental Protection Offices

at 59-17 Junction Boulevard, 17th Floor Conference Room, Flushing, New York, on November 14, 2013 commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER of a proposed contract between the Department of Environmental Protection and The Watershed Agricultural Council, Inc., 33195 State Highway 10, Walton, New York 13856 for CAT-433: Management, Administration and Implementation of Watershed Agricultural and Forestry Program. The Contract term shall be 42 months from the date of the written notice to proceed. The Contract amount shall be \$34,000,000.00 - Location: NYC Watershed Region - EPIN: 82613S0022.

A copy of the Contract may be inspected at the Department of Environmental Protection, 59-17 Junction Boulevard, Flushing, New York, 11373, on the 17th Floor Bid Room, on business days from November 1, 2013 to November 14, 2013 between the hours of 9:30 A.M. - 12:00 P.M. and from 1:00 P.M. - 4:00 P.M.

Note: Individuals requesting Sign Language Interpreters should contact Ms. Debra Butlien, Office of the ACCO, 59-17 Junction Boulevard, 17th Floor, Flushing, New York 11373, (718) 595-3423, no later than FIVE(5) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC HEARING.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Public Hearing will be held at the Department of Environmental Protection Offices at 59-17 Junction Boulevard, 17th Floor Conference Room, Flushing, New York, on November 14, 2013 commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER of a proposed contract between the Department of Environmental Protection and Regional Application Center for the Northeast, at Cayuga Community College, 199 Franklin Street, Auburn, New York 13021 for CAT-434: LiDAR Enhanced Wetlands Mapping Pilot in the NYC Watershed. The Contract term shall be 24 months from the date of the written notice to proceed. The Contract amount shall be \$297,832.00 - Location: NYC Watershed Region - EPIN: 82614T0005.

IN THE MATTER of a proposed contract between the Department of Environmental Protection and Village of New Paltz, 25 Plattekill Avenue, New Paltz, New York 12561 for WFF-VNP: Phase II Investigation Work in the Village of New Paltz, NY. The Contract term shall be 730 consecutive calendar days from the date of the written notice to proceed. The Contract amount shall be \$600,000.00 - Location: Ulster County - PIN: 82614WS00043.

A copy of the Contract may be inspected at the Department of Environmental Protection, 59-17 Junction Boulevard, Flushing, New York, 11373, on the 17th Floor Bid Room, on business days from November 1, 2013 to November 14, 2013 between the hours of 9:30 A.M. - 12:00 P.M. and from 1:00 P.M. - 4:00 P.M.

Pursuant to Section 2-11(c)(3) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules, if DEP does not receive, by November 6, 2013, from any individual a written request to speak at this hearing, then DEP need not conduct this hearing. Written notice should be sent to Ms. Debra Butlien, NYCDEP, 59-17 Junction Blvd., 17th Floor, Flushing, NY 11373 or via email to dbutlien@dep.nyc.gov.

Note: Individuals requesting Sign Language Interpreters should contact Ms. Debra Butlien, Office of the ACCO, 59-17 Junction Boulevard, 17th Floor, Flushing, New York 11373, (718) 595-3423, no later than FIVE(5) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC HEARING.

ENVIRONMENTAL PLANNING AND ASSESSMENT

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Public Hearing will be held at the Department of Environmental Protection Offices at 59-17 Junction Boulevard, 17th Floor Conference Room, Flushing, New York, on November 14, 2013 commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER of a proposed contract between the Department of Environmental Protection and The City University of New York (CUNY), 205 East 42 Street, New York, New York 10017 for CCNY-MOU: High Efficiency Fixtures. The Contract term shall be 428 consecutive calendar days from the date of the written notice to proceed. The Contract amount shall be \$193,994.60 - Location: Borough of Manhattan - PIN 82614T0007.

A copy of the Contract may be inspected at the Department of Environmental Protection, 59-17 Junction Boulevard, Flushing, New York, 11373, on the 17th Floor Bid Room, on business days from November 1, 2013 to November 14, 2013 between the hours of 9:30 A.M. - 12:00 P.M. and from 1:00 P.M. - 4:00 P.M.

Pursuant to Section 2-11(c)(3) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules, if DEP does not receive, by November 6, 2013, from any individual a written request to speak at this hearing, then DEP need not conduct this hearing. Written notice should be sent to Ms. Debra Butlien, NYCDEP, 59-17 Junction Blvd., 17th Floor, Flushing, NY 11373 or via email to dbutlien@dep.nyc.gov.

Note: Individuals requesting Sign Language Interpreters should contact Ms. Debra Butlien, Office of the ACCO, 59-17 Junction Boulevard, 17th Floor, Flushing, New York 11373, (718) 595-3423, no later than FIVE(5) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC.

FINANCE

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, November 14, 2013, at 125 Worth Street, 2nd Floor Auditorium, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER of a proposed contract between the New York City Department of Finance and Global Payments Direct, Inc., located at 10 Glenlake Parkway, Building North Tower, Atlanta, GA 30328-3473, for the processing of credit card transactions in an amount not to exceed \$195,000.00.

The contract term shall be for six (6) months from December 17, 2013 through June 16, 2014. E-PIN#: 83608O0002CNVN001.

The proposed contractor has been selected by Negotiated Acquisition Extension, pursuant to Section 3-04 (b) (2) (iii) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft electronic copy and paper copy of the proposed contract will be available for inspection at the Department of Finance, 1 Centre Street, Room 1040A, New York, NY 10007, on business days, from November 1, 2013 through November 14, 2013, excluding Holidays, from 10:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M.

Anyone who wishes to speak at this public hearing should request to do so in writing. The written request must be received by the Department of Finance within five (5) business days after publication of this notice. Written requests to speak should be sent to Robert Aboulafia, Agency Chief Contracting Officer at 1 Centre Street, Room 1040, New York, NY 10007. AboulafiaR@finance.nyc.gov.

HEALTH AND MENTAL HYGIENE

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, November 14, 2013, at 125 Worth Street, 2nd Floor Auditorium, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER of five (5) proposed contracts between the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene and the Contractors listed below, for the provision of HOPWA Housing Placement Assistance for People Living with HIV/ AIDS. The contract term shall be from January 1, 2014 to December 31, 2016, with one three-year renewal option from January 1, 2017 to December 31, 2019.

CONTRACTOR/ADDRESS

African Services Committee, Inc. 429 W. 127th Street, New York, NY 10027 PIN 13AE000401R0X00 Amount \$1,050,000.00 Program Option Manhattan

AIDS Center of Queens County, Inc. Advocacy Center of Queens 161-21 Jamaica Avenue, Queens, NY 11432 PIN 13AE000402R0X00 Amount \$1,050,000.00 Program Option Queens

CAMBA, Inc. 1720 Church Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11226 **PIN** 13AE000403R0X00 **Amount** \$1,050,000.00 **Program Option** Brooklyn

The Osborne Association, Inc. 809 Westchester Avenue, Bronx, NY 10455 PIN 13AE000404R0X00 Amount \$1,050,000.00 Program Option Bronx

Project Hospitality, Inc. 100 Park Avenue, Staten Island, NY 10302 PIN 13AE000405R0X00 Amount \$1,050,000.00 Program Option Staten Island

The proposed Contractors have been selected by means of Competitive Sealed Proposals, pursuant to Section 3-03 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

Draft copies of the proposed contracts are available for public inspection at the New York City Department of Health and Mental Hygiene, Office of Contracts, 42-09 28th Street, 17th Floor, CN30A, Queens, NY 11101-4132, from November 1, 2013 to November 14, 2013, excluding weekends and holidays, between the hours of 10:00 A.M. and 4:00 P.M.

IN THE MATTER of a proposed contract between the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene and Rutgers the State University of New Jersey, 33 Livingston Avenue, New Brunswick, New Jersey, 08901, for the provision of Pregnancy Risk Assessment Monitoring Systems (PRAMS) Operations. The contract amount shall be \$599,928.00. The contract term shall be from January 1, 2014 to December 31, 2016, with one five-year renewal option from January 1, 2017 to December 31, 2021. PIN#: 12FN025901R0X00.

The proposed Contractor has been selected by means of Competitive Sealed Proposals, pursuant to Section 3-03 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract is available for public inspection at the New York City Department of Health and Mental Hygiene, Office of Contracts, 42-09 28th Street, 17th Floor, CN30A, Queens, NY 11101-4132, from November 1, 2013 to November 14, 2013, excluding weekends and holidays, between the hours of 10:00 A.M. and 4:00 P.M.

HOMELESS SERVICES

PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, November 14, 2013, at 125 Worth Street, 2nd Floor Auditorium, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER of a proposed contract between the Department of Homeless Services and BronxWorks, Inc., located 60 East Tremont Avenue, Bronx, NY, 10453, to operate a City-Owned Tier II facility Jackson Family Shelter located at 691 East 138th Street, Bronx, NY 10454, Community District 1. The total contract amount shall be \$11,175,329. The contract term shall be from October 1, 2013 to June 30, 2018, with an option to renew for four years from July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2022. E-PIN#: 07113P0001002.

The proposed contractor has been selected by means of the Competitive Sealed Proposal Method, pursuant to Section 3-03 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract will be available for public inspection at the Department of Homeless Services, 33

Beaver Street, N.Y., N.Y., 10004, from November 1, 2013 to November 14, 2013, excluding Saturdays, Sundays and holidays from 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

IN THE MATTER of a proposed contract between the Department of Homeless Services and Coalition For The Homeless, Inc., 129 Fulton Street, New York, NY 10038, to provide citywide homeless prevention services to at risk families. The total contract amount shall be \$150,000. The contract term will be from July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014. PIN #: 07114L0002001.

The proposed contractor is being funded through City Council Discretionary Funds Appropriation, pursuant to Section 1-02 (e) of the Procurement Policy Board (PPB) Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract is available for public inspection at the Department of Homeless Services, 33 Beaver Street, NY, NY 10004, from November 1, 2013 to November 14, 2013, excluding Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays, from 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

IN THE MATTER of a proposed contract between the Department of Homeless Services and HELP Social Service Corporation, located at 5 Hanover Square, 17th Floor, New York, NY, 10004, to operate a Stand-alone Transitional Residence for homeless adults at 720 Livonia Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11207, Community District 5. The total contract amount shall be \$37,654,329. The contract term shall be from December 1, 2013 to June 30, 2019, with one four-year renewal option from July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2023. PIN#: 07110P0002052.

The proposed contractor has been selected by means of the Competitive Sealed Proposal Method (Open Ended Request for Proposals), pursuant to Section 3-03 (b)(2) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract will be available for public inspection at the Department of Homeless Services, 33 Beaver Street, NY, NY, 10004, from November 1, 2013 to November 14, 2013, excluding Saturdays, Sundays and holidays, from 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

IN THE MATTER of a proposed contract between the Department of Homeless Services and Institute for Community Living, Inc., located at 40 Rector Street, New York, NY 10006, to operate a Stand-alone Transitional Residence for homeless adults at 200 Tillary Street, Brooklyn, NY 11201 (Community District 2). The total contract amount shall be \$15,175,140. The contract term shall be from December 22, 2013 to December 21, 2015, with two three year renewal options from December 22, 2015 to December 21, 2018 and December 22, 2018 to December 21, 2021. PIN#: 07110P0002053.

The proposed contractor has been selected by means of the Competitive Sealed Proposal Method (Open Ended Request for Proposals), pursuant to Section 3-03 (b)(2) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract will be available for public inspection at the Department of Homeless Services, 33 Beaver Street, NY, NY, 10004, from November 1, 2013 to November 14, 2013, excluding Saturdays, Sundays and holidays from 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

HUMAN RESOURCES ADMINISTRATION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, November 14, 2013, at 125 Worth Street, 2nd Floor Auditorium, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER of two (2) proposed contracts between the Human Resources Administration of the City of New York and the contractors listed below, for the Provision Non-Emergency Scatter Site Housing and Supportive Services for Chronically Homeless Single Adults Living with AIDS or Advanced HIV Illness. The term of these contracts will be from January 1, 2014 to December 31, 2016 with two (2) three-year renewal options.

CONTRACTOR/ADDRESS

Comunilife, Inc. 214 West 29th Street, 8th Floor, New York, NY 10001 **E-PIN** 09611P0059001 **Amount** \$1,438,920.00 **Service Area** Bronx

Project Hospitality, Inc. 100 Park Avenue, Staten Island, NY 10302 E-PIN 09611P0059002 Amount \$720,000.00 Service Area Staten Island

The proposed contractors have been selected through the Competitive Sealed Proposal method, pursuant to Section 3-03 of the Procurement Policy Board (PPB) Rules.

Draft copies of the proposed contracts will be available for public inspection at the Human Resources Administration of the City of New York, 180 Water Street, 14th Floor, Room 1418, New York, NY 10038, on business days, from November 1, 2013 to November 14, 2013, excluding holidays, from 10:00 A.M and 5:00 P.M.

POLICE

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, November 14, 2013, at 125 Worth Street, 2nd Floor Auditorium, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER of a proposed contract between the Police Department of the City of New York and Bell Helicopter Textron Inc., located at 13901 Aviator Way, Fort Worth, Texas 76177, for the provision of Four New Twin Engine Helicopters and One Pre-Owned Training Helicopter and Related Goods and Services and the Aviation Unit of the Police Department of the City of New York. The contract amount shall be \$37,803,594 over the term of this Contract. The contract term shall be for five years from the Notice to Proceed. The contract contains three, 3-Year Renewal Options. PIN#: 056130000868; E-PIN#: 05613N0001001.

The proposed contractor has been selected by means of the Negotiated Acquisition Method, pursuant to Section 3-04 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the contract is available for public inspection at the New York City Police Department Contract Administration Unit, 51 Chambers Street, Room 310, New York, NY 10007, on business days, excluding holidays, from November 1, 2013 through November 14, 2013, from 9:30 A.M. to 4:30 P.M. Please contact the Contract Administration Unit at (646) 610-5753 to arrange a visitation.

IN THE MATTER of a proposed contract between the Police Department of the City of New York and Evans Consoles Incorporated, located at 1577 Spring Hill Road, Vienna, VA 22182, for the provision of a comprehensive audio visual system for training and related classroom upgrades at the regional training facilities for the Counter Terrorism Division of the Police Department of the City of New York. The contract amount shall be \$2,510,822 over the term of this Contract. The contract term shall be for two years from the Notice to Proceed. The contract contains three, 2-Year Renewal Options. PIN#: 056120000827, E-PIN#: 05612P0004.

The proposed contractor has been selected by means of the Competitive Sealed Proposal Method, pursuant to Section 3-03 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the contract is available for public inspection at the New York City Police Department Contract Administration Unit, 51 Chambers Street, Room 310, New York, New York 10007 on business days, excluding holidays, from November 1, 2013 through November 14, 2013 from 9:30 A.M. to 4:30 P.M. Please contact the Contract Administration Unit at (646) 610-5753 to arrange a visitation.

☞ n1

SMALL BUSINESS SERVICES

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, November 14, 2013, at 125 Worth Street, 2nd Floor Auditorium, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER of two (2) proposed contracts between the Department of Small Business Services (DSBS) and the contractors listed below, providing programming services through intitiatives to support commercial revitalization and services to manufacturers to support business development. The term of each contract shall be for 12 months, from July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014.

CONTRACTOR/ADDRESS

Brooklyn Alliance, Inc. 335 Adams Street, Suite #2700, Brooklyn, NY 11201 **Amount** \$325,000.00 **E-PIN#** 80114L0024001

Pratt Institute 200 Willoughby Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11205 <u>Amount</u> \$104,000.00 <u>E-PIN#</u> 80114L0023001

The proposed contractors have been selected by means of City Council Discretionary Funds appropriation, pursuant to Section 1-02(e) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

Draft copies of the proposed contracts are available for public inspection at the Department of Small Business Services, 110 William Street, 7th Floor, New York, NY 10038, from November 1, 2013 to November 14, 2013, excluding Weekends and Holidays, from 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

Anyone who wishes to speak at this public hearing should request to do so in writing. The written request must be received by the Agency within 5 business days after publication of this notice. Written requests to speak should be sent to Mr. Daryl Williams, Agency Chief Contracting Officer, Department of Small Business Services, 110 William Street, 7th Floor, New York, NY 10038, or email to: procurementhelpdesk@sbs.nyc.gov. If DSBS receives no written requests to speak within the prescribed time, DSBS reserves the right not to conduct the public hearing.

IN THE MATTER of proposed contracts between the Department of Small Business Services (DSBS) and the contractor listed below, to provide for home care workers certification in 5 languages and to conduct a study on home care worker training landscape and provide analysis of Health outcomes of training. The term of each contract shall be for 12 months from July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014.

CONTRACTOR NAME

Paraprofessional Health Care Institute Inc, 400 East Fordham Road, 11th Fl., Bronx, NY 10458 **Amount** \$110,000 **EPIN#** 80114L006001

The proposed contractors have been selected by means of City Council Discretionary Funds appropriation, pursuant to Section 1-02(e) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract is available for public inspection at the Department of Small Business Services, 110 William Street, 7th Floor, New York, NY 10038, from November 1, 2013 to November 14, 2013, excluding Weekends and Holidays, from 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

Anyone who wishes to speak at this public hearing should request to do so in writing. The written request must be received by the Agency within 5 business days after publication of this notice. Written requests to speak should be sent to Mr. Daryl Williams, Agency Chief Contracting

Officer, Department of Small Business Services, 110 William Street, 7th Floor, New York, NY 10038, or email to: procurementhelpdesk@sbs.nyc.gov. If DSBS receives no written requests to speak within the prescribed time, DSBS reserves the right not to conduct the public hearing.

TRANSPORTATION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, November 14, 2013, at 125 Worth Street, 2nd Floor Auditorium, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER of a proposed contract between the Department of Transportation of the City of New York and WSP USA Corp., 555 Pleasantville Road, South Building, Briarcliff Manor, NY 10510, for the provision of Resident Engineering Inspection Services in Connection with Component Rehabilitation of 9 Bridges, Boroughs of Manhattan, Queens and Staten Island. The contract amount shall be \$2,285,781.14. The contract term shall be 1155 Consecutive Calendar Days from Date of Written Notice to Proceed which is inclusive of 60 CCD after the final completion of construction contract. E-PIN#: 84113P0007001, PIN#: 84113MBBR693.

The proposed consultant has been selected by means of the Competitive Sealed Proposal Method, pursuant to Section 3-03 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract is available for public inspection at the Department of Transportation, Office of the Agency Chief Contracting Officer, 55 Water Street, New York, NY 10041, from November 1, 2013 to November 14, 2013, excluding Saturdays, Sundays and Legal Holidays, from 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

AGENCY RULES

OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE TRIALS AND HEARINGS

NOTICE

Notice of Public Hearing and Opportunity to Comment on Proposed Rules

What are we proposing? The Office of Administrative Trials and Hearings ("OATH") is proposing an amendment to Title 48 of the Rules of the City of New York ("RCNY") by adding a new chapter 5, related to the rules of practice applicable to cases transferred to the Taxi and Limousine Tribunal at OATH pursuant to Mayoral Executive Order 148 of 2011.

When and where is the Hearing? OATH will hold a public hearing on the proposed rule. The public hearing will take place at 3:30 P.M. on December 2, 2013. The hearing will be in OATH's Courtroom E on the 6th Floor at 40 Rector Street, New York, NY 10006.

How do I comment on the proposed rules? Anyone can comment on the proposed rules by:

Website. You can submit comments to OATH through the NYC rules Web site at http://rules.cityofnewyork.us on or before December 2, 2013.

Email. You can email written comments to OATHRulesComments@oath.nyc.gov.

Mail. You can mail written comments to the Office of Administrative Trials and Hearings, 40 Rector Street, New York, NY 10006, Attention: Angelina Martinez-Rubio, Associate General Counsel.

 $\boldsymbol{Fax.}$ You can fax written comments to OATH at 212-933-3076

By Speaking at the Hearing. Anyone who wants to comment on the proposed rule at the public hearing must sign up to speak. You can sign up before the hearing by calling (212) 933-3006. You can also sign up in the hearing room before the hearing begins on December 2, 2013. You can speak for up to three minutes.

Is there a deadline to submit written comments? You must submit written comments by December 2, 2013.

Do you need assistance to participate in the Hearing? You must tell OATH's General Counsel's Office if you need a reasonable accommodation of a disability at the Hearing. You must tell us if you need a sign language interpreter. You can tell us by mail at the address given above. You may also tell Angelina Martinez-Rubio, Associate General Counsel by telephone (212) 933-3006. You must tell us by November 25, 2013.

***Can I review the comments made on the proposed rules? You can review the comments made online on the proposed rules by going to the website at http://rules.cityofnewyork.us/. A few days after the hearing, a transcript of the hearing and copies of the written comments will be available to the public at the General Counsel's Office.

What authorizes OATH to make this rule? Sections 1043 and 1049 of the City Charter and Section 1(c) of Mayoral Executive Order No. 148 (June 8, 2011) authorize OATH to make this proposed rule. This proposed rule was included in

OATH's regulatory agenda for the 2014 Fiscal Year. **Where can I find OATH's rules?** OATH's rules are in Title 48 of the Rules of the City of New York.

What rules govern the rulemaking process? OATH must meet the requirements of Section 1043 of the City Charter when creating or changing rules. This notice is made according to the requirements of Section 1043(b) of the City Charter.

Statement of Basis and Purpose of Proposed Rule

Background of Rule Amendments

On November 2, 2010, New York City voters approved a number of Charter revisions, including:

- an amendment authorizing the Mayor, by executive order, to consolidate City administrative tribunals into the Office of Administrative Trials and Hearings ("OATH"), and,
- the establishment of a committee to recommend which tribunals or types of cases should be transferred to OATH.

The Mayor's Committee on Consolidation of Administrative Tribunals issued its "Report and Recommendations," dated June 7, 2011, containing an Appendix with recommended modifications to the various tribunals' rules ("Report" and "Appendix"). The rules contained in the Appendix that were designated as OATH rules, referred to below as "interim rules," were proposed to be continued until OATH conducted rulemaking governing the procedures of the tribunals to be under its jurisdiction.

As further authorized by the Charter amendments, on June 8, 2011, the Mayor issued E.O. 148, which accepted the Committee's recommendations and, among other things, transferred to OATH the administrative tribunals then located within the Taxi and Limousine Commission (TLC), and the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene, effective July 3, 2011.

With respect to the Taxi and Limousine Tribunal, E.O. 148, by approving the Report and adopting its Appendix, provided that the rules and procedures governing adjudication at, and otherwise affecting, the TLC Administrative Tribunal, contained in chapters 68 and 69 of Title 35 of the Rules of the City of New York, would generally be continued with some modifications as interim rules of OATH applicable to the Taxi and Limousine Tribunal within OATH. This set of interim rules would be continued until such time as OATH completed rulemaking in accordance with the Charter. See E.O. 148, § 1(b) and (c).

Moreover, TLC has proposed making certain other conforming changes to chapter 68 of Title 35 of the Rules of the City of New York. The rulemaking actions of TLC and OATH are being coordinated so that the amendments proposed by each entity will take effect in a coordinated manner.

Unless otherwise specified, references to 35 RCNY chapters 68 and 69 that are included here refer to provisions modified in accordance with E.O. 148.

Summary of Rule Amendments

OATH proposes to repeal the interim rules transferred by Executive Order 148, and add a new chapter 5 in Title 48 of RCNY, which will in general codify the interim rules, but with some further changes reflecting OATH practice. The changes in the new chapter 5 in Title 48 of RCNY:

- Replace all references to the existence and jurisdiction of the TLC Adjudications Tribunal with references to OATH generally or the OATH Taxi and Limousine Tribunal in particular;
- Modify various hearing procedures relating to reschedules, adjournments, notifications, defaults, appeals, and other matters in order to reduce the burden on OATH and respondents, as well as to improve record-keeping;
- Provide language assistance services to respondents when needed;
 - Modify rules governing the conduct of people who appear at the OATH Taxi and Limousine Tribunal, including registration and obligations of nonattorney representatives; and
- Where appropriate, make these procedural rules consistent with OATH's practice generally and with respect to other tribunals.

Specific Amendments Proposed

Section 5-01 ("Definitions Specific to this Chapter") sets forth the meanings of terms specifically applicable to the Taxi and Limousine Tribunal.

Section 5-02 ("Scope of this Chapter") subdivision (a) sets forth the jurisdiction of the tribunal. Subdivision (b) sets forth the tribunal's powers, which include imposing fines and penalties in accordance with the rules of the TLC. Subdivision (c) sets forth the powers of the tribunal's hearing officers. Subdivision (d) provides that the tribunal's rules apply to all cases heard at the tribunal.

Section 5-03 ("Service and Filing of Summons") cross-references TLC's rules for the requirements for the proper service of the summons and adds the requirement of filing of the summons with the tribunal prior to the first scheduled hearing date.

Section 5-04 ("Contents of Summons") subdivision (a) cross-references TLC's rules for the required contents of summons. Subdivision (b) of this section continues, with changes, interim rule 35 RCNY §68-06, which retained the existing TLC rule on the failure of a summons to contain all required information. Where information required by subdivision (a) is missing, the hearing officer may proceed with the hearing, correct the rule or code section cited, grant an adjournment, or dismiss the violation.

Section 5-05 ("Appearance Requirements") continues, with non-substantive reorganization, interim rule 35 RCNY

§68-07. Subdivision (a) of the new rule sets forth a respondent's options for responding to a summons where the respondent's personal appearance is not required. It also clarifies that payment of a fine under this section constitutes a guilty plea. Subdivision (b) sets forth a respondent's options for responding to a summons where the respondent's personal appearance is required. Subdivision (c) sets forth the consequence of a respondent's failure to respond pursuant to subdivisions (a) or (b).

Section 5-06 ("Requests to Reschedule") continues, with changes, the portion of interim rule 35 RCNY §68-09 related to requests to reschedule a hearing. Subdivision (a) of the new rule sets forth who may make requests to reschedule. Subdivision (b) of the new rule provides procedures for such requests to reschedule. Under the interim rule, pre-hearing reschedule requests were required to be made before the first scheduled hearing date. Reflecting the fact that under the new rule, both TLC and the respondent each have the right to request a prehearing reschedule, the new rule eliminates the requirement that such requests be made prior to the first scheduled hearing date in order to afford both parties the opportunity to re quest one pre-hearing reschedule, so long as such requests are made at least five business days before the hearing date sought to be adjourned.

Section 5-07 ("Requests for Adjournment") provides procedures for requests for adjournment. As with the interim rule, the new rule requires that all adjournment requests be made at a hearing either to obtain the testimony of a complaining witness or for good cause. Subparagraph (a)(4)(iii) of interim rule 35 RCNY §68-09, which addressed the non-attendance of complaining witnesses who have submitted a sworn or affirmed summons, has been deleted and moved to new rule Section 5-09 ("Hearings Procedures").

Section 5-08 ("Hearings – Who Must or Can Appear for the Respondent") continues, with non-substantive reorganization and other changes, interim rule 35 RCNY \S 68-10.

Section 5-09 ("Hearings – Procedures") continues, with changes, interim rule 35 RCNY \S 68-11. The new rule makes several substantive changes to the interim rule, described below.

- Subdivision (b) provides that OATH will provide appropriate language assistance services to respondents when needed. This subdivision describes how the hearing officer may make such a determination.
- Subdivision (d) continues, with modifications, the interim rule regarding a respondent's right to confront TLC witnesses. Subparagraph (d)(1)(i), which addresses the non-attendance of complaining witnesses who have submitted a sworn or affirmed summons, has been moved to this section from interim rule 35 RCNY § 68-09(a)(4)(iii) ("Hearings Adjournment Requests").
- Subdivision (h) provides that payment of fines must be made in accordance with TLC's rules.

Section 5-10 ("Defaults") continues, with changes, interim rule 35 RCNY \S 68-12. The new rule removes requirements from former \S 68-12 for certain findings by the hearing officer before a default judgment is issued, to make them consistent with procedures currently in place at the Environmental Control Board (ECB). The new rule additionally standardizes penalties imposed after default determinations as the maximum penalties permitted under TLC rules or other applicable laws.

Section 5-11 ("Respondent's Right to Challenge a Default Decision") continues, with changes, interim rule 35 RCNY § 68-13. The new rule makes several substantive changes to the interim rule, described below.

- Subdivision (c) requires that a first motion to vacate filed within 60 days of the default decision state a reasonable excuse for the respondent's failure to appear at the hearing, without the requirement in the interim rule to show a defense to the charge.
- Subdivision (d) requires that motions filed after 60 days but before two years, provide a reasonable excuse for the respondent's failure to appear at the hearing and a reasonable excuse for delay in presenting the motion, without the requirement in the interim rule of a reasonable excuse for delay in presenting the motion and a defense to the charge.
- Subdivision (e) of the interim rule, which provided for subsequent motions to vacate, is removed.
 Subdivision (h) is added, which allows subsequent motions to vacate only in exceptional circumstances and in order to avoid injustice.
- Subdivision (g)(3) of the interim rule, which provided that any default fines paid be refunded when a default was vacated, has been removed. Instead, in accordance with subdivision 5-09(h) of the new rules, policies relating to the collection of fines are to be governed by TLC's rules.

Consistent with its experience with motions to vacate default decisions at the ECB Tribunal, OATH anticipates that these changes will simplify the process for respondents and increase efficiency without an impact on due process.

Section 5-12 ("Appeals") combines, with changes, interim rules 35 RCNY §§ 68-14 and 68-15, which provided separate procedures for appeals by respondents and appeals by the TLC. Under the new rule, the procedures for appealing a decision are the same for both respondents and the TLC. In addition to that change, the new rule does the following:

- Re-orders some provisions and adjusts some of the technical requirements for notice and filing of appeals and answers in subdivisions (c), (d), and (e);
 Deletes the Appeal Unit's authority to modify
- lawfully imposed penalties;
- Provides that appeals of cases where a hearing officer's decision results in the suspension or revocation of a license will be expedited by the Appeals Unit.

Consistent with its experience with appeals at the ECB Tribunal, OATH anticipates that these changes will increase efficiency and reduce scheduling difficulties and backlogs without an impact on due process.

Section 5-13 ("Chairperson Review") is added to be consistent with the new TLC 35 RCNY \S 68-12.

- The rule acknowledges the new TLC process that permits the TLC Chairperson, or if he or she designates, the General Counsel for the TLC, to review any determination of the Appeals Unit that interprets an enumerated rule or statute which the TLC administers, and to issue a decision adopting, rejecting or modifying the Appeals Unit decision.

 The Chairperson's interpretation of the Commission's rules and the statutes it administers
- The Chairperson's interpretation of the Commission's rules and the statutes it administers shall be considered agency policy and must be applied in future adjudications involving the same rules or statutes.

Section 5-14 ("Special Procedures") sets forth special procedures, including timeframes for calendaring and for issuing decisions, applicable to certain kinds of cases heard at the tribunal, as provided by either the Administrative Code of the City of New York or chapter 68 of the TLC's rules. The procedures in this section apply to failure to take a drug test cases in instances where respondent submits written documentation for review by a hearing officer, and also to unlicensed activity cases.

Sections 5-15, 5-16, and 5-17 replace Chapter 69 of the interim rules. Consistent with its experience at the ECB Tribunal, OATH anticipates that these changes to the requirements and regulation of the conduct of representatives at the tribunal will increase access to justice and provide for more orderly hearings, without an impact on due process.

Section 5-15 ("Registered Representatives") requires representatives of five or more respondents (other than family members) within a calendar year to register with OATH. The new rule prohibits representatives who are not attorneys from misrepresenting their qualifications (see also Prohibited Conduct below). Attorneys admitted to practice in New York State are not required to register.

Section 5-16 ("Prohibited Conduct") defines prohibited conduct and includes conduct that occurs both inside and outside of the hearing room. It also covers conduct outside OATH that would lead OATH personnel to conclude that a representative lacks honesty and integrity that will adversely affect a representative's practice before the tribunal—for example, attempted bribery of an issuing officer. The new rule allows the Chief Administrative Law Judge of OATH to suspend registered representatives or attorneys who do not comply with OATH's rules, but only after the attorney or representative is given notice and a reasonable opportunity to rebut the claims against him or her. The suspension may be for a specified period of time or indefinitely.

Section 5-17 ("Pre-hearing Notification of Schedule for Registered Representatives and Attorneys") requires representatives and attorneys who appear on more than 15 notices of violation on a given hearing date to send a list of cases to OATH prior to the scheduled hearing date and to provide sufficient staffing to handle their cases on hearing dates.

Section 5-18 ("Computation of Time") was added to clarify how to calculate any period of time prescribed in these rules.

OATH's authority for these rules is found in Sections 1043 and 1049 of the City Charter and Section 1(c) of Mayoral Executive Order No. 148 (June 8, 2011).

New material is underlined.
[Deleted material is in brackets.]

"Shall" and "must" denote mandatory requirements and may be used interchangeably in the rules of this department, unless otherwise specified or unless the context clearly indicates otherwise

Title 48 of the Rules of the City of New York is amended by adding a new chapter 5, to read as follows:

CHAPTER 5

TAXI AND LIMOUSINE TRIBUNAL AT OATH

§5-01 Definitions Specific to this Chapter.

As used herein the following terms mean:

Appearance means a communication with the Tribunal that is made by a party or the representative of a party in connection with a summons that is returnable to the Tribunal or is or was pending before the Tribunal. An appearance may be made in person or as otherwise provided in this chapter.

Chief Administrative Law Judge means the agency head of OATH appointed by the Mayor pursuant to New York City Charter \$1048 and governed by the procedures set forth in chapter 1 of Title 48 of the Rules of the City of New York.

Ex Parte means a communication made to the Tribunal without notice to the adverse party.

Hearing Officer means a person designated by the Chief Administrative Law Judge of OATH, or his or her designee, to carry out the adjudicatory powers, duties and responsibilities of the Taxi and Limousine Tribunal.

OATH means the New York City Office of Administrative Trials and Hearings.

Party means the person named as petitioner or respondent, or intervening as of right, in an adjudicatory action before the Tribunal.

Person means any individual, partnership, unincorporated association, corporation, limited liability company or governmental agency.

Respondent means the person against whom the charges alleged in a summons have been filed.

Summons means the document referred to in Charter §2303 as a notice of violation, which specifies the charges forming

the basis of an adjudicatory proceeding before the Tribunal.

TLC means the New York City Taxi and Limousine Commission.

Tribunal or Taxi and Limousine Tribunal means the Taxi and Limousine Tribunal at OATH.

§5-02 Scope of this Chapter.

- (a) Jurisdiction. In accordance with Mayoral Executive Order No. 148, dated June 8, 2011, and pursuant to Charter §1048 (2), the Taxi and Limousine Tribunal at OATH has jurisdiction to adjudicate charges of violations of any laws or regulations that the Taxi and Limousine Commission has the duty or authority to enforce, and to impose penalties in accordance with applicable laws, rules and regulations.
- (b) Hearing Officers. Hearing officers may:
- (1) Carry out the adjudicatory powers of an administrative law judge set forth in Title 19 of the New York City Administrative Code.
- (2) Administer oaths and affirmations, examine witnesses, rule upon offers of proof or other motions and requests, admit or exclude evidence, grant adjournments, and oversee and regulate other matters relating to the conduct of a hearing;
- (3) Bar from participation in a hearing any person, including a party, representative or attorney, witness or observer who engages in disorderly, delaying or obstructionist conduct that disrupts or interrupts the proceedings of the Tribunal; and
- (4) Take any other action authorized by applicable laws, rules and regulations, or that is delegated by the Chief Administrative Law Judge under authority of applicable law, rule or regulation.

§5-03 Service and Filing of Summons.

- (a) Service of Summons. A summons served pursuant to the requirements set forth in Chapter 68 of Title 35 of the Rules of the City of New York will be considered sufficient service.
- (b) Filing of Summons. The original or a copy of the summons together with proof of service shall be filed with the Tribunal prior to the first scheduled hearing date.

§5-04 Contents of Summons.

- (a) Required Information. A summons must contain, at a minimum, all information required by Chapter 68 of Title 35 of the Rules of the City of New York.
- (b) Failure of Summons to Provide Information.
- (1) If, at a hearing, a respondent claims that the summons did not provide the required information, the hearing officer will determine whether there is a lack of required information and, if so, the TLC will be given the opportunity to provide the respondent with the required information. The hearing officer will then determine whether the lack of information has unfairly prejudiced the respondent.
- (2) The hearing officer may determine whether to:
- (i) Proceed with the hearing,
- (ii) Correct the citation to the Rule or Code Section; if there is a conflict between the rule or Code section cited and the description in the violation, the description controls the final resolution of the issue.
- (iii) Grant an adjournment, or
- (iv) Dismiss the violation.
- (3) If a summons is dismissed solely because the information specified in subdivision (a) has not been provided, such dismissal will be without prejudice, and the TLC may issue an amended summons.
- (c) If the summons is sworn to under oath or affirmed under penalty of perjury, the summons or a copy of the summons will be admitted into evidence and will constitute prima facie evidence of the violations alleged.

$\S 5-05$ Appearance Requirements.

- (a) When Appearance Is Not Required. If the summons does not require the respondent to appear at a hearing, the respondent may:
- (1) Pay the scheduled fine in person or by mail (or in any other manner approved by the Tribunal) prior to the scheduled hearing or other applicable date provided in the summons. Payment of the fine constitutes a guilty plea. By pleading guilty, the respondent admits the charges contained in the summons and waives any right to appeal the determination or assessment of penalties; or
- (2) Appear for a hearing at the location, date, and time indicated on the summons. If no hearing date is scheduled, the respondent may request a hearing by pleading not guilty to the summons or as otherwise instructed on the summons.
- (b) When Appearance is Required. If the summons requires that the respondent appear for a hearing, the respondent or the respondent's representative must appear for a hearing at the location, date, and time indicated on the summons or reschedule notice, as applicable.
- (c) Failure to Appear. A respondent's failure to appear or

enter a plea in a timely manner constitutes a default to the charges and subjects the respondent to penalties in accordance with applicable laws, rules and regulations.

§5-06 Requests to Reschedule.

- (a) A request to reschedule the scheduled hearing date may be made by the TLC or the respondent.
- (b) A party requesting that a hearing be rescheduled to a later date must make such request at least five business days before the hearing date. The request may be made ex parte. Good cause is not necessary for a request to reschedule. No more than one request to reschedule will be granted for each party for each summons.

§5-07 Requests for Adjournment.

- (a) A request to adjourn the hearing to another date must be made to a hearing officer at a hearing. A hearing officer may grant a request for an adjournment to obtain the testimony of complaining witnesses, or upon a showing of good cause.
- (1) Adjournment Request to Obtain the Testimony of Complaining Witness. The respondent may request an adjournment for the purpose of obtaining the testimony of a complaining witness who has sworn to or affirmed a summons admitted into evidence pursuant to subdivision 5-04(c) of this chapter. The respondent must explain the subject of the testimony that the respondent intends to obtain from the complaining witness and must explain the relevance of that testimony to either the violations charged or a defense to those charges. The adjournment may be granted only if the hearing officer concludes that the complaining witness's testimony is reasonably likely to be necessary to a fair hearing of the violations charged or of the defenses to those charges. The hearing officer will issue a written decision explaining the hearing officer's reasons for granting or denying the request.
- (2) Adjournment Request Upon a Showing of Good Cause. Either party may request an adjournment upon a showing of good cause. The hearing officer will issue a written decision explaining the reasons for granting or denying the request. In deciding whether there is good cause for an adjournment, the hearing officer may consider:
- (i) Whether granting the adjournment is necessary for the party requesting the adjournment to effectively present the party's case:
- $\ensuremath{\text{(ii)}}$ Whether granting the adjournment would be unfair to the other party;
- (iii) Whether granting the adjournment would cause inconvenience to any witness;
- $\underline{\text{(iv)}}$ The age of the case and the number of adjournments previously granted;
- (v) Whether the party requesting the adjournment prepared for the scheduled hearing with reasonable diligence;
- (vi) Whether the need for the adjournment is due to facts that are beyond the requesting party's control;
- (vii) The balance of the need for efficient and expeditious adjudication of the case and the need for full and fair consideration of the issues relevant to the case; and
- (viii) Any other fact that the hearing officer considers to be relevant to the request for an adjournment.

§5-08 Hearings – Who Must or Can Appear for the Respondent.

- (a) Licensees. A respondent who is a licensee may be represented at a hearing by an attorney or by an authorized non-attorney representative.
- (1) Corporations. If the licensee is a corporation, it may also be represented by an officer, director, or employee of the respondent corporation designated as a representative by the respondent.
- (2) Limited Liability Companies. If the licensee is a limited liability company, it may also be represented by a member or employee of the respondent limited liability company designated as an agent for the respondent.
- (3) Partnerships. If the licensee is a partnership, it may also be represented by any partner.
- (b) Non-Licensees. A respondent who is not a licensee must appear personally and may be accompanied and represented by an attorney or an authorized non-attorney representative.
- (1) Non-Licensee Business Entity. If the non-licensee respondent is a corporation, limited liability company, or partnership, an officer, director, employee, or partner of such entity must appear.
- (c) Proof of Authorization. Any individual representing a respondent at a hearing must provide proof that the respondent has authorized him or her to represent the respondent.

§5-09 Hearing Procedures.

- (a) Identification Required. A respondent must provide the hearing officer with a valid government-issued photo ID prior to the hearing.
- (b) Language Assistance Services.
- (1) Appropriate language assistance services will be provided to respondents whose primary language is not English to assist them in communicating meaningfully with the hearing

- officer. Such language assistance services will include interpretation of hearings conducted by hearing officers, where interpretation is necessary to assist the respondent in communicating meaningfully with the hearing officer. At the beginning of any hearing, the hearing officer will advise the respondent of the availability of interpretation. In determining whether interpretation is necessary to assist the respondent in communicating meaningfully with the hearing officer, the hearing officer will consider all relevant factors, including but not limited to: (i) information from Tribunal administrative personnel identifying a respondent as requiring language assistance services to communicate meaningfully with a hearing officer; (ii) a request by the respondent for interpretation; (iii) even if interpretation was not requested by the respondent, the hearing officer's own assessment of whether interpretation is necessary to enable meaningful communication with the respondent. If the respondent requests an interpreter and the hearing officer determines that an interpreter is not needed, that determination and the basis for the determination will be made on the record.
- (2) When required by paragraph (1) of this subdivision, interpretation services will be provided at hearings by a professional interpretation service that is made available by the Tribunal, unless the respondent requests the use of another interpreter, in which case the hearing officer in his or her discretion may use the respondent's requested $\underline{interpreter}.$ In exercising that discretion, the hearing officer will take into account all relevant factors, including but not limited to: (i) the respondent's preference, if any, for his or her own interpreter; (ii) the apparent skills of the respondent's requested interpreter; (iii) if the respondent's requested interpreter is a child under the age of eighteen, the age of the interpreter; (iv) minimization of delay in the hearing process; (v) maintenance of a clear and usable hearing record; (vi) whether the respondent's requested interpreter is a potential witness who may testify at the hearing. The hearing officer's determination and the basis for this determination will be made on the record.
- (c) Right to Present Witnesses. A respondent is entitled to be present throughout the entire hearing and can present witnesses. However, witnesses will be excluded from the hearing room except while they are actually testifying.
- (d) Right to Confront Witnesses. The TLC is required to produce a complaining witness, if there is one, where the witness's credibility is relevant, except as otherwise provided herein. If the witness does not personally appear, the TLC must make reasonable efforts to have the witness available by videoconferencing or teleconferencing at the hearing. The respondent will have the opportunity to confront a complaining witness if the witness is produced.
- (1) If the TLC is unable to produce the witness in person or by videoconference or teleconference, it will provide the hearing officer with a statement setting forth its efforts to produce the witness. If the hearing officer determines that the TLC's efforts were not adequate, the hearing officer will dismiss the summons.
- (2) The non-attendance of a complaining witness who submitted a sworn or affirmed summons will not be considered a failure by the TLC to produce a complaining witness, unless the respondent has already requested an adjournment of an earlier hearing date for the purpose of obtaining the testimony of such a complaining witness pursuant to §5-07 of this chapter.
- (e) Conduct of Hearing.
- (1) All hearings will be conducted before a hearing officer.
- (2) The hearing officer will consider all relevant testimony and review documentary evidence submitted at the hearing.
- (3) Evidence at a hearing may include, but is not limited to: affidavits or affirmations submitted under penalties of perjury, records maintained by the TLC or by another governmental body in its regular course of business, photographs and other documents.
- (4) If the respondent fails to produce any document that the TLC has requested and that respondent is required by TLC Rules to maintain, the hearing officer may infer that the document, if produced, would have been adverse to the
- (5) Although the formal rules of evidence do not apply, all witnesses must testify under oath or affirmation.
- (6) At the conclusion of the hearing, the hearing officer will issue a written decision that includes findings of fact and conclusions of law.
- (f) Recordings. All hearings will be recorded by the Tribunal. No other recording or photograph of the hearing may be made without prior written permission of the Tribunal. The Tribunal's recording of the hearing is the official recording.
- (g) Findings of Guilt and Imposition of Penalty. If the hearing officer finds that a violation has been committed, the hearing officer will impose the appropriate penalties, which may include a fine, penalty points, a suspension or revocation of the respondent's license and any other penalty authorized by applicable laws, rules and regulations.
- (h) Payment of Fines. Payment of fines must be made in accordance with the requirements set forth in Chapter 68 of Title 35 of the Rules of the City of New York.

§5-10 Defaults.

(a) A respondent who fails to appear, enter a plea, or make a request to reschedule as required by \$5-06 of this chapter will be deemed to have defaulted and will not be entitled to a hearing.

- (b) Upon such default and without further notice to the respondent, all facts alleged in the summons will be deemed admitted, the respondent found in violation, and the maximum penalties authorized by applicable laws, rules and regulations, which may include a fine, penalty points, and suspension or revocation of the respondent's license, will be applied.
- (c) Decisions rendered because of a default will take effect immediately.
- (d) The Tribunal will notify the respondent of the issuance of a default decision by mailing a copy of the decision to the respondent at the address on file with the TLC or by providing a copy to the respondent or respondent's representative who appears personally at the Tribunal and requests a copy.
- (e) The respondent may make a motion in writing requesting that a default be vacated pursuant to §5-11 of this chapter.

§5-11 Respondent's Right to Challenge a Default Decision.

- (a) Motion to Vacate. A respondent may move to vacate a default decision by filing a written motion to vacate within two years from the date of the default decision.
- (b) Form of Motion. A motion to vacate must be on a form approved by the Tribunal. The motion must be signed and dated
- (c) Motions Filed Within Sixty Days. A motion to vacate filed within sixty days of the date of the default decision must show a reasonable excuse for the respondent's failure to appear at the hearing.
- (d) Motions Filed More Than Sixty Days But Within Two Years. A motion to vacate filed more than sixty days but within two years of the date of the default decision must show a reasonable excuse for the respondent's failure to appear at the hearing, and a reasonable excuse for delay in presenting the motion.
- (e) Reasons for Failing to Appear. In determining whether a respondent has shown a reasonable excuse for failing to appear at a hearing, the hearing officer will consider:
- (1) Whether circumstances that could not be reasonably foreseen prevented the respondent from attending the hearing;
- (2) Whether the respondent had an emergency or condition requiring immediate medical attention:
- (3) Whether the matter had been previously adjourned by the respondent;
- (4) Whether the respondent attempted to attend the hearing with reasonable diligence;
- (5) Whether the respondent's inability to attend the hearing was due to facts that were beyond the respondent's control;
- (6) Whether the respondent's failure to appear at the hearing can be attributed to the respondent's failure to maintain current contact information on file with the TLC;
- (7) Whether the respondent has previously failed to appear in relation to the same summons; and
- (8) Any other fact that the Tribunal considers to be relevant to the motion to vacate.
- (f) Granting of Motion to Vacate. If the Tribunal determines that the respondent has met the requirements for a motion to vacate:
- (1) The default decision will be vacated and the Tribunal will schedule a new hearing.
- (2) Any penalties imposed by the default decision will be vacated.
- (g) Denial of Motion to Vacate. If the Tribunal denies the motion to vacate, the default decision and penalties will remain in effect.
- (h) If a default decision on the same summons or notice of violation has been previously vacated, and a new default decision has been issued, a motion to vacate the second default decision will not be granted except that in exceptional circumstances and in order to avoid injustice, the Chief Administrative Law Judge or his or her designee will have the discretion to grant a request for a new hearing.

§5-12 Appeals.

- (a) There shall be an Appeals Unit within the Taxi and Limousine Tribunal at OATH. The Appeals Unit shall determine whether the facts contained in the findings of the hearing officers are supported by substantial evidence in the record, and whether the determinations of the hearing officers as well as the penalties imposed are supported by law. The Appeals Unit shall have the power to affirm, reverse, remand or modify the decision appealed from.
- (b) A party may appeal, in whole or in part, any decision of a hearing officer, except that a party may not appeal a decision rendered on default, a denial of a motion to vacate a default decision, or a plea admitting the violations charged.
- (c) Appeals decisions are made upon the record of the hearing. The record of the hearing consists of the summons, the recording of the hearing, all briefs filed and exhibits received in evidence as well as the hearing officer's final decision. The Appeals Unit shall not consider any evidence that was not presented to the hearing officer. Except as

otherwise provided for in subdivision (g) of this section, the absence of a recording of the hearing does not prevent determination of the appeal.

(d) Except as otherwise provided for in subdivision (e) of this section, a party wishing to appeal must file an appeal, including a written statement describing the basis for the appeal, within thirty days of the date of the hearing officer's decision. At the time the appeal is filed, the appealing party must also serve a copy of the appeal on the non-appealing party and file proof of such service with the Tribunal.

(e) Any party supporting the hearing officer's decision or opposing the matters raised in the appeal may file a response to the appeal with the Tribunal within twenty-one days after the service on that party, except as otherwise provided for in subdivisions (e) or (f) of this section. At the time the response to the appeal is filed, the party filing a response to the appeal must also serve a copy of the response to the appeal on the appealing party and file proof of such service with the Tribunal.

(f) Expedited appeals. The Appeals Unit shall render an expedited decision for any appeal involving a suspension or revocation of a TLC issued license. If a party supporting the hearing officer's decision or opposing the matters raised in the appeal wishes to file a response to the appeal, the response must be filed with the Tribunal within seven days after the service on that party of the appeal of the hearing officer's decision. At the time the response to the appeal is filed, the party responding to the appeal must also serve a copy of the response to the appeal on the appealing party and file proof of such service with the Tribunal.

(g) Requests for hearing recording.

(1) Where a party requests, in writing on a form provided by the Tribunal, a copy of the recording of the hearing within seven days of the date of the hearing officer's decision, that party's time to file an appeal is the later of either the original thirty days from the date of the decision being appealed or twenty-one days from the date the Tribunal provides the requested copy of the recording. If within seven days after the service on a non-appealing party of a copy of an appeal of a hearing officer's decision, the non-appealing party requests, in writing on a form provided by the Tribunal, a copy of the recording of the hearing, the non-appealing party's time to respond to the appeal is extended until twenty-one days from the date the Tribunal provides the requested copy of the recording.

(2) If, for the purposes of appealing a decision, a respondent requests a copy of the hearing recording, such recording shall be produced to such respondent within thirty days after receipt of a written request from such respondent. If the recording cannot be produced within the thirty day period, the determination being appealed shall be dismissed without prejudice.

(h) A decision of the Appeals Unit becomes the final determination of the Tribunal unless either party petitions the TLC Chairperson in accordance with \$68-12(c) of Chapter 68 of Title 35 of the Rules of the City of New York.

§ 5-13 Chairperson Review.

The TLC Chairperson, or if he or she designates, the General Counsel for the TLC, may review any determination of the Appeals Unit that interprets any of the following:

- (1) A rule set forth in Title 35 of the Rules of the City of New York;
- (2) A provision of law set forth in Chapter 5 of Title 19 of the Administrative Code;
- (3) A provision of law set forth in Chapter 65 of the City Charter.

Upon review of a determination of the Appeals Unit, the TLC Chairperson, or General Counsel, may issue a decision adopting, rejecting or modifying the Appeals Unit decision. The TLC Chairperson, or General Counsel, will be bound by the findings of fact in the record and will set forth his or her decision in a written order. The Chairperson's or General Counsel's interpretation of the TLC's rules and the statutes it administers shall be considered TLC's agency policy and must be applied in future adjudications involving the same rules or statutes.

§ 5-14 Special Procedures

(a) Summary suspension based on a failure to be timely tested for drug use. When the TLC submits written documentation pursuant to 35 RCNY § 68-16(d) from a Licensee refuting summary suspension based on a failure to be timely tested for drug use, the Taxi and Limousine Tribunal at OATH will issue a decision based on the written documentation without a hearing. The decision will include findings of fact and conclusions of law. The decision can be appealed in accordance with the process established in subsection 68-12 of this chapter.

(b) Unlicensed activity. A decision on unlicensed activity with a commuter van pursuant to §19-529.2 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York will be issued within one business day of the conclusion of the hearing or the default.

§5-15 Registered Representatives.

A representative, other than a family member or an attorney admitted to practice in New York State, who represents five or more respondents before the Tribunal within a calendar year must:

(a) be at least eighteen (18) years of age;

(b) register with the Tribunal by completing and submitting a form provided by the Tribunal. The form must include proof

acceptable to the Tribunal that identifies the representative, and must also include any other information that the Tribunal may require. Registration must be renewed annually;

(c) notify the Tribunal within ten (10) business days of any change in the information required on the registration form;

(d) not misrepresent his or her qualifications or service so as to give rise to a mistaken belief that the representative is an attorney at law if the representative is not. A representative who is not an attorney admitted to practice must refer to him or herself as "representative" when appearing before the Tribunal;

(e) exercise due diligence in learning and observing Tribunal rules and preparing paperwork;

(f) be subject to discipline, including but not limited to suspension or revocation of the representative's right to appear before the Tribunal, for failing to follow the provisions of this section and of sections 5-15 and 5-16 of this chapter.

§5-16 Prohibited Conduct.

(a) Prohibited conduct: A party, witness, representative or attorney must not:

(1) engage in abusive, disorderly or delaying behavior, a breach of the peace or any other disturbance which directly or indirectly tends to disrupt, obstruct or interrupt the proceedings at the Tribunal;

(2) engage in any disruptive verbal conduct or action or gesture which a reasonable person would believe shows contempt or disrespect for the proceedings or which a reasonable person would believe to be intimidating;

(3) willfully disregard the authority of a hearing officer or other Tribunal employee. This may include refusing to comply with the hearing officer's directions or behaving in an abusive, disorderly, or delaying manner as stated in paragraph (1) of this subdivision and subdivision (b) of §5-02 of this chapter;

(4) leave a hearing in progress without the permission of the hearing officer;

(5) attempt to influence or offer or agree to attempt to influence any hearing officer or employee of the Tribunal by the use of threats, accusations, duress or coercion, a promise of advantage, or the bestowing or offer of any gift, favor or thing of value;

(6) enter any area other than a public waiting area unless accompanied or authorized by a Tribunal employee. Upon conclusion of a hearing, a party, witness, representative or attorney must promptly exit non-public areas;

(7) request any Tribunal clerical staff to perform tasks that are illegal, unreasonable or outside the scope of the employee's job duties;

(8) operate any Tribunal computer terminal or other equipment at any time unless the equipment has been designated for use by the public;

(9) submit a document, or present testimony or other evidence in a proceeding before a hearing officer which he or she knows, or reasonably should know, to be false, fraudulent or misleading;

(10) induce or encourage anyone in a proceeding before a hearing officer to make a false statement;

(11) solicit clients, or cause the solicitation of clients by another person on Tribunal premises;

(12) make or cause to be made a stenographic, electronic, audio, audio-visual or other verbatim or photographic reproduction of any hearing or other proceeding, whether such hearing or other proceeding is conducted in person, by telephone, or other remote methods, except upon application to the Tribunal. This does not include copies of documents submitted to the Tribunal during a hearing including written or electronic statements and exhibits. Except as otherwise provided by law, the Tribunal may deny the application or grant it in full, in part, or upon such conditions as it deems necessary to preserve the decorum of the proceedings and to protect the interests of the parties, witnesses and any other concerned persons.

(b) Prohibited Communication: All parties must be present when communications with Tribunal personnel, including a hearing officer, occur, except as necessary for case processing and unless otherwise permitted by these rules, on consent of the Tribunal or in an emergency. All persons are prohibited from initiating communication with a hearing officer or other employee before or after a hearing or before or after a decision on motion, in order to attempt to influence the outcome of a hearing or a decision on motion.

(c) Penalties for Misconduct: Failure to abide by these rules constitutes misconduct. The Chief Administrative Law Judge or his or her designee may, for good cause, suspend or bar from appearing before the Tribunal an attorney or representative who fails to abide by these rules. The suspension may be either for a specified period of time or indefinitely until the attorney or representative demonstrates to the satisfaction of the Chief Administrative Law Judge that the basis for the suspension no longer exists. However, the Chief Administrative Law Judge may not act until after the attorney or representative is given notice and a reasonable opportunity to appear before the Chief Administrative Law Judge or his or her designee to rebut the claims against him or her. The Chief Administrative Law Judge or his or her designee, depending upon the nature of the conduct, will determine whether said appearance will be

in person or by a remote method. This section in no way limits the power of a hearing officer to discipline any person as set out in §5-02 of this chapter.

(d) Discipline on Other Grounds: The Chief Administrative Law Judge may, in addition to the provisions of subdivision (c) of this section, suspend or bar a representative upon a determination that the representative lacks honesty and integrity and that the lack of honesty and integrity will adversely affect his or her practice before the Tribunal. Any action pursuant to this subdivision will be on notice to the representative and the representative will be given an opportunity to be heard in a proceeding prescribed by the Chief Administrative Law Judge. Factors to be considered in determining whether a representative lacks honesty and integrity may include, but need not be limited to, whether the representative has made intentionally false, misleading or inappropriate statements to parties or Tribunal staff.

(e) The decision of the Chief Administrative Law Judge or his or her designee under subdivision (c) or (d) of this section constitutes a final agency action. Judicial review of the decision may be sought pursuant to Article 78 of the New York Civil Practice Law and Rules.

§5-17 Pre-hearing Notification of Schedule for Registered Representatives and Attorneys.

(a) No registered representative or attorney may appear on fifteen (15) or more notices of violation on a given hearing date unless the registered representative or attorney emails or faxes in advance a written list of all scheduled cases to the Tribunal office where the cases are scheduled to be heard. This list must be sent no later than noon, two (2) business days before the scheduled hearing date.

(b) Cases may only be added to this list on the day of the hearing at the discretion of the managing attorney of the Tribunal or his or her designee.

$\S 5-18$ Computation of Time.

(a) Except as otherwise provided herein, computation of any period of time prescribed in these rules shall be as follows:
(1) The start date for the time period shall not be considered in the computation. The next business day is the first day of the time period.

(2) The computation is based on the number of calendar days.
(3) If the last day in the period is a Saturday, Sunday or New York City legal holiday, the period is extended to the next business day.

(b) Any emergency action taken by the Tribunal which requires action within a 24 hour period shall be taken regardless of whether the 24 hour period includes a Saturday, Sunday or legal holiday.

NEW YORK CITY LAW DEPARTMENT 100 CHURCH STREET NEW YORK, NY 10007 212-788-1087

CERTIFICATION PURSUANT TO CHARTER §1043(d)

RULE TITLE: Taxi and Limousine Tribunal at OATH

REFERENCE NUMBER: 2011 RG 092

RULEMAKING AGENCY: Office of Administrative Trials and Hearings

I certify that this office has reviewed the above-referenced proposed rule as required by section 1043(d) of the New York City Charter, and that the above-referenced proposed rule:

- is drafted so as to accomplish the purpose of the authorizing provisions of law;
- $(ii) \hspace{1cm} is \ not \ in \ conflict \ with \ other \ applicable \ rules;$
- (iii) to the extent practicable and appropriate, is narrowly drawn to achieve its stated purpose; and
- (iv) to the extent practicable and appropriate, contains a statement of basis and purpose that provides a clear explanation of the rule and the requirements imposed by the rule.

/s/ STEVEN GOULDEN Acting Corporation Counsel Date: October 25, 2013

NEW YORK CITY MAYOR'S OFFICE OF OPERATIONS 253 BROADWAY, 10th FLOOR NEW YORK, NY 10007 212-788-1400

CERTIFICATION / ANALYSIS PURSUANT TO CHARTER SECTION 1043(d)

 ${\bf RULE\ TITLE:}\ {\bf Taxi}$ and Limousine Tribunal at OATH

REFERENCE NUMBER: OATH/ECB-39

RULEMAKING AGENCY: Office of Administrative Trials and Hearings

I certify that this office has analyzed the proposed rule referenced above as required by Section 1043(d) of the New York City Charter, and that the proposed rule referenced

- Is understandable and written in plain language for the discrete regulated community or communities;
- (ii) Minimizes compliance costs for the discrete regulated community or communities consistent

with achieving the stated purpose of the rule; and
(iii) Does not provide a cure period because it does not
establish a violation, modification of a violation, or
modification of the penalties associated with a
violation

/s/ Kelly Shultz
Mayor's Office of Operations

<u>October 29, 2013</u> Date

☞ n1

TRANSPORTATION

NOTICE

Notice of Adoption of Rules relating to bus lanes.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN PURSUANT TO THE AUTHORITY VESTED IN THE Commissioner of Transportation by subdivision (a) of Section 2903 of the New York City Charter and in accordance with the requirements of Section 1043 of the New York City Charter, that the Department of Transportation hereby adopts the amendments to subdivision (f) of Section 4-08 and subdivision (m) of Section 4-12 of Chapter 4 of Title 34 of the Official Compilation of the Rules of the City of New York, the Traffic Rules. This rule was first published on August 23, 2013, and a public hearing was held on September 25, 2013. This rule shall take effect 30 days from the date hereof.

New material is indicated by <u>underlining</u>; deleted material is in brackets [].

"Shall" and "must" denote mandatory requirements and may be used interchangeably in the rules of this office, unless otherwise specified or unless the context clearly indicates otherwise.

\$1. Paragraph 1 of Subdivision (f) of Section 4-08 of Title 34 of the Rules of the City of New York is amended to read as follows:

(1) Double parking. On the roadway side of a vehicle stopped, standing, or parked at the curb, except a person may stand a commercial vehicle alongside a vehicle parked at the curb at such locations and during such hours that stopping, standing, or parking is not prohibited, while expeditiously making pickups, deliveries or service calls, provided that there is no unoccupied parking space or designated loading zone on either side of the street within 100 feet that can be used for such standing, and provided further that such standing is in compliance with the provisions of §1102 of the State Vehicle and Traffic Law. A person may stand a commercial vehicle along the roadway side of a bicycle lane provided all other conditions of this paragraph are met. $\underline{\text{No}}$ person may stand a commercial vehicle in or along the roadway side of a bus lane, unless otherwise indicated by posted signs, markings or other traffic control devices, or at the direction of a law enforcement officer or other person authorized to enforce this rule. For the purposes of this paragraph (f)(1), "expeditiously making pick-ups, deliveries or service calls" shall mean that any period of inactivity at the pick-up, delivery or service-call location does not exceed 30 minutes. However, such definition shall in no way limit the discretion of the Department of Finance Adjudication Tribunal to determine whether a violation of this paragraph

§2. Subdivision (m) of Section 4-12 of Title 34 of the Rules of the City of New York is amended to read as follows:

Bus lane restrictions on city streets. When signs are erected giving notice of bus lane restrictions, no person shall drive a vehicle other than a bus within a designated bus lane during the <u>restricted</u> hours [specified], except:

(1) to [that a person may] use such bus lane in order to make a right hand turn where permitted into a street, private road, private drive, or an entrance to private property in a safe manner; or [when necessary to avoid conflict with other traffic or at the direction of a law enforcement officer.]

 $(\underline{2})$ to approach to or leave the curbside space, unless standing or stopping at the curb is prohibited by sign or rule; or

(3) temporarily to enter or leave the bus lane for the purpose of and while actually engaged in expeditiously receiving or discharging passengers, except when such activity is prohibited by signs or rules; or

(4) to avoid an obstacle which obstructs the roadway and leaves fewer than ten feet of roadway width available for the free movement of vehicular traffic (except for temporary situations such as slow moving traffic and vehicles loading refuse); or

(5) to comply with the direction of any law enforcement officer or other person authorized to enforce this rule.

With respect to the exceptions in paragraphs one through four of this subdivision, a vehicle may not be operated in the bus lane during restricted hours for more than two hundred feet. The preceding sentence does not apply where posted signs, markings or other traffic control devices indicate otherwise.

With respect to the exceptions in paragraphs two through five of this subdivision, a vehicle must exit the bus lane at the nearest opportunity where it is safe and legal to do so.

Notwithstanding any other provision of these rules, no person may drive a vehicle within a designated bus lane in a manner that interferes with the safety and passage of buses operating thereon.

The same rights and restrictions that apply to vehicles pursuant to this subdivision also apply to horse-drawn vehicles and devices moved by human power.

[Notwithstanding any provision of this subdivision, no person shall drive a vehicle other than a bus in the bus lane on Madison Avenue for the purpose of making a right hand turn during the restricted hours specified by sign between 42nd street and 59th street. During such restricted hours, the first permissible right hand turn for vehicles other than buses is at 60th street, except that a taxicab carrying a passenger may use the bus lane to make a right hand turn at 46th street.]

STATEMENT OF BASIS AND PURPOSE OF RULE

The Commissioner of the New York City Department of Transportation is authorized to promulgate rules regarding streets and highways in New York City pursuant to Section 2903 of the New York City Charter.

Although New York City has the highest bus ridership in the United States, it also has the slowest bus speeds in the country. To improve bus speeds, the City has installed a series of restricted "bus lanes", intended for the exclusive use of buses. As the bus lane network has grown, and new bus lane designs have been installed, the Department has found that existing bus lane rules do not provide sufficiently clear instructions as to what other vehicles can legally do within or approaching and exiting a bus lane. Additionally, the existing rule does not clearly prohibit non-motorized vehicles, including horse-drawn carriages, from using bus lanes.

By expanding and updating the bus lane rules, which establish the prohibitions associated with bus lanes, the rule will:

- Improve bus speeds by helping keep bus lanes clear
 Reduce confusion by other street users about what
- activities can legally take place in a bus lane
 Clarify the rules regarding "offset" bus lanes, which allow parking or other curb access between the bus

lane and the curbside.

Increase the Department rules' specificity about where the bus lane may be legally used by non-bus vehicles to access right turns or gain curb access.

ess.

SPECIAL MATERIALS

ADMINISTRATION FOR CHILDREN'S SERVICES

NOTICE

In advance of the release of a Request for Proposals (RFP), the New York City Administration for Children's Services (ACS) is posting a concept paper setting forth the services that potential, qualified vendors will be able to provide for Respite Care services to youth who have come into contact with, or are at risk of coming into contact with the juvenile justice system. Through the RFP, ACS seeks to develop a new program model that emphasizes the engagement of at-risk and vulnerable populations of youth within our continuum of care, and reinforces fundamental expectations of accountability for outcomes and child and family-centered practices.

The concept paper will be posted on the ACS website, https://a068-aprodapp15.nyc.gov/rfponline/ under Business Opportunities - Concept Papers from November 2, 2013 to December 17, 2013. All comments in response to the concept paper should be in writing via e-mail to: respitcare@dfa.state.ny.us

o28-n1

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PURCHASING

NOTICE

OFFICIAL FUEL PRICE SCHEDULE NO. 7181 FUEL OIL AND KEROSENE

CONTRACT NO.	ITEM NO.	FUEL/OIL TYPE		VENDOR	CHANGE	PRICE EFF. 10/28/2013
3187251	11.0	#1DULS >=80%	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE ENERGY CORP.	0358 GAL.	3.7049 GAL.
3187251	12.0	#1DULS B100 <=20%	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE ENERGY CORP.	0358 GAL.	4.9707 GAL.
3187251	13.0	#1DULS >=80%	P/U	SPRAGUE ENERGY CORP.	0358 GAL.	3.6206 GAL.
3187251	14.0	#1DULS B100 <=20%	P/U	SPRAGUE ENERGY CORP.	0358 GAL.	4.8863 GAL.
3187249	1.0	#2DULS	CITY WIDE BY TW	CASTLE OIL CORPORATION	0722 GAL.	3.1111 GAL.
3187249	2.0	#2DULS	P/U	CASTLE OIL CORPORATION	0722 GAL.	3.0696 GAL.
3187249	3.0	#2DULS	CITY WIDE BY TW	CASTLE OIL CORPORATION	0722 GAL.	3.1266 GAL.
3187249	4.0	#2DULS	P/U	CASTLE OIL CORPORATION	0722 GAL.	3.0896 GAL.
3187249	7.0	#2DULS >=80%	CITY WIDE BY TW	CASTLE OIL CORPORATION	0722 GAL.	3.1189 GAL.
3187249	8.0	#2DULS B100 <=20%	CITY WIDE BY TW	CASTLE OIL CORPORATION	0722 GAL.	3.2561 GAL.
3187249	9.0	#2DULS >=80%	P/U	CASTLE OIL CORPORATION	0722 GAL.	3.0796 GAL.
3187249	10.0	#2DULS B100 <=20%	P/U	CASTLE OIL CORPORATION	0722 GAL.	3.2131 GAL.
3387022	15.1	#2DULS	BARGE MTF III & ST.	SPRAGUE ENERGY CORP.	0722 GAL.	3.2070 GAL.
			GEORGE & WI			
3387090	1.1	JETA	FLOYD BENNETT	SPRAGUE ENERGY CORP.	0514 GAL.	3.6437 GAL.
3387042	1.0	#2B5	CITY WIDE BY TW	CASTLE OIL CORPORATION	0722 GAL.	3.0740 GAL.
3387042	2.0	#4B5	CITY WIDE BY TW	CASTLE OIL CORPORATION	0072 GAL.	2.9294 GAL.
3387042	3.0	#6B5	CITY WIDE BY TW	CASTLE OIL CORPORATION	+.0633 GAL.	2.8219 GAL.
3387042	4.0	B100 <=20%	CITY WIDE BY TW	CASTLE OIL CORPORATION	0722 GAL.	3.6775 GAL.
3387042	5.0	#2(ULSH) >=80%	CITY WIDE BY TW	CASTLE OIL CORPORATION	0722 GAL.	$3.0422~\mathrm{GAL}$.
NOTE:						
3187249	#2DULS	SB5 95% ITEM 7.0	CITY WIDE BY TW	CASTLE OIL CORPORATION	0722 GAL.	3.1258 GAL.
		& 5% ITEM 8.0				
3187249	#2DULS	SB20 80% ITEM 7.0	CITY WIDE BY TW	CASTLE OIL CORPORATION	0722 GAL.	3.1464 GAL.
		& 20% ITEM 8.0				

Contract No. 3387094, Gasoline, expired June 30, 2013. If you have questions regarding the Gasoline Fuel Card, please contact Mahanth Joishy, majoshy@dcas.nyc.gov, Fleet Department, (212) 386-0367 for assistance.

OFFICIAL FUEL PRICE SCHEDULE NO. 7182 FUEL OIL, PRIME AND START

CONTRACT	ITEM	FUEL/O	OIL	VENDOR	CHANGE	PRICE
NO.	NO.	TYPE				EFF. 10/28/2013
3087154	1.0	ULSH	MANH F&S	PETROLEUM CORP.	0722 GAL.	3.1314 GAL.
3087154	79.0	ULSH	BRONX F & S	PETROLEUM CORP.	0722 GAL.	3.1314 GAL.
3087154	157.0	ULSH	BKLYN, QUEENS, SI	F & S PETROLEUM CORP	0722 GAL.	3.2114 GAL.

OFFICIAL FUEL PRICE SCHEDULE NO. 7183 FUEL OIL AND REPAIRS

CONTRACT NO.	ITEM NO.	FUEL/C	OIL	VENDOR	CHANGE	PRICE EFF. 10/28/2013
3087218	1.0	#4	CITY WIDE BY TW	PACIFIC ENERGY	0038 GAL.	3.2754 GAL.
3087218	2.0	#6	CITY WIDE BY TW	PACIFIC ENERGY	+.0704 GAL.	3.2213 GAL.
3087115	1.0	ULSH	MANH & BRONX	PACIFIC ENERGY	0722 GAL.	2.9568 GAL.
3087115	80.0	ULSH	BKLYN, QUEENS, SI	PACIFIC ENERGY	0722 GAL.	2.9620 GAL.

OFFICIAL FUEL PRICE SCHEDULE NO. 7184 GASOLINE

CONTRACT	ITEM	FUEL/C	OIL	VENDOR	CHANGE	PRICE
NO.	NO.	TYPE				EFF. 10/28/2013
3187093	5.0	E70	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE ENERGY CORF	1097 GAL.	2.3991 GAL.
3187093	2.0	PREM	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE ENERGY CORF	1132 GAL.	2.8002 GAL.
3187093	4.0	PREM	P/U	SPRAGUE ENERGY CORF	1132 GAL.	2.7211 GAL.
3187093	1.0	U.L.	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE ENERGY CORF	0815 GAL.	2.6504 GAL.
3187093	3.0	U.L.	P/U	SPRAGUE ENERGY CORF	0815 GAL.	2.5743 GAL.
3187093	6.0	E85	CITY WIDE BY DELIVERY	SPRAGUE ENERGY CORF	1168 GAL.	2.2657 GAL.

NOTE:

OCP is processing a Negotiated Acquisition Extension with Clean Energy Corp. to extend the Compressed Natural Gas Contract, #20121200361, for an additional two years. The Negotiated Acquisition Extension will have a new contract number after is it registered.

It is expected that the Negotiated Acquisition Extension will be registered after August 7th; therefore if your agency uses this contract we are requesting that your agency encumber funds sufficient for 120 days of contract use in your current PO for the existing contract in the event that there is a contract lapse before the NAE is registered.

REMINDER FOR ALL AGENCIES:

 $\underline{Please\ Send\ Inspection\ Copy\ Of\ Receiving\ Report\ for\ all\ Gasoline\ (E70,\ E85,\ UL\ \&\ PREM)\ Delivered\ By\ Tank\ Wagon\ to\ \underline{DMSS/Bureau\ Of\ Quality\ Assurance\ (BQA),\ 1\ Centre\ St.,\ 18th\ Floor,\ NY,\ NY\ 10007.}$

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

CRIMINAL JUSTICE COORDINATOR'S OFFICE

CJC will be seeking proposals to provide services to reduce the psychological, physical and financial hardships associated with being victimized. Program services are geared towards providing support and preventing further victimization. A number of programs will be similar to those procured by CJC in its previous RFP, including: hotlines for crime victims and depend in the land of the proposal services and the process of the land of the provides and the process of the land of the provides and domestic violence victims, court-based and community-based services, services for victims of incest; services for domestic violence victims; services for human trafficking victims; and restitution services. In addition, CJC will seek proposals for a new program, the Family Law Services Initiative.

The concept paper will be available for review on the City Record website at www.nyc.gov/cityrecord from October 28,

2013 to November 4, 2013. It will be available for review on the website for the Criminal Justice Coordinator's Office at http://www.nyc.gov/html/cjc/html/about/awards.shtml from October 28, 2013 through December 11, 2013.

☞ n1

MAYOR'S OFFICE OF CONTRACT **SERVICES**

NOTICE

Notice of Intent to Issue New Solicitations Not Included in FY 2014 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Mayor will be issuing the following solicitations not included in the FY 2014 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule that is published pursuant to New York City Charter § 312(a):

Agency: Department of Parks & Recreation Description of services sought: Architectural Design Services for Canarsie Park Comfort Station Start date of the proposed contract: 2/1/2014 End date of the proposed contract: 2/1/2017 Method of solicitation the agency intends to utilize: Task Order Personnel in substantially similar titles within agency: Architect 1, Architect 3, Architect Intern, Assistant Architect, Architectural Preservationist, Project Manager, Project Manager 1, Project Manager 2, Associate Project Manager, Associate Project Manager 1, Associate Project Manager 2, Associate Project Manager 3, Associate Project Manager M1 Headcount of personnel in substantially similar titles within agency: 88

Agency: Department of Parks & Recreation Description of services sought: On-Call Construction Supervision Services for Freshkills North Park Start date of the proposed contract: 6/1/2014 End date of the proposed contract: 6/1/2016 Method of solicitation the agency intends to utilize: Task Order Personnel in substantially similar titles within agency: Project Manager, Project Manager 1, Project Manager 2, Associate Project Manager, Associate Project Manager 1, Associate Project Manager 2, Associate Project Manager 3, Associate Project Manager M1, Construction Project Manager, Construction Project Manager 1, Construction Project Manager 2, Construction Project Manager 3, Construction Project Manager Intern, Civil Engineer, Civil Engineer 2, Assistant Civil Engineer Headcount of personnel in substantially similar titles within agency: 146

☞ n1

					<u>'</u>			ALVAREZ	ZULAY C	21310	\$30.1000	APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13
		_						ARMSTRONG	RONELL	80633	\$9.2100	APPOINTED	YES	08/23/13
CHANGES 1	IN PER	S	ONNE	L				BATTISTA	JOSEPH W		\$12.0600	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES	08/17/13
								BECK BERNSTEIN	MATTHEW L IMELDA A	1002C 21315	\$55000.0000 \$65698.0000	INCREASE	YES YES	08/25/13 08/25/13
				MENT OF SANITATI				BERNSTEIN	IMELDA A		\$55345.0000	APPOINTED	NO	08/25/13
				RIOD ENDING 09/13	/13			BLAKE	SHANAQUA	56058	\$55000.0000	INCREASE	YES	09/01/13
NAME			TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	BLANDING	LASHAUN E		\$20.7500	DECREASE	YES	09/04/13
SCARPULLA	VICTOR	F	70112	\$69339.0000	RETIRED	NO NO	09/01/13	BOWMAN	DAVNIS	91406 80633	\$11.1100	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/06/13 08/17/13
SCIPIO			71681	\$37790.0000	INCREASE	NO	08/25/13	BROWN BROWN	JAZMINE JOHNNIE L		\$9.2100 \$9.2100	APPOINTED	YES	08/17/13
SHIPONE	JOSEPH		70112	\$69339.0000	RESIGNED	NO	08/20/13	BROWN	THOMAS B	21315	\$65698.0000	INCREASE	YES	08/25/13
SPELLER	SOHELA		71681	\$37790.0000	INCREASE	NO	08/25/13	BROWN	THOMAS B	21310	\$55345.0000	APPOINTED	NO	08/25/13
STEPHENS FORRES	RODNEY ANGEL	D	70112 92510	\$69339.0000 \$292.0800	RETIRED RETIRED	NO NO	09/01/13 09/01/13	BUCHRIESER	BRIAN P		\$343.0000	INCREASE	YES	08/25/13
UWANGUE	LINDA	0	71681	\$37790.0000	INCREASE	NO	09/01/13	CAMPBELL CASTRO	MARK EVELYN	80633 80633	\$9.2100	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES	08/18/13
VINCENT	ANOCHYE		71681	\$37790.0000	INCREASE	NO	08/25/13	CERICOLA	VICTORIA A		\$9.2100 \$21.0400	RESIGNED	YES YES	08/10/13 08/11/13
WEBBER	MERA		71681	\$37790.0000	INCREASE	NO	08/25/13	CHAN	ALDA	1002C	\$55000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13
								COSENZA	JOSEPH A	81111	\$62940.0000	DECREASE	NO	09/05/13
				RTMENT OF FINANCE RIOD ENDING 09/13				CUNNINGHAM	CYNTHIA F	80633	\$9.2100	APPOINTED	YES	08/20/13
			TITLE	.102 112110 05,10	, ==			CURTIS DAVENPORT	BRENDA C SONJA M	21310 20202	\$55345.0000 \$48000.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES YES	09/01/13 09/03/13
NAME		_	_NUM_	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	DOBSON	HERBERT L	90641	\$14.0200	TERMINATED	YES	08/12/13
ANDERSON	JEAN		10124	\$46162.0000	RETIRED	NO	08/28/13	DUDLEY	CLAIRE M	21315	\$93018.0000	RETIRED	NO	09/01/13
BECHTOLD	ERICA MA		82994	\$119000.0000	INCREASE	YES	09/01/13	DUMBAULD	BENJAMIN M	56057	\$24.6300	RESIGNED	YES	08/24/13
BERMAN BODDIE	ELIZA RUTH		10026 10124	\$80000.0000 \$56911.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES NO	08/11/13 08/11/13	DURANT	KATHERIN M		\$62000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13
BONANNI	MARIA		10124	\$71000.0000	INCREASE	YES	09/01/13	DURANTE EADDY	LARRY JESSIE C	81111 80633	\$61287.0000 \$9.2100	DECREASE APPOINTED	YES YES	09/04/13 08/15/13
DELUCA	ANTHONY		10049	\$90696.0000	INCREASE	YES	08/25/13	EADDY	LATISHA M		\$9.2100	APPOINTED	YES	08/15/13
DELUCA		G	40523	\$68356.0000	APPOINTED	NO	08/25/13	ECHEVARRIA	SHIRLEY	81111	\$62940.0000	DECREASE	NO	09/04/13
HYDE	LYNNETTE			\$51445.0000 \$51445.0000	APPOINTED	NO VEC	08/25/13	EKONOMAKOS	SAMANTHA	06664	\$14.9000	RESIGNED	YES	07/06/13
JOHNSON KOZMA	JULIA JAMES		10124 40523	\$51445.0000 \$58712.0000	APPOINTED RETIRED	YES NO	09/01/13 08/31/13	FAN	HELEN H		\$45000.0000	TRANSFER	NO	08/25/13
LEE	TUNG		10049	\$90696.0000	INCREASE	YES	08/31/13	FIGUEROA FREEMAN	SEVERIAN M KISHER	80633 60421	\$9.2100 \$32963.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/22/13 08/25/13
LEE	TUNG	s	40523	\$64329.0000	APPOINTED	NO	08/25/13	GALVIN	THOMAS J		\$72874.0000	RETIRED	NO	09/02/13
MCLEOD	IBI RONK	L		\$99000.0000	INCREASE	YES	09/01/13	GERDES	DARLENE M	80633	\$9.2100	APPOINTED	YES	08/22/13
MORGENSTERN OBERMAN	BRETT THEODORE	a	10050	\$90000.0000 \$127150.0000	INCREASE INCREASE	YES YES	09/01/13 08/25/13	GILKES	EDWARD J	81111	\$63768.0000	DECREASE	NO	09/03/13
PALIZ	CHRISTOP	G	10026 1002A	\$56937.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13	GIRON GLUZBERG	MARIA L YEKATERI	60421 56058	\$32963.0000 \$55000.0000	RESIGNED INCREASE	YES YES	08/25/13 09/01/13
ROTONDO	YOLANDA		10124	\$66086.0000	RETIRED	NO	08/31/13	GOLDSTEIN	ERICA S		\$55000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/01/13
SHETYE	MAYURKUM	В	10050	\$92717.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13	GOMEZ	EILEEN V	90641	\$14.0200	RESIGNED	YES	08/25/13
THEOFILATOS	SILVIA	_	10026	\$105000.0000	INCREASE	YES	08/25/13	GONZALEZ	TIFFANY L	91406	\$11.1100	INCREASE	YES	09/03/13
WILLIAMS ZHANG	BERNICE NAN	Е	10124 21744	\$46223.0000 \$80000.0000	RETIRED RESIGNED	NO YES	07/17/13 09/01/13	GRAPES	IAN	91915	\$322.0700	INCREASE	YES	08/25/13
ZHU	DAN		21744	\$77000.0000	INCREASE	YES	09/01/13	GUZMAN HANLEY	PORFIRIO MICHELLE P	90641 06664	\$14.0200	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/18/13 07/01/13
								HAYES	ADRIAN T	21310	\$14.9000 \$55345.0000	INCREASE	YES	08/25/13
]		ENT OF TRANSPORTA				HENDERSON	ANDREA P	80633	\$9.2100	APPOINTED	YES	08/29/13
				RIOD ENDING 09/13	/13			HEPBURN	SHAMORA	80633	\$9.2100	RESIGNED	YES	08/10/13
NAME			TITLE	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	HOOSEIN	MACSOOD	81111	\$62940.0000	DECREASE	NO	09/04/13
ABDELMEGUID	SAMEH	м	<u>NUM</u> 91556	\$57875.0000	APPOINTED	NO NO	08/11/13	HUBBARD HUERTA	TODD T DAVID E	91406 71205	\$11.1100 \$16.5700	INCREASE DECEASED	YES YES	09/03/13 08/29/13
AGAON	RUBEN		60910	\$50089.0000	DECEASED	NO	08/24/13	JAMESON	ABBY L		\$55000.0000	INCREASE	YES	08/25/13
BALGOBIN	JUGISTER		31626	\$54924.0000	INCREASE	NO	08/18/13	JEFFERS	OPIAAH A	56056	\$15.0100	APPOINTED	YES	08/11/13
BALGOBIN	JUGISTER	_	35007	\$43752.0000 \$38873.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/18/13	JENKINS	NATASHA	80633	\$9.2100	APPOINTED	YES	08/27/13
BONNIER BOWEN	CHRISTIN CHARLTON			\$69873.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES NO	08/30/13 08/18/13	JENNINGS	MICHELLE A		\$50164.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/29/13
CHAN	KWING		20215	\$71165.0000	RETIRED	NO	09/02/13	JOHNSON JOHNSON	GENEE SABRINA M	80633 91406	\$9.2100 \$11.1100	RESIGNED INCREASE	YES YES	08/27/13 08/19/13
CICCOTTO	LOUIS		92472	\$311.5200	PROMOTED	NO	08/25/13	KIPPINS	SAMANTHA N		\$9.2100	APPOINTED	YES	08/23/13
CIRAOLO	BASIL		12158	\$69789.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/11/13	LAKE	CRYSTAL	80633	\$9.2100	RESIGNED	YES	08/24/13
CONCA		L	92575	\$102263.0000	RETIRED	NO NO	09/01/13	LATOURRETTE		81111	\$62940.0000	DECREASE	NO	09/04/13
COVELLA DORCE	CHRISTOP JEAN-MAR	F	91510 12627	\$70926.0000 \$55345.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	NO	08/30/13 09/03/13	LEE	VICTORIA	1002C	\$55000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13
ENCINAS	JUANA	L	60215	\$33183.0000	APPOINTED	NO	08/18/13	LEWIS LOPEZ	MYRA C MELISSA	10251 80633	\$45000.0000 \$9.2100	INCREASE APPOINTED	NO YES	09/01/13 08/15/13
FORD	ROBERT	A	90910	\$41003.0000	APPOINTED	NO	08/18/13	MABRY	KENYA A		\$11.1100	RESIGNED	YES	08/18/13
GORDON	CHEVENNE		30087	\$77015.0000	INCREASE	YES	09/01/13	MAKRIS	HARALAMB	91830	\$245.0000	INCREASE	YES	08/25/13
HEMMINGS-HARRIN			92406 34205	\$315.6800 \$55345.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	NO YES	07/23/13	MARTINEZ	ANTHONY	80633	\$9.2100	RESIGNED	YES	08/14/13
JONES JONES			34205 31715	\$55345.0000 \$43837.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES NO	08/25/13 08/25/13	MARTINEZ	ANTHONY	1002C	\$66500.0000	INCREASE	YES	09/01/13
KHAN	MD AZMAL		91547	\$51725.0000	RESIGNED	NO	08/12/13	MARTINEZ MARTINEZ	ELIZABET ZENIA M	81111 80633	\$62940.0000 \$9.2100	DECREASE RESIGNED	NO YES	09/04/13 08/11/13
LEIGHTY	CARL	D	10232	\$18.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/01/13	MASCARELLA	BRITTNEY E		\$55000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13
MEKHOVA	GALINA	_	12626	\$51445.0000	RESIGNED	NO	07/22/13	MATTES	DENISE	21315	\$65698.0000	INCREASE	YES	09/01/13
MILIEN	WIENER BRUCE	Е	90642 92406	\$38164.0000 \$315.6800	RETIRED RETIRED	YES	09/01/13	MAXWELL	JAQUITA L		\$61287.0000	DECREASE	YES	09/05/13
MORTON NARCISSE	ALFRED	c	34205	\$315.6800 \$55345.0000	INCREASE	NO YES	09/01/13 08/25/13	MAYO REDDICK	JALESSA K	80633	\$9.2100	RESIGNED	YES	08/07/13
NARCISSE	ALFRED		90910	\$53923.0000	APPOINTED	NO	08/25/13	MCCLAIN MELTON	JHALEESA N SHANTEL D	80633 06664	\$9.2100 \$14.9000	APPOINTED DECREASE	YES YES	08/29/13 09/02/13
REDZEPOSKI	SEVEUL		92406	\$315.6800	DECREASE	YES	09/03/13	MENNA	VINCENT	91915	\$322.0700	INCREASE	YES	08/25/13
RICHARDSON	HEATHER			\$82648.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/29/13	MEO	JONATHAN M		\$32963.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/25/13
RICHARDSON			12626	\$52162.0000	RESIGNED	NO	08/29/13	MERWIN	JOSEPH H		\$245.0000	INCREASE	YES	08/25/13
RIVERA ROBINSON	MARIA TIASHIA		60215 1002C	\$33183.0000 \$53373.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	NO YES	08/18/13 09/01/13	MEYERS III	ANTONIO R		\$11.1100	RESIGNED	YES	08/12/13
RODE	DANIEL		91529	\$43298.0000	DISMISSED	NO	08/28/13	MILKENS MOORE	KATE CHANIQUA Q	1002C 80633	\$55000.0000 \$9.2100	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/25/13 07/30/13
ROGERS	LAURA	E	30087	\$66000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/27/13	MOORE	TIFFANY J		\$9.2100	APPOINTED	YES	07/30/13
RUGGIRELLO	THOMAS	С	91529	\$49793.0000	RETIRED	NO	08/30/13	MORET	NIQUITA	1002C	\$55000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13
RYDUCHOWSKA	DANUTA	_	20215	\$82117.0000	RETIRED	NO	08/31/13	MURRAY		80633	\$9.2100	APPOINTED	YES	08/22/13
SAMUELS		S	34205 12627	\$48126.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13	NOEL	NAKITTA	80633	\$9.2100	RESIGNED	YES	07/26/13
ALCOURT	ERNEST		12627	\$54924.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/03/13	O'GRADY	THOMAS F		\$322.0700	INCREASE	YES	08/25/13
			DEPT OF	PARKS & RECREAT	ION			O'NEILL OLDYN JR	THOMAS A FREDERIC J		\$41008.0000 \$9.2100	INCREASE RESIGNED	YES YES	08/25/13 08/18/13
				RIOD ENDING 09/13				OLDYN JR ORTIZ	FREDERIC J	80633 1002C	\$9.2100 \$55000.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/18/13
											,	 -		
			TITLE					PAGAN	CHRISTIN	80633	\$9.2100	APPOINTED	YES	08/29/13
		_	NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	PAGAN PAIGE	CHRISTIN MELISSA J	80633 80633	\$9.2100 \$9.2100	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/29/13 08/22/13
NAME ACEVEDO JR ALICEA	DAMASO CRISSY	S F		SALARY \$14.0200 \$9.2100	ACTION TERMINATED APPOINTED	PROV YES YES	EFF DATE 09/07/13 08/29/13							

FRIDAY, NO	A E MIDEU	1, 201	5		•	HE CIT	RECURD						3121
PEREZ	MANUEL E	22426	\$55345.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/18/13	ORTIZ	MICHAEL	56057	\$44000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	09/01/13
PLITT	SOPHIA M	81361	\$50164.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13	PALIZ	CHRISTOP	56057	\$40000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/25/13
POWELL RAYMUND	FANCHON V JUDI L	80633 21315	\$9.2100 \$65698.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/27/13 09/03/13	SIRGHI SMITH	IRINA NABILA I	56057 33995	\$35000.0000 \$35841.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES NO	08/21/13 08/25/13
ROBINSON	RENFORD V	80633	\$9.2100	RESIGNED	YES	08/14/13	YANG		31017	\$39266.0000	RESIGNED	YES	09/05/13
ROBINSON RODRIGUEZ	VERNEICE NELLIE Y	80633 80633	\$9.2100 \$9.2100	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/30/13 08/16/13		D	DEPT OF	CITYWIDE ADMIN S	SVCS		
ROMANOV	ARTHUR V		\$38.3100	INCREASE	YES	08/25/13				RIOD ENDING 09/13	3/13		
ROSA RUDD	MARCO A MICHELE A	81111 80633	\$62940.0000 \$9.2100	DECREASE APPOINTED	NO YES	09/04/13 08/30/13	NAME		TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
RUDDER RYAN	JOSHUA M WILLIAM	81310 91915	\$17.5300 \$322.0700	RESIGNED INCREASE	YES YES	08/31/13 08/25/13	ALIBOCAS ARENA	KAREEM MARIO V	8297A 91644	\$65000.0000 \$393.6800	APPOINTED RETIRED	YES NO	08/25/13 08/01/13
SACCONE	DANIEL	80633	\$9.2100	APPOINTED	YES	08/20/13	BARTH SR		91925	\$341.8800	PROMOTED	NO	08/18/13
SCOTT SCREEN	GERMAINE M WATTRUS T	80633 92590	\$9.2100 \$67000.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES YES	08/29/13 08/25/13	BELLO-PANIAGUA BERNABE	NAYANNY Y JOHN	10208 8297A	\$30000.0000 \$65000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/03/13 08/25/13
SEEMUNGAL	ROBERT	81111	\$61287.0000	DECREASE	YES	09/04/13	BIRKE		10208	\$25.0500	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13
SELIG SIMMS	KEVIN T DENISE E	1002C 80633	\$55000.0000 \$9.2100	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/03/13 08/23/13	CATANZARO, JR CHEUNG		90710 10234	\$278.0000 \$12.0000	RETIRED RESIGNED	NO YES	08/31/13 08/20/13
SMITH	ANDREA E	80633	\$9.2100	APPOINTED	YES	08/22/13	CHIU	ZERLINA	10208	\$25.0500	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13
SMITH STALLWORTH	LATONYA E TARSHA J	80633 80633	\$9.2100 \$9.2100	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/22/13 08/29/13	COLLYMORE COLON		10234 56056	\$12.0000 \$35000.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/29/13 09/03/13
STARSIAK	LAURA E	1002C	\$55000.0000	INCREASE	YES	08/25/13	ELLISON	FLORENCE	56056	\$35386.0000	RETIRED	YES	08/31/13
STEDLEY STEINBERGIN	LARRY ELIZABET S	81111 80633	\$62940.0000 \$9.2100	DECREASE RESIGNED	NO YES	09/04/13 07/20/13	ERDMAN GENSER		10208 10208	\$25.0500 \$25.0500	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/03/13 09/03/13
STEPHENSON	NORMA	81111	\$62940.0000	DECREASE	NO	09/04/13	GHOLSON	HANAIYA I	10234	\$12.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/09/13
STRIBLING SULLIVAN	SHABAR KATYNA S	90641 80633	\$14.0200 \$9.2100	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	06/28/13 08/29/13	HALL HOYT		10234 10208	\$12.0000 \$25.0500	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/18/13 09/03/13
THOMAS	SHAKIRA	81111	\$63768.0000	DECREASE	NO	09/04/13	JOHNSON		10208	\$25.0000	RESIGNED	YES	09/01/13
TORRES TORRES	JUAN MARIA	81111 80633	\$62940.0000 \$9.2100	DECREASE APPOINTED	NO YES	09/04/13 08/29/13	JOSEPH KATSNELSON	GLENN M DANIEL	12627 56056	\$69810.0000 \$35000.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	NO YES	08/31/13 09/03/13
UDOH UGALDE	NNEKA N JESSICA K	30087 1002C	\$63000.0000 \$55000.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES YES	09/03/13 08/25/13	KEMPER KIRKLAND		10208 10234	\$25.0500 \$12.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	09/03/13 08/25/13
UGBOMAH	JENAYE A		\$18.0400	RESIGNED	YES	08/25/13	LAMBERT		10208	\$25.0500	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13
VASQUEZ VAZQUEZ	SHELLYSA B CONRAD	80633 91406	\$9.2100 \$11.1100	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/22/13 08/18/13	LEE LEVERETT		10234 10208	\$12.0000 \$25.0500	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/01/13 08/25/13
VELEZ	CRYSTAL	80633	\$9.2100	RESIGNED	YES	08/13/13	LILAVOIS	PIERRE P	12158	\$67096.0000	RETIRED	NO	08/31/13
VEREL VERGA	AMY C GIANVITO B	21310 91915	\$30.1000 \$322.0700	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES YES	08/18/13 08/25/13	LOTERO MARTINEZ LLOMPA		10208 10208	\$25.0500 \$30000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/03/13 09/03/13
VILA	JAMIL J	91406	\$11.1100	RESIGNED	YES	08/08/13	MCLEAN	KENYADA T	10208	\$25.0500	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13
WATTS WHETSTONE	CHAKIYA R LAKEIA R	80633 91406	\$9.2100 \$11.1100	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/29/13 08/25/13	MCLOYD MENDEZ		10124 1002A	\$55037.0000 \$77500.0000	RETIRED INCREASE	NO YES	08/31/13 08/18/13
WILLIAMS	CHRISTIN N	80633	\$9.2100	APPOINTED	YES	08/22/13	MORENO	JULIO C	1002A	\$68000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	CLARISSA E GEORGE K	80633 80633	\$9.2100 \$9.2100	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/27/13 08/23/13	O'TOOLE PADOVANO		10208 10026	\$30000.0000 \$125000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/03/13 08/25/13
WILLIAMS	SHARON	80633	\$9.2100	APPOINTED	YES	08/23/13	PARKER	THOMAS W	10208	\$25.0500	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13
WILLIAMS WINGATE	SHAWANNA Q CURTIS	80633 90641	\$9.2100 \$29271.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES YES	08/29/13 09/01/13	PFOHMAN PONTING		10208 10208	\$30000.0000 \$30000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/03/13 09/03/13
WITHERS	SCOTT	91915	\$322.0700	DECREASE	YES	08/25/13 07/03/13	PYZOWSKI		10234	\$12.0000	RESIGNED	YES	09/01/13 09/03/13
WOODSON YUNG	JENNIFER N EVA	91406 06664	\$11.1100 \$14.9000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	07/03/13	REVESZ RICH		10208 10004	\$30000.0000 \$112000.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES YES	09/03/13
	-	חסים מיסים	DESIGN & CONSTRU	ICTION			SANDERS SHEMA		10208 90411	\$30000.0000 \$40000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/03/13 08/25/13
	-		RIOD ENDING 09/13				SIU		10234	\$12.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/18/13
NAME		TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	SMALL TAM		91644 10234	\$393.6800 \$12.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	NO YES	03/17/13 08/25/13
AGARWAL	REENA	22124	\$67000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13	WECHSLER	ISABELLA A	10208	\$30000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13
ALIBOCAS ALTMAN	KAREEM LEE	12158 22124	\$55857.0000 \$35.5800	RESIGNED DECREASE	YES YES	08/25/13 09/01/13	WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	LYNDON H MICHAEL A	12627 10208	\$69088.0000 \$30000.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	NO YES	08/31/13 09/03/13
ALTMAN	MONICA	20113	\$47516.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13							,,
ANDERSON ARMATO	JULIAN A ANDREW P		\$12.1400 \$12.1400	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/10/13 08/07/13				F ATTORNEY-MANHAT RIOD ENDING 09/13			
BIRMINGHAM CARABALLO	JUSTIN T BIANCA C	10234 10232	\$12.1400 \$13.5700	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/10/13 08/10/13			TITLE	gp.r	1 CMT OV	22011	
CERVANTES CERVO	KEVIN R DOMINICK A	10232 10234	\$13.5700 \$12.1400	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/08/13 08/10/13	NAME ACRON	MARQUITA D	<u>NUM</u> 10209	SALARY \$1.0000	ACTION RESIGNED	PROV YES	<u>EFF DATE</u> 08/11/13
CHEN	ZHIJIE	10234	\$12.1400	RESIGNED	YES	08/10/13	ADDICKS		10209 10209	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13 08/11/13
CHOMEILI COACHMAN	PEGAH VICTOR A		\$55345.0000 \$13.5700	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/25/13 08/10/13	ASHMONT AUGUSTIN		10209	\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES YES	08/11/13
COX DAMASO	DELORES A STEPHANY	10252 10234	\$49919.0000 \$12.1400	RETIRED RESIGNED	NO YES	09/01/13 08/10/13	BAGALA BALLENTINE		10209 10209	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/11/13 08/11/13
DUHAMEL EDOUARD	DAVID B RHODNEY	10234 20310	\$12.1400 \$55345.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES NO	08/10/13 08/18/13	BEDOYA		30114	\$65000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13
ESCAMILLA	CAROL	10234	\$12.1400	RESIGNED	YES	08/10/13	BENSON BEST		10209 10209	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/11/13 08/11/13
FERTIG FLOURNOY	JARED A MICHELE H	10234 10232	\$12.1400 \$13.5700	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/10/13 08/10/13	BLOCK	GEOFFREY J	10209	\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13
GEORGE GINNARAM	EMILY J TIRUMAL	10234 10232	\$12.1400 \$13.5700	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/17/13 08/10/13	BRANCH BURKE		30114 10209	\$62500.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	09/03/13 08/11/13
GRIFFIN HERNANDEZ	ALYSSA R LAURA L	10234 10232	\$12.1400 \$13.5700	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/10/13 08/10/13	CABEZAS		30114	\$60000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13
JAIN	KULDEEP D	10232	\$13.5700	RESIGNED	YES	08/10/13	CALKINS COFFEY		10209 30114	\$1.0000 \$60000.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/11/13 09/03/13
KEENE LEWIS	PAUL S BEVON G	83008 10209	\$92000.0000 \$9.3100	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	09/03/13 08/10/13	CONNOR		30114	\$60000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13
LIN MADIGAN	KEVIN T DENNIS	10234 31312	\$10.7100 \$65550.0000	RESIGNED INCREASE	YES YES	08/10/13 08/18/13	CONZATTI CORINTHIAN		30114 10209	\$60000.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	09/03/13 08/11/13
MAKAR MARCUS	SOAD F HANNAH H	20215 10232	\$88621.0000 \$13.5700	INCREASE RESIGNED	NO YES	08/25/13 08/03/13	CRAMER DAMERON		10209 30114	\$12.0000 \$60000.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/18/13 09/03/13
MAY	JILLIAN M	10234	\$10.7100	RESIGNED	YES	08/10/13	DAUPLAISE	DIANE L	10209	\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13
MONTENEGRO OTT	NICOLE A CHRISTOP J	10234 10232	\$12.1400 \$13.5700	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/07/13 08/10/13	DAVIDOWITZ DEMPSEY		10209 30114	\$1.0000 \$60000.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/11/13 09/03/13
PATEL SAAD	NEELKUMA M MAGED	10234 20410	\$12.1400 \$56385.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES NO	08/17/13 08/25/13	DEVOE	DANIEL W	10209	\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13
SALDARRIAGA SANTORO	MARTIN L ANTHONY R	10232	\$13.5700 \$13.5700	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/14/13 08/10/13	DOELGER DONATO		10209 10209	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/11/13 08/11/13
SANTOS BENITO	BENJAMIN	10234	\$12.1400	RESIGNED	YES	08/10/13	DUYAN	ROCHELLE C	10209	\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13
SERABALLS SHARIFI	AMIN	10234 10234	\$12.1400 \$12.1400	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/17/13 08/10/13	FLEMING FRASSETTO		10209 56057	\$12.0000 \$36084.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/29/13 09/03/13
SHARMA SHATKU	NIKITA FATIMA R	10234 10234	\$12.1400 \$10.7100	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/10/13 08/10/13	FUNG	CAITLIN M	10209 30830	\$1.0000 \$47944.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13
SMOLYN SUKHDEO	STEVEN V ANNALISA K	10234	\$12.1400 \$12.1400	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/10/13 08/10/13	GAMBURG GENDREAU	MARGOT E	30114	\$60000.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/28/13 09/03/13
VELASCO	CHRISTIA	10234	\$12.1400	RESIGNED	YES	08/03/13	GINENSKY GIOMBETTI	DAVID S GABRIELL A	10209	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/11/13 08/11/13
WOO YEUNG	TAE-GYUN D JACQUELI M	10234	\$67100.0000 \$12.1400	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/25/13 08/10/13	GOLTZER	JILL G	10209	\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13
ZUBERBUHLER-YAF	'SOFIA E	21310	\$72212.0000	APPOINTED	NO	08/18/13	GONZALES GORA		10209 56057	\$1.0000 \$36084.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/11/13 09/03/13
			INFO TECH & TELE				GORDON	MICHAEL M	30114	\$62500.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13
NAME		TITLE			DDC	pnn	GOSNELL GREGORY		10209 30114	\$1.0000 \$60000.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/11/13 09/03/13
NAME CHIMA	CHIMA E	<u>NUM</u> 13631	\$70603.0000	ACTION APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13	GROSS	MICHAL	10209	\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13
CHUNKO DAMASHEK		12627	\$90000.0000 \$59536.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/03/13 07/21/13	HERMAN HERNAN	MAXWELL D STEPHANI E	10209	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/11/13 08/11/13
FAN GRANT	HELEN H	13620 13631	\$45000.0000 \$64571.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/25/13 09/03/13	HIEL HINDMAN	TIMOTHY J MELISSA E		\$1.0000 \$60000.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/11/13 09/03/13
LONGO	VITO	12749	\$35538.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13	HINDMAN HIPPOLYTE	GABRIEL E	30114	\$60000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13
MORENO PATTERSON	MONIQUE	1002C 13620	\$56000.0000 \$48000.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/25/13 08/25/13	HOLT HORAN	BRANDON D BRENDAN M	10209 10209	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/11/13 08/11/13
RENGARAJAN SAMAD	SAMPATH S AMIRA M	10050 13650	\$155000.0000 \$39776.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES YES	09/03/13 09/01/13	HOROWITZ	CINDY L	10209	\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13
SAMAD	AMIRA M	10260	\$32761.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/01/13	HUGHES HUGHES	JOHN T WILLIAM T	10209 10209	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/11/13 08/11/13
STONE WILSON	MALIKA N SHEMARRA L	10260 10260	\$34017.0000 \$29580.0000	TERMINATED TERMINATED	NO NO	09/06/13 09/06/13	KELLER	EMILE	10209	\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13
ZHAO	KAREN	12749	\$35538.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/08/13	KETE KLEINPETER		10209 10209	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/11/13 08/11/13
		cc	NSUMER AFFAIRS				KOENIG	ELLEN G	10209	\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13
		FOR PER	RIOD ENDING 09/13	3/13			KOURKOUMELIS LAM	ARISTIDI A NICOLE S	10209 10209	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/11/13 08/11/13
NAME		TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	LASH	DEVON E	10209	\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13
ALI	MOHAMMED	33995	\$51513.0000	INCREASE	NO	07/14/13	LITRENTA MALIGI	SAMANTHA A SAMANTHA M		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/11/13 08/11/13
D'MELLO EMERY	LAUREN JAMES D	56057 56057	\$37169.0000 \$43000.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/05/13 09/03/13	MARQUE		30114	\$60500.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13
							•						

MARTIN			30114	\$70000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	09/01/13				OARD OF ELECTION			
MATTHEWS MCGUINNESS	JESSE S		30114 10209	\$60000.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	09/03/13 08/11/13			FOR P	ERIOD ENDING 09/2	7/13		
MINARCIK	MICHELLE E	3	30114	\$60000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13	NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
MORALES MUMA	LUIS MATTHEW V		30114 10209	\$62500.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	09/03/13 08/11/13	ALLEN BOLTON WILLIAMS	TANYA M MILTON	94367 94367	\$11.9000 \$12.4900	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/08/13 09/08/13
MUNYAN	KATHERIN E		56057	\$37674.0000	RESIGNED	YES	09/06/13	CATANELLO	JOSEPH	94367	\$11.9000	APPOINTED	YES	09/08/13
MURPHY MURPHY			10209 10209	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/11/13 08/11/13	COLON DELLASALA	TIMOTHY P	94367 94367	\$11.9000 \$12.4900	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/15/13 09/08/13
MUSTEFA	HYATT		10209	\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13	DILORENZO		94367	\$11.9000	APPOINTED	YES	09/08/13
NEVIN NOMAMIUKOR JR	CAROLINA N		30114 10209	\$60000.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	09/03/13 08/11/13	GOMEZ HALLIHAN	MARCIA DONALD T	94367 94367	\$11.9000 \$11.9000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/15/13 09/08/13
OSEI-TUTU	JOHN		10209	\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13	HAMPTON	COSETTE A		\$11.9000	APPOINTED	YES	09/08/13
PARUCH PEACH	CHRISTOP O		10209	\$36084.0000 \$1.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	09/05/13 08/11/13	JOHNSON KEEFE	SHAKIM JEAN C	94367 94524	\$11.9000 \$25.3700	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/08/13 09/08/13
PECK	JESSICA (30114	\$60000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13	MARINO MARTINEZ	CARLEEN MARIA M	94367	\$11.9000	APPOINTED	YES	09/01/13
PERRONE QUINN			30114 10209	\$60000.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	09/03/13 08/11/13	NORRIS	MARIA M JANET	94210 94367	\$30088.0000 \$11.9000	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES YES	09/15/13 09/15/13
RAE	JOI 3		56057 10209	\$36084.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	08/25/13	PENA PENA	ISABEL JOCELYN L	94367 94367	\$11.9000	APPOINTED	YES YES	09/15/13
RAGGI REDDISH	BRITTANY T		10209	\$1.0000 \$12.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13 08/18/13	PENA PITTS GARRETT	LOUISE	94524	\$11.9000 \$25.3700	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	09/15/13 09/08/13
REIN RIEDL	GILBERT N		30114 10209	\$60000.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	09/03/13 08/11/13	RHAMES SEMIDAY	GAIL JONATHAN	94367 94367	\$11.9000 \$11.9000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/15/13 09/15/13
ROJAS	RICHARD		56057	\$36084.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/11/13	TAYLOR	RONA	94367	\$11.9000	APPOINTED	YES	09/13/13
RUSSELL SCHUMAN	ALYSSA E		30114 10209	\$62500.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	09/03/13 08/11/13	VOGLER	GUDRUN I	94207	\$42659.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/24/13
SHAPOS	ALEXANDE N		56057	\$39174.0000	RESIGNED	YES	09/01/13			CAM	PAIGN FINANCE BOA	RD		
SHURE SINCLAIR	DANIELLE E		10209 10209	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/11/13 08/11/13			FOR P	ERIOD ENDING 09/2	7/13		
so	STANLEY C	2 1	10209	\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13	NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
SOWELL SPINNATO			56057 56057	\$50000.0000 \$36084.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/25/13 08/25/13	ALEMANY DAVIS	CINDY DERRICK W	10209 06603	\$7.2500 \$17.3400	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/24/13 09/10/13
SPIRO	ALEXANDE E		30114	\$70000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	09/01/13	EDUA	CRISMARI	10209	\$7.2500	RESIGNED	YES	08/24/13
SPITZER STROLE			56057 56057	\$36084.0000 \$48086.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/03/13 09/03/13	HAYES HOROWITZ	JASON D PERI A		\$10.3600 \$136500.0000	RESIGNED INCREASE	YES YES	08/24/13 08/11/13
SWARTZ	MELISSA F			\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13	JAVIER		10209	\$10.3600	RESIGNED	YES	08/24/13
TRIBBLE VAVRINAK	LASHAWN A		70810 10209	\$30817.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	NO YES	09/03/13 08/11/13			NYC EM	PLOYEES RETIREMEN	T SYS		
VELAZQUEZ	CORINA N	v i 1	10209	\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13			FOR P	ERIOD ENDING 09/2			
VIGLIOTTA VOGEL	ANDREW ASHLEY F		10209 56057	\$1.0000 \$36084.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/11/13 08/25/13	NAME		TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
VORA WALSH	APEKSHA S		10209 30114	\$1.0000 \$60000.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/11/13 09/03/13	CHASE DEBNATH	GINA R JADAB C		\$31544.0000 \$46250.0000	TERMINATED RESIGNED	NO NO	09/12/13 09/15/13
WALSH	JESSICA F			\$62500.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13	WU	BRIAN	11702		APPOINTED	YES	09/13/13
WEISSMAN WERTHEIM			10209 10209	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/11/13 08/11/13			BODOII	GH PRESIDENT-BROO	KI.VN		
YANG	SUNG MO		10209	\$1.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/11/13				ERIOD ENDING 09/2			
YELISAVETSKIY	KONSTANT	3	30114	\$60000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13	NAME		TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
				DISTRICT ATTORNI				HILL	DONNA O	56058	\$52457.0000	RESIGNED	YES	09/13/13
			FOR PER TITLE	IOD ENDING 09/13	3/13			JACOBSON	LAUREN B	30121	\$75000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/08/13
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE				H PRESIDENT-STATE			
CANELO JITTRARACHIT	CASSANDR E		52406 30114	\$24756.0000 \$68500.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	09/03/13 08/28/13			FOR P	ERIOD ENDING 09/2	7/13		
SMALLWOOD	KIZZY	į	52406	\$24756.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13	NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
		DIS	STRICT	ATTORNEY KINGS (COUNTY			LEE SMITH	EILEEN T SAMANTHA	06022 06022	\$21.0000 \$32000.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/16/13 09/15/13
			FOR PER TITLE	IOD ENDING 09/13	3/13					OPPTO	E OF THE COMPTROL	T ED		
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE				ERIOD ENDING 09/2			
BOYLE BROWN	MEGAN N HUGH I		56057 56057	\$34683.0000 \$52231.0000	RESIGNED RETIRED	YES YES	08/29/13 08/25/13	NAME		TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
CRONIN			30114	\$59080.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/25/13	CHOUDHURY	ABUATHAR N		\$13.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/18/13
TTMENTER		~ .	56057	424602 0000								3 DDC TAMED		
JIMENEZ MIII.LEN				\$34683.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/05/13 08/25/13	COX	DAVID ANNE	12158	\$50000.0000 \$16.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/15/13
MULLEN ROBINSON	JOHN JO ANN	3	30830 52613	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	08/25/13 09/03/13	COX FANG GROSSMAN	DAVID ANNE ASHER	10209 10209	\$16.0000 \$17.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	09/09/13 09/10/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT	JOHN JO ANN RACHEL G	3 3 3	30830 52613 30114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN	ANNE ASHER ARI	10209 10209 10025	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON	JOHN JO ANN RACHEL O ORNA KAITLIN	3 3 4 5	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU A	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER	JOHN JO ANN RACHEL O ORNA KAITLIN	3 3 4 5	30830 52613 30114 52406	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE	YES YES YES YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON	JOHN JO ANN RACHEL O ORNA KAITLIN	3 3 4 5 3 D1	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 30114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES YES YES YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU A SCOTT G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON	JOHN JO ANN RACHEL O ORNA KAITLIN	3 3 4 5 3 5 3 D1	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 30114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES YES YES YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU A SCOTT G JALEESA S	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS	JOHN JO ANN RACHEL O ORNA KAITLIN A JOHN S	3 3 4 5 5 3 D1	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 30114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO	APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED DUNTY 3/13 ACTION	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU A SCOTT G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/14/13 09/11/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS	JOHN JO ANN RACHEL O ORNA KAITLIN A JOHN S	3 4 5 3 D1	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 30114 ISTRICT FOR PER	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO	APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED OUNTY	YES YES YES YES YES YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK PERRY TAVARES	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M DOROTHY ARELIS	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED	YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/14/13 09/11/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU	JOHN JO ANN RACHEL ORNA KAITLIN A JOHN S GEOFFREY F MARC C MARGARET N	2	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 30114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 30114 30114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/13 \$34ARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED RESIGNED DUNTY 8/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU A SCOTT G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10209 83008	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED	YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/14/13 09/11/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS	JOHN JO ANN RACHEL ORNA KAITLIN A JOHN S GEOFFREY F	2	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 30114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 30114 30114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/1: SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED RESIGNED OUNTY 8/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU A SCOTT G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10209 83008	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED	YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/14/13 09/11/13 09/10/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON	JOHN JO ANN RACHEL ORNA KAITLIN A JOHN S GEOFFREY F MARC MARGARET T MEREDITH F KANELLA KATHRYN M	DI D	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300114 30114 30114 56057	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/13 \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$60000.0000 \$32321.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU A SCOTT G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 1002C 10209 83008 DEFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES NO YES YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS	JOHN JO ANN RACHEL ORNA KAITLIN JOHN GEOFFREY MARC MARGARET MEREDITH KANELLA KATHRYN CATHERIN JEANNE	G G G G G G G G G G G G G G G G G G G	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300114 300114 56057 30114 10124	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/1: \$3121.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$60000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED RESIGNED OUNTY 3/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU A SCOTT G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 10209 83008 DFFICE FOR P	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED APPOINTED RETIRED RETIRED	YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS	JOHN JO ANN RACHEL ORNA KAITLIN JOHN GEOFFREY MARC MARGARET MEREDITH KANELLA KATHRYN CATHERIN GEORGE	2	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 30114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 30114 30114 30114 30114 56057 30114 10124 30114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CC IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$60000.0000 \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED RESIGNED DUNTY 8/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU A SCOTT G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 83008 DFFICE NUM 06766	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES NO YES YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR	GEOFFREY FEMARC COMMARGARET VARIEDITH FEMARELLA KATHRYN FEANHERIN GEORGE FEAVER FRIYA	3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 30114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 30114 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CG IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$60000.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED RESIGNED OUNTY 8/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU A SCOTT G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 1002C 10209 83008 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 DFFICE FOR P TITLE	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$4523.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED UDGET 7/13	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES YES NO YES YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/14/13 09/11/13 09/11/13 06/15/13 EFF DATE 09/15/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE	GEOFFREY FEMARC COMMARGARET VARIEDITH FEMARELLA KATHRYN FEANHERIN GEORGE FEAVER FRIYA	3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 30114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 30114 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 30114 30114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED RESIGNED DUNTY 8/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU A SCOTT G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 1002C 10209 83008 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM NOFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM NOFFICE NUM NOFFICE NUM NOFFICE NUM NOFFICE NUM NOFFICE NUM NOFFICE NUM	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES NO YES YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID	GEOFFREY FANELLA KATHRYN CATHERIN GEORGE NTALOR FRIYALUIS FJOHN JAMIE CO	3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300114 300114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30115	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$39500.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED OUNTY 3/13 ACTION APPOINTED RETIRED APPOINTED INCREASE RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 08/28/13 09/03/13 06/11/12 08/31/13 08/28/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME DYSARD LE	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G JONATHAN D MATTHEW W XIAO	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 10209 83008 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06788	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED UDGET 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES NO YES YES NO YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/11/13 06/15/13 EFF DATE 09/15/13 09/15/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV	JOHN JO ANN RACHEL ORNA KAITLIN JOHN GEOFFREY MARC MARGARET MEREDITH KANELLA KATHRYN CATHERIN JEANNE GEORGE TAYLOR PRIYA LUIS JOHN	3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300114 300114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME COTTA	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G JONATHAN D	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 10209 83008 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06788	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED UDGET 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES NO YES YES NO	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13 EFF DATE 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID	GEOFFREY FANELLA KATHRYN CATHERIN GEORGE NTALOR FRIYALUIS FJOHN JAMIE CO	2	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300114 300114 300114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 56057 30114 56057 30114 STRICT STRICT	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CC IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60000.0000 \$339500.0000 \$339500.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED OUNTY 8/13 ACTION APPOINTED INCREASE RESIGNED INCREASE RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 08/28/13 09/03/13 06/11/12 08/31/13 08/28/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME DYSARD LE STEVENS	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL WADETUTU A SCOTT GAME JOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G JONATHAN D MATTHEW W XIAO JOSEPH R	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 83008 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06088 06088	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$55583.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED UDGET 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES NO PROV YES PROV YES YES YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13 EFF DATE 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE	GEOFFREY FANELLA KATHRYN CATHERIN GEORGE NTALOR FRIYALUIS FJOHN JAMIE CO	3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 30114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 56057 30114 56057 30114 5707 5707 5707 5707 5707 5707 5707 570	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60548.0000 \$45156.0000 \$59500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$59500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED RESIGNED DUNTY 3/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME COTTA	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL WADETUTU A SCOTT GUALESA S CHRISTOP DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G JONATHAN D MATTHEW WAIAO JOSEPH R ELISA	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 1002C 10209 83008 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 DFFICE FOR P TITLE 06088 06088 06088 06088	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 TAX COMMISSION	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED UDGET 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES NO PROV YES PROV YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13 EFF DATE 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID	GEOFFREY FANELLA KATHRYN CATHERIN GEORGE NTALOR FRIYALUIS FJOHN JAMIE CO	3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 30114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 31013 30114 56057 30114 5707 5707 5707 5707 5707 5707 5707 570	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CC IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60000.0000 \$339500.0000 \$339500.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED OUNTY 8/13 ACTION APPOINTED INCREASE RESIGNED INCREASE RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 08/28/13 09/03/13 06/11/12 08/31/13 08/28/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME COTTA	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL WADETUTU A SCOTT GUALESA S CHRISTOP DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G JONATHAN D MATTHEW WAIAO JOSEPH R ELISA	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 1002C 10209 83008 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 DFFICE FOR P TITLE 06088 06088 06088 06088	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED UDGET 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES NO PROV YES PROV YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13 EFF DATE 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS	JOHN JO ANN RACHEL ORNA KAITLIN JOHN GEOFFREY MARC MARGARET KANELLA KATHRYN CATHERIN GEORGE TAYLOR PRIYA LUIS JOHN JAMIE NANCY RACY GRETCHEN	3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.00000 \$12321.00000 \$12321.0000000000000000000000000000000000	APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 06/11/12 08/31/13 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME DYSARD LE STEVENS URENA WELSH	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G JONATHAN D MATTHEW W XIAO JOSEPH R ELISA MATTHEW C	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 83008 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06088 06088 06088 06088 06088	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52632.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES YES NO YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13 EFF DATE 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/08/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS KAUFMAN	GEOFFREY FAMEREDITH FANELLA KATHRYN GEORGE MARUNE GEORGE MANUN FRIYA LUIS FAMEREDITH FANELS FAMEREDITH FANELS FAMEREDITH FANELLA KATHRYN GEORGE MANUN FRIYA LUIS FAMEREDITH FAMEREDITH FANELS FAMEREDITH FAMEREDI	2	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300114 300114 30114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/15 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60000.0000 \$39500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60000.0000 \$39500.0000 \$39500.0000 \$39500.0000 \$39500.0000 \$39500.0000 \$39500.0000 \$39500.0000 \$39500.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE RESIGNED INCREASE RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME DYSARD LE STEVENS URENA WELSH	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL WADETUTU A SCOTT GUALESA S CHRISTOP DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G JONATHAN D MATTHEW WAIAO JOSEPH R ELISA	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 83008 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06088 06088 06088 06088 FOR P TITLE NUM TITLE NUM NOM NOM NOM NOM NOM NOM NOM NOM NOM NO	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES NO YES YES NO YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13 EFF DATE 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS	JOHN JO ANN RACHEL ORNA KAITLIN JOHN GEOFFREY MARC MARGARET KANELLA KATHRYN CATHERIN GEORGE TAYLOR PRIYA LUIS JOHN JAMIE NANCY RACY GRETCHEN	2	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.0000 \$12321.00000 \$12321.00000 \$12321.0000000000000000000000000000000000	APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 06/11/12 08/31/13 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME DYSARD LE STEVENS URENA WELSH	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G JONATHAN D MATTHEW W XIAO JOSEPH R ELISA MATTHEW C	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10209 83008 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 10209 10209 10209 10209 10209 10209 10209 10209 10209 10209	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$10.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES YES NO YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13 EFF DATE 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/08/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS KAUFMAN MOHR	GEOFFREY FARE CONNA CAITLIN FARE CONNA CAITLIN FARE CONNA CAITLIN FAN CATHERIN CATHE	2	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 56057 30114 56057 30114 300114 300114 300114 56057 30114 300114 300114 56057 30114 300114 56057 300114 300114 56057 300114 300114 56057 300114 300114 56057 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CC IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$59500.0000 \$39500.0000 \$39500.0000 \$39500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURRELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME DYSARD LE STEVENS URENA WELSH	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G JONATHAN D MATTHEW W XIAO JOSEPH R ELISA MATTHEW C	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10209 83008 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 10209 10209 10209 10209 10209 10209 10209 10209 10209 10209	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 LAW DEPARTMENT ERIOD ENDING 09/2	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES YES NO YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13 EFF DATE 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/08/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS KAUFMAN MOHR	GEOFFREY FARE CONNA CAITLIN FARE CONNA CAITLIN FARE CONNA CAITLIN FAN CATHERIN CATHE	3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300114 300114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 56057 30114 CFFFOR PER	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60548.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60548.0000 \$45156.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME DYSARD LE STEVENS URENA WELSH NAME COOPER	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU G SCOTT G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G JONATHAN D MATTHEW W XIAO JOSEPH R ELISA MATTHEW C	10209 10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 10209 83008 OFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06088 06088 06088 06088 06088 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$525583.0000 \$62532.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 LAW DEPARTMENT ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES YES NO YES YES NO PROV YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13 EFF DATE 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS KAUFMAN MOHR YOUNG	GEOFFREY FAMEREDITH GEORGE MARCHELIA KATHRYN CATHERIN GEORGE MATLUS FAMEREDITH GEORGE MARCHANCY	3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 30114 56057 30114 76FFOR PER TITLE NUM OFF	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CC IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$60000.0000 \$32321.0000 \$60000.0000 \$59500.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 06/11/12 08/31/13 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME DYSARD LE STEVENS URENA WELSH NAME COOPER NAME AHMADI ALMQUIST	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL WADETUTU A SCOTT SCHEESA CHRISTOP MOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G JONATHAN D MATTHEW WAIAO JOSEPH R ELISA MATTHEW C TERESA A CYAVASH N LAUREN K	10209 10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 10209 83008 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 LAW DEPARTMENT ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 LAW DEPARTMENT ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$62038.0000 \$62038.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES YES NO YES YES NO YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/14/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13 EFF DATE 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/08/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS KAUFMAN MOHR YOUNG NAME BISHOP	GEOFFREY FARE CONNA CAITLIN FACE	3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60000.0000 \$39500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60000.0000 \$39500.0000 \$100 ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$60000.0000 \$100 ENDING 09/23 SALARY \$78000.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME DYSARD LE STEVENS URENA WELSH NAME COOPER NAME AHMADI ALMQUIST BRATHWAITE	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL WADETUTU A SCOTT GIALESA S CHRISTOP DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES GIALESA MATTHEW XIAO JOSEPH R ELISA MATTHEW C TERESA A CYAVASH A LAUREN K TYNISHA S	10209 10209 10209 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 10209 83008 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$16.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$534898.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES YES NO PROV YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13 EFF DATE 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS KAUFMAN MOHR YOUNG NAME BISHOP CARD CARDONA	GEOFFREY FARE CONNA CAITLIN FARE	3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 56057 30114 56057 30114 56057 30114 7011	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CC IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$60548.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60548.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60548.0000 \$100 ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$60000.0000 \$62500.0000 \$62500.0000 \$100 ENDING 09/25 SALARY \$78000.0000 \$13.0000 \$513.0000 \$50000.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 06/11/12 08/31/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME COOPER NAME COOPER NAME AHMADI ALMQUIST BRATHWAITE BRIDGE CAMACHO	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL WADETUTU A SCOTT G JALEESA S CHRISTOP DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G JONATHAN D MATTHEW WAIAO JOSEPH ELISA MATTHEW C TERESA A CYAVASH A LAUREN K TYNISHA E MATTHEW V JORGE X	10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 10209 83008 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06088 06088 06088 06088 06088 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$10.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 LAW DEPARTMENT ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 LAW DEPARTMENT ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$62038.0000 \$62038.0000 \$62038.0000 \$62038.0000 \$64338.0000 \$64338.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES NO YES NO YES YES YES NO YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/11/13 09/15/13 06/15/13 EFF DATE 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS KAUFMAN MOHR YOUNG NAME BISHOP CARD	JOHN JO ANN RACHEL ORNA KAITLIN JOHN GEOFFREY MARC MARGARET MEREDITH KANELLA KATHRYN CATHERIN JEANNE GEORGE TAYLOR PRIYA LUIS JOHN JAMIE NANCY GRETCHEN MILES MARK BRANDON AMY NEIL	3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 56057 300114 300114 300114 570R PER TITLE NUM 300114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$225568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60548.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60000.0000 \$59500.0000 \$60000.0000 \$62500.0000 \$62500.0000 \$62500.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE RESIGNED INCREASE APPOINTED	YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME COOPER NAME COOPER NAME AHMADI ALMQUIST BRATHWAITE BRIDGE	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU A SCOTT G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G JONATHAN D MATTHEW W XIAO JOSEPH R ELISA MATTHEW C CYAVASH N LAUREN K TYNISHA E MATTHEW V JORGE X	10209 10209 10209 10025 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 10209 83008 OFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06088 06088 06088 06088 06088 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 LAW DEPARTMENT ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 LAW DEPARTMENT ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$62038.0000 \$62038.0000 \$64338.0000 \$64338.0000 \$64338.0000 \$64338.0000 \$64338.0000 \$62038.0000 \$64338.0000 \$62038.0000 \$62038.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES NO YES YES NO YES YES NO YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/14/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13 EFF DATE 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS KAUFMAN MOHR YOUNG NAME BISHOP CARD CARDONA CUTLER DEAN DIAZ	GEOFFREY FAME CATHERIN GEORGE TAYLOR FRIYA LUIS FAME NANCY GRETCHEN MILES MARK BRANDON CAMP CATHERIN GEORGE CATHERIN	3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300114 300114 300114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 30114 56057 30114 0FFFOR PER TITLE NUM 30114 0FFFOR PER TITLE NUM 0527A 06405 06668A 10033 05277 06405	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$40548.0000 \$45156.0000 \$45156.0000 \$39500.0000 \$39500.0000 \$39500.0000 \$10D ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$60000.0000 \$62500.0000 \$136000.0000 \$136000.0000 \$138000.0000 \$59500.0000 \$138000.0000 \$138000.0000 \$138000.0000 \$138000.0000 \$138000.0000 \$138000.0000 \$138000.0000	APPOINTED	PROV YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME COOPER NAME AHMADI ALMQUIST BRATHWAITE BRIDGE CAMACHO COOPER D'ANDREA DOUGLAS	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL WADETUTU A SCOTT GAME DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES GAME JONATHAN D MATTHEW WAIAO JOSEPH R ELISA MATTHEW CAME TERESA A CYAVASH N LAUREN K TYNISHA E MATTHEW WATHEW WAIAO JOSEPH R ELISA MATTHEW CAME THERESA A A CYAVASH N LAUREN K TYNISHA E MATTHEW WATHEW WAIAO JORGE MATTHEW WAIAO LAUREN K TYNISHA E MATTHEW WATHEW WATHEW WATHEW WATHEW MATTHEW WATHEW MATTHEW WATHEW MATTHEW WATHEW MATTHEW MATTHEW MATTHEW WATHEW MATTHEW	10209 10209 10209 10209 10025 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 10209 83008 OFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 OFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$16.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 LAW DEPARTMENT ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$62038.0000 \$62038.0000 \$64338.0000 \$64338.0000 \$62038.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13 EFF DATE 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS KAUFMAN MOHR YOUNG NAME BISHOP CARD CARDONA CUTLER DEAN	JOHN JO ANN RACHEL ORNA KAITLIN JOHN GEOFFREY MARC MARC MARGARET KANELLA KATHRYN CATHERIN JEANNE GEORGE TAYLOR FRIYA LUIS JOHN JAMIE NANCY GRETCHEN MILES MARK BRANDON AMY NEIL ISABELLA NANCY BENJAMIN V BENJAMIN V	3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 300114 56057 300114 300114 56057 30114 56057 30114 57000000000000000000000000000000000000	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60000.0000 \$39500.0000 \$39500.0000 \$130000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$130000.0000 \$138000.0000 \$138000.0000 \$46250.0000	APPOINTED APPOIN	PROV YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME DYSARD LE STEVENS URENA WELSH NAME COOPER NAME AHMADI ALMQUIST BRATHWAITE BRIDGE CCAMACHO COOPER D'ANDREA	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL W ADETUTU A SCOTT G JALEESA S CHRISTOP M DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G JONATHAN D MATTHEW W XIAO JOSEPH R ELISA MATTHEW C CYAVASH N LAUREN K TYNISHA E MATTHEW W JORGE X DAVID A THERESA J	10209 10209 10209 10209 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 10209 83008 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 DFFICE NUM 10209 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$16.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 LAW DEPARTMENT ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$62038.0000 \$62038.0000 \$64338.0000 \$62038.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES YES NO YES YES NO YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/10/13 06/15/13 EFF DATE 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS KAUFMAN MOHR YOUNG NAME BISHOP CARD CARDONA CUTLER DEAN DIAZ GREIG HARTFIELD IBRIC	GEOFFREY FAMER CORNA CAITLIN FAMER CORNA CAITLIN FAMER CORNA CATHERIN FAMER CATHERIN FA	2	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300114 300114 300114 30114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60048.0000 \$39500.0000 \$39500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$6000.0000 \$39500.0000 \$156000.0000 \$100 ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$60000.0000 \$62500.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED RESIGNED APPOINTED	PROV YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME COOPER NAME AHMADI ALMQUIST BRATHWAITE BRIDGE CAMACHO COOPER D'ANDREA DOUGLAS FELLENBAUM FINE FLEMING	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL WADETUTU A SCOTT S JALESA S CHRISTOP MATTHEW XIAO JONATHAN D MATTHEW XIAO JOSEPH ELISA MATTHEW C TERESA A CYAVASH N LAUREN K TYNISHA E MATTHEW V JORGE X DAVID A THERESA A AMY A ANDREW D MICHAEL F	10209 10209 10209 10209 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 10209 83008 OFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 10209	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 LAW DEPARTMENT ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$62038.0000 \$64338.0000 \$64038.0000 \$64038.0000 \$62038.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES YES NO PROV YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/08/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS KAUFMAN MOHR YOUNG NAME BISHOP CARD CARDONA CUTLER DEAN DIAZ GREIG HARTFIELD	GEOFFREY FAMER CORNA CAITLIN FAMER CORNA CAITLIN FAMER CORNA CATHERIN FAMER CATHERIN FA	5 A 5 DI 1 1 2 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300114 300114 30114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CC IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$60000.0000 \$32321.0000 \$60000.0000 \$59500.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60000.0000 \$39500.0000 \$1156000.0000 \$62500.0000 \$62500.0000 \$62500.0000 \$60000.0000	APPOINTED	PROV YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME COOPER NAME AHMADI ALMQUIST BRATHWAITE BRIDGE CAMACHO COOPER D'ANDREA DOUGLAS PELLENBAUM FINE	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL WADETUTU A SCOTT S CHRISTOP DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES G JONATHAN D JOSEPH R ELISA MATTHEW C TERESA A CYAVASH N LAUREN K TYNISHA E MATTHEW V JORGE X DAVID A THERESA A AMY A AMY E ANDREW D	10209 10209 10209 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 83008 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 DFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$90000.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 \$62038.0000 \$64338.0000 \$64038.0000 \$62038.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES YES NO YES YES NO YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/08/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS KAUFMAN MOHR YOUNG NAME BISHOP CARD CARDONA CUTLER DEAN DIAZ GREIG HARTFIELD IBRIC LAVAYEN LITVAK MARKOVITZ	GEOFFREY FAMER OF THE PRIVATION OF THE P	3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300114 300114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60548.0000 \$45156.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$32500.0000 \$33000.0000	APPOINTED	PROV YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME COOPER NAME AHMADI ALMQUIST BRATHWAITE BRIDGE CAMACHO COOPER D'ANDREA DOUGLAS FELLENBAUM FINE FLEMING FRANCIS GALVEZ GIOVANATTI	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL WADETUTU A SCOTT GAME JONATHAN DE MATTHEW WALAO JOSEPH ELISA MATTHEW CHAPLES ANDRES A MATTHEW CHAPLES M	10209 10209 10209 10209 10209 83008 12749 10025 10209 83008 OFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 OFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE 1020 FOR P T	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$16.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 LAW DEPARTMENT ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$62038.0000 \$64038.0000 \$64038.0000 \$62038.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES YES NO YES YES NO YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/08/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS KAUFMAN MOHR YOUNG NAME BISHOP CARD CARDONA CUTLER DEAN DIAZ GREIG HARTFIELD LITVAK	GEOFFREY FAMERICAL STATE OF THE PRIVALUS FAMERICAL STATE OF TH	3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300114 300114 300114 30114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CO IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60548.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60548.0000 \$59500.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60548.0000 \$60000.0000 \$59500.0000 \$39500.0000 \$100 ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$60000.0000 \$62500.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$78000.0000 \$13.0000 \$78000.0000 \$13.0000 \$78000.0000 \$13.0000 \$78000.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$78000.0000	APPOINTED	PROV YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 08/28/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME COOPER NAME AHMADI ALMQUIST BRATHWAITE BRIDGE CAMACHO COOPER D'ANDREA DOUGLAS FELLENBAUM FILE FILEMING FRANCIS GALVEZ	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL WADETUTU A SCOTT GAME DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES GAME JONATHAN D MATTHEW WAIAO JOSEPH ELISA MATTHEW CAME ELISA MATTHEW CAME ELISA MATTHEW CAME TYNISHA E MATTHEW WANDEW CAME THERESA A MY CAME ANDREW CAME FRANCINE J BARBARA AMY E ANDREW CAME FRANCINE J ANDREW FRANCINE J AN	10209 10209 10209 10209 10209 83008 12749 10025 10209 83008 OFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 OFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE 1020 FOR P T	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$16.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 LAW DEPARTMENT ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$62038.0000 \$62038.0000 \$64338.0000 \$62038.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED INCREASE RESIGNED	YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES YES NO YES YES NO YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/11/13 09/11/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/08/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS KAUFMAN MOHR YOUNG NAME BISHOP CARD CARDONA CUTLER DEAN DIAZ GREIG HARTFIELD IBRIC LAVAYEN LITVAK MARKOVITZ MONZON PASSALACQUA REED	GEOFFREY FAMER CORNA KAITLIN S JOHN S GEOFFREY FAMER CORNA KAITLIN S MARC MARGARET T MEREDITH FANELIA KATHRYN CATHERIN COATHERIN COATHERIN S JEANNE GEORGE TAYLOR S PRIYA LUIS FAMER CORNEL S MARY FRIYA LUIS FAMER CORNEL S MARCY GRETCHEN MILES MARK BRANDON CORNEL S MARTHA GRESIDA M	3	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114 300	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CC IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60000.0000 \$39500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60000.0000 \$39500.0000 \$78000.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.00000 \$13.00000 \$13.00000 \$13.00000 \$13.000000 \$13.000000 \$13.0000000 \$13.0000000 \$13.000000000000000000000000000000000000	APPOINTED RESIGNED RESIGNED APPOINTED APPOINTE	PROV YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME COOPER NAME COOPER NAME AHMADI ALMQUIST BRATHWAITE BRIDGE CAMACHO COOPER D'ANDREA DOUGLAS FELLENBAUM FINE FLEMING FRANCIS GALVEZ GIOVANATTI GUSTAFSON GUTMANN HALPERN	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL WADETUTU A SCOTT GATE CHARLES A CHRISTOP DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES GAT JONATHAN D MATTHEW WAIAO JOSEPH R ELISA MATTHEW CAT ELISA MATTHEW CAT TERESA A CYAVASH N LAUREN K TYNISHA E MATTHEW V JORGE A THERESA A MY ANDREW F ANDREW FABLISA AMY E ANDREW MICHAEL S ANDREW FRANCINE J ANDREW FRAN	10209 10209 10209 10209 83008 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 10209 83008 OFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06766 OFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 30112	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$16.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 LAW DEPARTMENT ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 \$ALARY \$9.0000 \$62038.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/08/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS KAUFMAN MOHR YOUNG NAME BISHOP CARD CARDONA CUTLER DEAN DIAZ GREIG HARTFIELD IBRIC LAVAYEN LITVAK MARKOVITZ MONZON PASSALACQUA	GEOFFREY FAMER CORNA KAITLIN S JOHN S GEOFFREY FAMER CORNA KAITLIN S MARC MARGARET T MEREDITH FANELIA KATHRYN CATHERIN COATHERIN COATHERIN S JEANNE GEORGE TAYLOR S PRIYA LUIS FAMER CORNEL S MARY FRIYA LUIS FAMER CORNEL S MARCY GRETCHEN MILES MARK BRANDON CORNEL S MARTHA GRESIDA M	5 45 DI	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114 30114 56057 30114 0527A 06405 06405 06527A	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CC IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$45156.0000 \$60000.0000 \$39500.0000 \$39500.0000 \$136000.0000 \$60000.0000 \$13.00000 \$13.00000 \$13.000000 \$13.0000000 \$13.000000000000000000000000000000000000	APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE RESIGNED APPOINTED	PROV YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME COOPER NAME AHMADI ALMQUIST BRATHWAITE BRIDGE CAMACHO COOPER D'ANDREA DOUGLAS FELLENBAUM FINE FLEMING FRANCIS GALVEZ GALVEZ GALVEZ GALVEZ GALVEZ GUYANATTI GUSTAFSON GUTMANN	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL WADETUTU A SCOTT GATE CHARLES A CHRISTOP DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES GAT JONATHAN D MATTHEW WAIAO JOSEPH R ELISA MATTHEW CAT ELISA MATTHEW CAT TERESA A CYAVASH N LAUREN K TYNISHA E MATTHEW V JORGE A THERESA A MY ANDREW F ANDREW FABLISA AMY E ANDREW MICHAEL S ANDREW FRANCINE J ANDREW FRAN	10209 10209 10209 10209 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 10209 83008 OFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 06088 06088 06088 06088 06088 06088 06088 06088 10209 FOR P TITLE NUM 30112	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$107000.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$44523.0000 \$65000.0000 \$13.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 LAW DEPARTMENT ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$62038.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/08/13
MULLEN ROBINSON SCHMIDT SOFFER THOMPSON VOURDERIS NAME ANDREU ARMAS CHEU D'ANGELO GEORGOPOULOS HEBRON JAHN LEVISS PAPASIMAKIS PISCIONERE RAVISHANKAR RODRIGUEZ RUANE IV SCIPIO REID TSE NAME FRIGO JENKINS KAUFMAN MOHR YOUNG NAME BISHOP CARD CARDONA CUTLER DEAN DIAZ GREIG HARTFIELD IBRIC LAVAYEN LITVAK MARKOVITZ MONZON PASSALACQUA REED ROKER	GEOFFREY FAMER CORNA KAITLIN S GEOFFREY FAMER CORNA KAITLIN S GEOFFREY FAMER CORNA KAITLIN S MARGARET TAMEREDITH FAMELLA KATHRYN CATHERIN CORNA GEORGE TAYLOR FRIYA LUIS FAMER CORNA JAMIE NANCY NANCY GRETCHEN MILES MARK BRANDON CORNA MILES MARK BRANDON CORNA MARY NEIL CORNA MARY NEIL CORNA MARY MELISSA CORNA MARY MELISSA CORNA MARTHA GWENDOLY S RUTH CLARK NI FAMER CORNA LUIS CORNA MARTHA FAMER CORNA MARTHA FA	C S M V C C S M V C C S M V C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C	30830 52613 30114 52406 56057 300114 ISTRICT FOR PER TITLE NUM 56057 300114	\$52000.0000 \$32.0000 \$104330.0000 \$26568.0000 \$26568.0000 \$34683.0000 \$52000.0000 ATTORNEY QNS CC IOD ENDING 09/13 SALARY \$32321.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$59500.0000 \$4156.0000 \$60000.0000 \$39500.0000 \$39500.0000 \$39500.0000 \$110000.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000 \$13.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE RESIGNED INCREASE RESIGNED INCREASE RESIGNED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED RESIGNED	PROV YES	08/25/13 09/03/13 08/25/13 09/03/13 09/03/13 09/01/13 EFF DATE 08/28/13 09/03/13 09/15/13 09/03/13 09/15/13 09/03/13 09/15/13 09/03/13 09/15/13 09/03/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/03/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/03/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/03/13 09/15/13	FANG GROSSMAN KAGAN LEVAK LONGE MCNEVIN MURELL PAK PERRY TAVARES TERAN TRUSCH NAME ROTTA NAME COOPER NAME AHMADI ALMQUIST BRATHWAITE BRIDGE CAMACHO COOPER D'ANDREA DOUGLAS FELLENBAUM FINE FLEMING FRANCIS GALVEZ GIOVANATTI GUSTAFSON GUTMANN HALPERN HUGHES	ANNE ASHER ARI MICHAEL WADETUTU A SCOTT GATE CHARLES A CHRISTOP DOROTHY ARELIS ANDRES A CHARLES GAT CHARLES A CYAVASH N LAUREN K TYNISHA E MATTHEW V JORGE A THERESA A CHARLES A CYAVASH N LAUREN K TYNISHA E MATTHEW V JORGE A THERESA A AMY CHARLES A CHARLES	10209 10209 10209 10209 10209 83008 12749 10025 10251 10020 10209 83008 OFFICE FOR P TITLE NUM 10209	\$16.0000 \$17.0000 \$17.0000 \$52.4000 \$87500.0000 \$16.0000 \$17000.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$20.0000 \$31.0000 \$13.0000 \$14523.0000 \$147456.0000 OF EMERGENCY MANA ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$55000.0000 OF MANAGEMENT & B ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$39329.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 TAX COMMISSION ERIOD ENDING 09/2 SALARY \$9.0000 \$52438.0000 \$62532.0000 \$62038.0000 \$64338.0000 \$62038.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE APPOINTED INCREASE RETIRED RESIGNED APPOINTED RETIRED GEMENT 7/13 ACTION APPOINTED	YES	09/09/13 09/10/13 09/17/13 09/15/13 09/09/13 09/08/13 09/08/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/15/13 09/08/13

JIANG	LUQING	40482	\$36694.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/08/13	DE MONTE		Н	70205	\$9.8800	APPOINTED	YES	09/05/13
KANER LEESE	ZHANNA NELSON R	40482 30112	\$45976.0000 \$62038.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	NO YES	09/08/13 09/08/13	DELL ITALIA DIAZ	JAMES JUDY	E	70210 10144	\$43644.0000 \$30683.0000	TERMINATED APPOINTED	NO NO	09/06/13 09/04/13
LEMONEDES		30112	\$130182.0000	RESIGNED	YES	09/10/13	DISTAURO	FRANCINE	L	70210	\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	09/14/13
MAUGERI METALLO-BARRAGA		30112 30112	\$62038.0000 \$85224.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/08/13 09/15/13	DOODNAUTH DOUTHIT	ANDREW KEVIN	т.	20410 70210	\$48126.0000 \$76488.0000	APPOINTED RETIRED	YES NO	09/08/13 09/10/13
MONCURE JR		30112	\$156716.0000	RETIRED	YES	06/30/13	DOWD			10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13
MOU	DAVID J		\$62038.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/08/13	DUNCAN			71012	\$44899.0000	RESIGNED	NO	07/23/13
NORSETTER O'REILLY	CLAIRE L KIMELL T	30112 40482	\$62038.0000 \$36694.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES NO	09/08/13 09/08/13	DUNN ELFAHAM	RENEE MARIYA	P	60817 10144	\$35323.0000 \$30683.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	NO NO	08/20/13 09/04/13
OLINER		30112	\$62038.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/08/13	EMERSON	DENISE		10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13
OSMOND		30112	\$62038.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/08/13	ENG	CHUN		70260	\$112574.0000	RETIRED	NO	09/21/13
RENAGHAN RODRIGUEZ	SEAN R ALBERT M	30112 3011B	\$62038.0000 \$156000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/08/13 09/12/13	ESPINO FALCONE	MARIANO ANTHONY		71651 7026A	\$36210.0000 \$123836.0000	INCREASE RETIRED	NO NO	08/29/13 09/18/13
ROSSI	DAVID G		\$62038.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/08/13	FARRELL			10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13
SEALE SPINELLI	ST. CLAI A MARIANNE M		\$33183.0000 \$41886.0000	INCREASE RESIGNED	NO NO	09/15/13 09/07/13	FARRELL FELDER	JENELLE DANA	J	10144 10144	\$30683.0000 \$30683.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO NO	09/04/13 09/04/13
SUTRO	STEVEN A		\$62038.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/08/13	FENG	FEI HONG		10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13
TUCKER	CAMILE N	30112	\$62038.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/08/13	FERRARO			70210	\$43644.0000	RESIGNED	NO	09/15/13
VOGEL	KATHERIN R	30112	\$62038.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/08/13	FLORES FOLEY			10144 71013	\$30683.0000 \$58240.0000	APPOINTED RETIRED	NO NO	09/04/13 09/13/13
			LAW DEPARTMENT				FORMAN	KIMBERLY		10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13
			RIOD ENDING 09/27	/13			GALLOWAY			71651 71651	\$29217.0000	RESIGNED	NO	08/27/13
NAME		TITLE _NUM_	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	GARCIA GENTILI	BRENDA ROSEANN	ь	70205	\$29217.0000 \$12.9000	RESIGNED RETIRED	NO YES	09/08/13 09/13/13
WELSH	JESSICA R	30112	\$62038.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/08/13	GIBBONS			60820	\$57813.0000	PROMOTED	NO	08/29/13
WINSLOW	LAMAR D	30112	\$62038.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/08/13	GIBSON GILLESPIE		C B	7021A 30083	\$87278.0000 \$88000.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	NO YES	09/20/13 09/15/13
		DEPARTM	ENT OF CITY PLANN	ING			GLOVER	BARBARA	ь	71652	\$49122.0000	RETIRED	NO	09/13/13
			RIOD ENDING 09/27	/13			GLOVER		L	60817	\$35323.0000	RESIGNED	NO	08/30/13
NAME		TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	GONZALEZ GORKOWSKI	PILUCHI KRISTINE		10144 10144	\$30683.0000 \$30683.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO NO	09/04/13 09/04/13
COYNE	TAYLOR K	22121	\$25.0000	RESIGNED	YES	08/15/13	GRAHAM	SHAYLA		10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13
RADO	CHRISTOP M		\$84884.0000	RESIGNED	YES	09/15/13	GRANT	LATOYA		60817	\$35323.0000	RESIGNED	NO	09/17/13
RAMSEY SLATKIN	CHRISTOP D HOWARD H	60216 10053	\$25.0000 \$118000.0000	RESIGNED INCREASE	YES YES	07/03/13 09/09/13	GRANT GREENE-OGLETREE	MALIKA DIANE		10234 60817	\$10.7100 \$35323.0000	RESIGNED DISMISSED	YES NO	08/27/13 09/13/13
VIRGIN	VICKY	40610	\$41.3500	RESIGNED	YES	09/09/13	GROSSETO	LAURIE		70205	\$9.8800	APPOINTED	YES	09/05/13
		mm > <	DC DESTRUCTION	тем			GUTIERREZ			7021A	\$87278.0000	RETIRED	NO	09/14/13
			RS RETIREMENT SYS RIOD ENDING 09/27				GUZMAN HALIM	SABINO KAI	A	70210 10144	\$76488.0000 \$30683.0000	DISMISSED APPOINTED	NO NO	09/11/13 09/04/13
		TITLE				_	HARIPRASHAD	AMLA	_	10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13
NAME BUTVICK	ST. JOHN M	<u>NUM</u> 10124	<u>SALARY</u> \$44389.0000	ACTION RESIGNED	PROV YES	<u>EFF DATE</u> 10/26/05	HARRIS HEIFETZ	JAMES SUSAN	M	7021A 1002A	\$87278.0000 \$80158.0000	RETIRED RETIRED	NO YES	09/13/13 09/12/13
GARCIA	GRACIELA C	10124	\$142569.0000	INCREASE	YES	09/08/13	HEIFETZ	SUSAN		1002A 12627	\$72344.0000	RETIRED	NO	09/12/13
SUTTERLIN	JAMIE A	12626	\$67459.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/15/13	HENRIQUES	CHARMAIN		70205	\$9.8800	APPOINTED	YES	09/09/13
TSE	KA KI	82986	\$88000.0000	INCREASE	YES	09/08/13	HERNANDEZ HEUGAS	ZASHA RAUL	A	10147 71013	\$42594.0000 \$50715.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	08/29/13 08/29/13
		CIVILIA	N COMPLAINT REVIE	W BD			HOPKINS	REGINA	J	60817	\$35323.0000	APPOINTED	NO	08/29/13
		FOR PE	RIOD ENDING 09/27	/13			HUANG HUANG	HUILIAN JOHNNY	W	10144 70210	\$30683.0000 \$41975.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO NO	09/04/13 09/04/13
NAME		_NUM_	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	HUNT		M	70210	\$9.8800	APPOINTED	YES	09/04/13
BAYON	MERCEDES	31165	\$58385.0000	INCREASE	YES	09/01/13	IN	SOKALLYA		10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13
BRAIZBLOT GALLAGHER	ARIE Y ELISABET F	31165 31165	\$49045.0000 \$35660.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/15/13 09/08/13	IRBY JACOBS	CYRE TAMARA	L	10144 10144	\$30683.0000 \$30683.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO NO	09/04/13 09/04/13
OTERO	EVELIS	31165	\$58385.0000	INCREASE	YES	09/01/13	JEANTY	REGINALD	_	70210	\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	09/17/13
PHILLIPS	JONATHAN M	31165	\$49045.0000	RESIGNED	YES	09/08/13	JEMISON	SHIRLEY		70205	\$13.7000	RETIRED	YES	09/19/13
		РО	LICE DEPARTMENT				JIMENEZ JOHNSON		M E	60817 60817	\$35323.0000 \$35323.0000	RETIRED DISMISSED	NO NO	09/20/13 09/14/13
			RIOD ENDING 09/27	/13			JONES		R	60817	\$35323.0000	DISMISSED	NO	08/29/13
NAME		TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	KELLEY KENNEDY	DARRELL MEAGHAN	P	70210 10144	\$76488.0000 \$30683.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	NO NO	09/10/13 09/04/13
ABNEY	NATASHA	60817	\$35323.0000	RESIGNED	NO	09/06/13	KEYES	STEPHEN		71012	\$33162.0000	APPOINTED	NO	08/30/13
ABOUABDALLAH AJDAR	JESSICA A SADIA	10144 71012	\$30683.0000 \$33162.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	NO NO	09/04/13 09/03/13	KING KING			71651 71651	\$36210.0000 \$33600.0000	INCREASE DISMISSED	NO NO	08/29/13 08/29/13
ALBINO		10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/03/13	KLUGE			70210	\$41975.0000	RESIGNED	NO	08/29/13
ALEMANY	MELANIE	10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13	KNAPP			7021A	\$87278.0000	RETIRED	NO	09/14/13
ALEXANDER ALEXANDER	DENISE JAMES R	71651 70210	\$33600.0000 \$43644.0000	RESIGNED TERMINATED	NO NO	08/24/13 09/13/13	KRAUT LAM	JAMIE SAU CUI	1	10232 10144	\$20.5700 \$30683.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES NO	08/31/13 09/04/13
ALEXANDER		10124	\$51445.0000	INCREASE	NO	08/29/13	LEACOCK	REBURTHA		71651	\$36210.0000	INCREASE	NO	08/29/13
ALLEN ALLIE	CYNTHINE M ASMAT	70205 70235	\$9.8800 \$98072.0000	APPOINTED PROMOTED	YES NO	09/05/13 06/28/13	LEE LEE	FELISHA JACQUELI	D	10144 10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13 09/04/13
ALMEIDA	MADEL	70205	\$9.8800	APPOINTED	YES	09/05/13	LIHAREVIC	ISO		70210	\$30683.0000 \$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO NO	09/10/13
ANDERSON	AMY J		\$35323.0000	DISMISSED	NO	08/29/13	LOFFREDO		A	10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13
AO APARICIO FUNES	LINDA C JACQUELI I	10144 60817	\$30683.0000 \$31259.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	NO NO	09/04/13 09/12/13	LU MAHONEY	ZHIXIN THOMAS		10144 7026B	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13
ARUNDELL		70235	\$98072.0000	RETIRED	NO	09/13/13	MALDONADO		L	7026B	\$123836.0000 \$12.9000	RETIRED RETIRED	NO YES	09/18/13 09/17/13
BARNABY BARROWS	EDGAR N ROBERT	71651 30087	\$36210.0000 \$53181.0000	INCREASE INCREASE	NO YES	08/29/13 08/29/13	MALDONADO	CARMEN	M	71651	\$33600.0000	RESIGNED	NO	09/18/13
BARROWS	ROBERT	30086	\$52482.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/29/13	MARTANO	CAROL		10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13
BASNIGHT		71651	\$33600.0000	RESIGNED	NO	09/17/13	MARTE MARTINEZ	ELISSETT ONQUIDIA		70205 70205	\$9.8800 \$9.8800	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/05/13 09/05/13
BAZERMAN BECK	MICHAEL R RYAN A	7021A 10232	\$87278.0000 \$20.5700	RESIGNED RESIGNED	NO YES	08/20/13 08/17/13	MASSEY		н	70235	\$98072.0000	RETIRED	NO	09/13/13
BELLINGERI	MICHELLE	10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13	MATEO			10147	\$42594.0000	RESIGNED	NO	07/26/13
BENNANI	HATIM	10234	\$10.7100	RESIGNED	YES	08/29/13	MATHEW MAXWELL			10234 10144	\$10.7100 \$35571.0000	RESIGNED RETIRED	YES NO	09/05/13 09/12/13
BERKOWITZ BLEE	ILENE GERALD R	30087 70210	\$77015.0000 \$76488.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES NO	08/08/13 09/06/13	MCCARTHY			12935	\$199000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/18/13
BORDERS	JASMINE S	10144	\$35285.0000	RESIGNED	NO	08/14/13	MCDOWARD	SHERONDA			\$36210.0000	INCREASE	NO	08/29/13
BOYARSKY BRADLEY	BONNIE D FURMAN M	10144 10144	\$30683.0000 \$30683.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO NO	09/12/13 09/04/13	MCGRAIL MCKENZIE			70210 10144	\$76488.0000 \$30683.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	NO NO	09/14/13 09/04/13
BRANCH	FURMAN M SHAREEN K		\$41940.0000	DISMISSED	NO NO	09/04/13	MCKENZIE MCMICHAEL			10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO NO	09/04/13
BRANCH	SHATISHA L		\$38136.0000	INCREASE	NO	08/30/13	MELILLO	MATTHEW	J	70210	\$41975.0000	RESIGNED	NO	07/24/13
BRANCH BRENNAN	SHATISHA L THOMAS J		\$33600.0000 \$54918.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	NO YES	08/30/13 09/07/13	MENDELSOHN MTAH			30087 71651	\$71000.0000 \$36210.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/08/13
BRIGGS		70205	\$9.8800	APPOINTED	YES	09/07/13	MIAH MILEA JR.	RASHEL DANIEL	A	71651 70210	\$36210.0000 \$76488.0000	INCREASE RETIRED	NO NO	08/29/13 09/10/13
BROOKS	ANTHONY	70210	\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	09/18/13	MILLER		м	10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13
BROWN BROWN	LARAINE E SHIRLEY	71651 70205	\$36210.0000 \$12.9000	RETIRED DECEASED	NO YES	09/19/13 08/22/13	MILLER MINOR-THOMAS			10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO NO	09/04/13
BURGOS	TEMICHA L		\$41940.0000	RESIGNED	NO	09/06/13	MINOR-THOMAS MINTER	KRISTINA NICOLE		71651 56056	\$33600.0000 \$27421.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	NO YES	09/06/13 09/15/13
BUTLER	LARNETTE P		\$35571.0000	RETIRED	NO	09/08/13	MOELLER	CAMILLE	L	10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13
CADOGAN CAMPBELL	AMANDA DENISE P	10144 10144	\$30683.0000 \$30683.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO NO	09/04/13 09/04/13	MOISES MORGAN			70235 10144	\$98072.0000 \$30683.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	NO NO	09/21/13 09/04/13
CAMPBELL	EVETTE	10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13	MOUSSA	JAMES		71012	\$33162.0000	RESIGNED	NO	09/04/13
CAREY		12749	\$43317.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/08/13	MOUSTAFA			70205	\$9.8800	APPOINTED	YES	09/05/13
CARPIO CASTELLANOS	JOHEY CARLOS J	13631 70210	\$56151.0000 \$43644.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO	09/08/13 09/12/13	MUMPER MURPHY			70235 10144	\$79763.0000 \$30683.0000	PROMOTED APPOINTED	NO NO	08/29/13 09/04/13
CASTELLI	FRANK	70210	\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	09/21/13	NEGRON	ELIZABET		71013	\$50715.0000	PROMOTED	NO	08/29/13
CESAR	SAMUEL	70210	\$41975.0000	TERMINATED	NO	09/18/13	NIEVES NOLAN	JESSICA MARY	P	10144 70235	\$30683.0000 \$98072.0000	APPOINTED RETIRED	NO NO	09/04/13 09/17/13
CHAN CHAN	DAVID C	10144 10144	\$30683.0000 \$30683.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO NO	09/04/13 09/04/13	NUAMAH	YAW		60817	\$35323.0000	RESIGNED	NO	09/04/13
CHIMELIS		60817	\$35455.0000	RETIRED	NO	09/04/13	NUNEZ	EVELYN EPANCTA		10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO VEG	09/04/13
CINNANTE	LAUREN	70210	\$56609.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/16/13	ORELLANA PABON	FRANCIA DESIREE	A	70205 70205	\$9.8800 \$9.8800	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/05/13 09/05/13
CLARKE COBB	MONIQUE S GLORIA	10144 10144	\$30683.0000 \$30683.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO NO	09/04/13 09/04/13	PAGAN	DOLORES		60817	\$35323.0000	DISMISSED	NO	09/13/13
COFIELD	CRYSTAL S		\$42594.0000	RESIGNED	NO	09/04/13	PAPADOPOULOS PAYNE	EMIE JELECIA		10144 10144	\$30683.0000 \$30683.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO NO	09/04/13 09/04/13
COLEY		71651	\$36210.0000	RESIGNED	NO	07/31/13	PEREZ	YUDID		70210	\$41975.0000	RESIGNED	NO	09/17/13
COLLINS COLUCCIO	MATTHEW STEFANIE	7021A 10144	\$87278.0000 \$30683.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	NO NO	09/15/13 09/04/13	PHILLIPS			10147	\$42594.0000	DISMISSED	NO NO	08/29/13
CORNIER	STEFANIE SHEILA I		\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13	PHILLIPS PISCIOTTA	RAYMOND VICTORIA	D	70210 10144	\$76488.0000 \$37079.0000	RETIRED RETIRED	NO NO	09/08/13 09/20/13
CRUZ	JENNIFER R	10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/04/13	POPOVIC	ALISSA	T	70210	\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	09/14/13
CRUZ MEJIAS DALTON	OUMATTIE S TIARAH D		\$9.8800 \$35323.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO	09/05/13 09/12/13	PRZEGIENDA QUINONES	KAROLINA IRIS	I	10232 60817	\$17.0000 \$35323.0000	RESIGNED DISMISSED	YES NO	08/24/13 09/17/13
DALY	JADEN	10144	\$30683.0000	APPOINTED	NO	09/12/13			-		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,			
DAS	PANTHA R	71651	\$36210.0000	INCREASE	NO	08/29/13								☞ n1

READER'S GUIDE

The City Record (CR) is published each business day and includes notices of proposed New York City procurement actions, contract awards, and other procurement-related information. Solicitation notices for most procurements valued at or above \$100,000 for information technology and for construction and construction related services, above \$50,000 for other services, and above \$25,000 for other goods are published for at least one day. Other types of procurements, such as sole source, require notice in The City Record for five consecutive days. Unless otherwise specified, the agencies and offices listed are open for business Monday through Friday from 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M., except on legal holidays.

NOTICE TO ALL NEW YORK CITY CONTRACTORS

The New York State Constitution ensures that all laborers, workers or mechanics employed by a contractor or subcontractor doing public work are to be paid the same wage rate that prevails in the trade where the public work is being done. Additionally, New York State Labor Law §§ 220 and 230 provide that a contractor or subcontractor doing public work in construction or building service must pay its employees no less than the prevailing wage. Section 6-109 (the Living Wage Law) of the New York City Administrative Code also provides for a "living wage", as well as prevailing wage, to be paid to workers employed by City contractors in certain occupations. The Comptroller of the City of New York is mandated to enforce prevailing wage. Contact the NYC Comptroller's Office at www.comptroller.nyc.gov, and click on Prevailing Wage Schedules to view rates.

CONSTRUCTION/CONSTRUCTION SERVICES OR CONSTRUCTION-RELATED SERVICES

The City of New York is committed to achieving excellence in the design and construction of its capital program, and building on the tradition of innovation in architecture and engineering that has contributed to the City's prestige as a global destination.

VENDOR ENROLLMENT APPLICATION

New York City procures approximately \$17 billion worth of goods, services, construction and construction-related services every year. The NYC Procurement Policy Board Rules require that agencies primarily solicit from established mailing lists called bidder/proposer lists. Registration for these lists is free of charge. To register for these lists, prospective suppliers should fill out and submit the NYC-FMS Vendor Enrollment application, which can be found online at www.nyc.gov/selltonyc. To request a paper copy of the application, or if you are uncertain whether you have already submitted an application, call the Vendor Enrollment Center at (212) 857-1680.

SELLING TO GOVERNMENT TRAINING WORKSHOP

New and experienced vendors are encouraged to register for a free training course on how to do business with New York City. "Selling to Government" workshops are conducted by the Department of Small Business Services at 110 William Street, New York, NY 10038, Sessions are convened on the second Tuesday of each month from 10:00A.M. to 12:00 P.M. For more information, and to register, call (212) 618-8845 or visit www.nyc.gov/html/sbs/nycbiz and click on Summary of Services, followed by Selling to Government.

PRE-QUALIFIED LISTS

New York City procurement policy permits agencies to develop and solicit from pre-qualified lists of vendors, under prescribed circumstances. When an agency decides to develop a pre-qualified list, criteria for pre-qualification must be clearly explained in the solicitation and notice of the opportunity to pre-qualify for that solicitation must be published in at least five issues of the CR. Information and qualification questionnaires for inclusion on such lists may be obtained directly from the Agency Chief Contracting Officer at each agency (see Vendor Information Manual). A completed qualification questionnaire may be submitted to an Agency Chief Contracting Officer at any time, unless otherwise indicated, and action (approval or denial) shall be taken by the agency within 90 days from the date of submission. Any denial or revocation of pre-qualified status can be appealed to the Office of Administrative Trials and Hearings (OATH). Section 3-10 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules describes the criteria for the general use of pre-qualified lists. For information regarding specific pre-qualified lists, please visit www.nyc.gov/selltonyc.

NON-MAYORAL ENTITIES

The following agencies are not subject to Procurement Policy Board Rules and do not follow all of the above procedures: City University, Department of Education, Metropolitan Transportation Authority, Health & Hospitals Corporation, and the Housing Authority. Suppliers interested in applying for inclusion on bidders lists for Non-Mayoral entities should contact these entities directly at the addresses given in the Vendor Information Manual.

PUBLIC ACCESS CENTER

The Public Access Center is available to suppliers and the public as a central source for supplier-related information through on-line computer access. The Center is located at 253 Broadway, 9th floor, in lower Manhattan, and is open Monday through Friday from 9:30 A.M. to 5:00 P.M., except on legal holidays. For more information, contact the Mayor's Office of Contract Services at (212) 341-0933 or visit www.nvc.gov/mocs.

ATTENTION: NEW YORK CITY MINORITY AND WOMEN-OWNED BUSINESS ENTERPRISES

Join the growing number of Minority and Women-Owned Business Enterprises (M/WBEs) that are competing for New York City's business. In order to become certified for the program, your company must substantiate that it: (1) is at least fifty-one percent (51%) owned, operated and controlled by a minority or woman and (2) is either located in New York City or has a significant tie to New York City's business community. To obtain a copy of the certification application and to learn more about this program, contact the Department of Small Business Services at (212) 513-6311 or visit www.nyc.gov/sbs and click on M/WBE Certification and Access.

PROMPT PAYMENT

ACCO

CSB

It is the policy of the City of New York to pay its bills promptly. The Procurement Policy Board Rules generally require that the City pay its bills within 30 days after the receipt of a proper invoice. The City pays interest on all late invoices. However, there are certain types of payments that are not eligible for interest; these are listed in Section 4-06 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules. The Comptroller and OMB determine the interest rate on late payments twice a year: in January and in July.

PROCUREMENT POLICY BOARD RULES

The Rules may also be accessed on the City's website at www.nyc.gov/selltonyc

COMMON ABBREVIATIONS USED IN THE CR

The CR contains many abbreviations. Listed below are simple explanations of some of the most common ones appearing in the CR:

Agency Chief Contracting Officer

AMT	Amount of Contract
CSB	Competitive Sealed Bid including multi-step
CSP	Competitive Sealed Proposal including multi-s
CR	The City Record newspaper
DP	Demonstration Project
DUE	Bid/Proposal due date; bid opening date
$\mathbf{E}\mathbf{M}$	Emergency Procurement
FCRC	Franchise and Concession Review Committee
IFB	Invitation to Bid
IG	Intergovernmental Purchasing
LBE	Locally Based Business Enterprise
M/WBE	Minority/Women's Business Enterprise
NA	Negotiated Acquisition
OLB	Award to Other Than Lowest Responsive
	Bidder/Proposer
PIN	Procurement Identification Number
PPB	Procurement Policy Board
PQL	Pre-qualified Vendors List
RFEI	Request for Expressions of Interest
RFI	Request for Information
RFP	Request for Proposals
RFQ	Request for Qualifications
SS	Sole Source Procurement
ST/FED	Subject to State and/or Federal requirements

KEY TO METHODS OF SOURCE SELECTION

The Procurement Policy Board (PPB) of the City of New York has by rule defined the appropriate methods of source selection for City procurement and reasons justifying their use. The CR procurement notices of many agencies include an abbreviated reference to the source selection method utilized. The following is a list of those methods and the abbreviations used:

> Competitive Sealed Bidding including multi-step Special Case Solicitations/Summary of

	Circumstances:
CSP	Competitive Sealed Proposal including multi-step
CP/1	Specifications not sufficiently definite
CP/2	Judgement required in best interest of City
CP/3	Testing required to evaluate
CB/PQ/4	
CP/PQ/4	CSB or CSP from Pre-qualified Vendor List/
	Advance qualification screening needed
DP	Demonstration Project
SS	Sole Source Procurement/only one source
RS	Procurement from a Required Source/ST/FED
NA	Negotiated Acquisition
	For ongoing construction project only:
NA/8	Compelling programmatic needs
NA/9	New contractor needed for changed/additional
	work
NA/10	Change in scope, essential to solicit one or limited

number of contractors

NA/11	Immediate successor contractor required due to
	termination/default
	For Legal services only:
NA/12	Specialized legal devices needed; CSP not
	advantageous
WA	Solicitation Based on Waiver/Summary of
	Circumstances (Client Services / CSB or CSP only)
WA1	Prevent loss of sudden outside funding
WA2	Existing contractor unavailable/immediate need
WA3	Unsuccessful efforts to contract/need continues
IG	Intergovernmental Purchasing (award only)
IG/F	Federal
IG/S	State
IG/O	Other
\mathbf{EM}	Emergency Procurement (award only):
	An unforeseen danger to:
EM/A	Life
EM/B	Safety
EM/C	Property
EM/D	A necessary service
AC	Accelerated Procurement/markets with significant
	short-term price fluctuations
SCE	Service Contract Extension/insufficient time;
	necessary service; fair price
	$Award\ to\ Other\ Than\ Lowest\ Responsible\ \&$
	$Responsive\ Bidder\ or\ Proposer/Reason$
	(award only)
OLB/a	anti-apartheid preference
OLB/b	local vendor preference
OLB/c	recycled preference

HOW TO READ CR PROCUREMENT NOTICES

 $OLB/d \quad other: (specify)$

Procurement notices in the CR are arranged by alphabetically listed Agencies, and within Agency, by Division if any. The notices for each Agency (or Division) are further divided into three subsections: Solicitations, Awards; and Lists & Miscellaneous notices. Each of these subsections separately lists notices pertaining to Goods, Services, or Construction.

Notices of Public Hearings on Contract Awards appear at the end of the Procurement Section.

At the end of each Agency (or Division) listing is a paragraph giving the specific address to contact to secure, examine and/or to submit bid or proposal documents, forms, plans, specifications, and other information, as well as where bids will be publicly opened and read. This address should be used for the purpose specified unless a different one is given in the individual notice. In that event, the directions in the individual notice should be followed.

The following is a SAMPLE notice and an explanation of the notice format used by the CR.

SAMPLE NOTICE:

POLICE

DEPARTMENT OF YOUTH SERVICES

■ SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

BUS SERVICES FOR CITY YOUTH PROGRAM - Competitive Sealed Bids- PIN# 056020000293 - DUE 04-21-03 AT 11:00 A.M.

 $\label{the continuous} Use the following address \ unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading$ of bids at date and time specified above.

NYPD, Contract Administration Unit, 51 Chambers Street, Room 310, New

York, NY 10007. Manuel Cruz (646) 610-5225.

101k, 1v1 10001. Manuel Cruz (040	€ m27-30
ITEM	EXPLANATION
POLICE DEPARTMENT	Name of contracting agency
DEPARTMENT OF YOUTH SERVICES	Name of contracting division
■ SOLICITATIONS	Type of Procurement action
Services (Other Than Human Services)	Category of procurement
BUS SERVICES FOR CITY YOUTH PROGRAM	Short Title
CSB	Method of source selection
PIN # 056020000293	Procurement identification number
DUE 04-21-03 AT 11:00 am	Bid submission due 4-21-03 by 11:00 am; bid opening date/time is the same.
Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents; etc.	Paragraph at the end of Agency Division listing providing Agency contact information
	NYPD, Contract Administration Unit 51 Chambers Street, Room 310 New York, NY 10007. Manuel Cruz (646) 610-5225.
•	Indicates New Ad
m27-30	Date that notice appears in The City

Record